78th GENERAL ASSEMBLY

June 21, 1973

1.	PRESIDENT:
2.	Senate will come to order. The prayer will be
3.	offered by Father Peter Mascari of Holy Family Church,
4.	of Athens, Illinois. Father Mascari.
5.'	(Prayer by Father Mascari,
6.	of Holy Family Church,
7.	Athens, Illinois.)
8.	Reading of the Journal. Senator Soper.
9.	SENATOR SOPER:
10.	Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I move that
11.	we postpone the reading and approval of the Journals of
12.	June 14th, 15th, 18th, 19th and 2020th pending the
13.	arrival of the printed Journals.
14.	PRESIDENT:
15.	You've heard the motion. All in favor signify by
16.	saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. So ordered
17.	Senator Davidson.
18.	SENATOR DAVIDSON:
19.	Before we start on the next order of business in
20.	the Senate, I would like to introduce to the Senate some
21.	students learning about government in action, the U.S.
22.	History class, summer school from Springfield High School
23.	with their teacher Dave Light. Would you please rise in
24.	the rear gallery?
25.	PRESIDENT:
26.	Messages from the House.
27.	SECRETARY:
28.	(Secretary reads Message from the House)
29.	PRESIDENT:
30.	Executive.
31.	SECRETARY:
32.	House Joint 44, relates to capital gain tax treatment

of timber under the Internal Revenue Code.

33.

16 July 12 1/13

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13. 14.

15.

16.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24. 25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

1. PRESIDENT:

2. Executive. Message from the Governor.

3. SECRETARY:

(Secretary reads Message from the Governor)

5. PRESIDENT:

Committee Reports. Senator Ozinga you might be prepared. the Secretary will proceed.

SECRETARY:

(Secretary reads Committee Reports)

PRESIDENT:

Now, we have before us a report of the Executive

Committee, some important business. The Senate is being
noisy. I'm not going to recognize Senator Ozinga until
the Senate is orderly. Senator Schaffer. Senator Netsch.

Proceed, Mr. Secretary. We will get much more work done
if we can have your attention.

17. SECRETARY:

The Message of February 20, 1973. State Comprehensive Health Planning Agency, to be Executive Director of the Comprehensive Health Planning Agency until his resignation or termination by the Governor. Dr. Mark Lepper of Hinsdale. Message of June 6, 1973. Department of Revenue, to be Assistant Director of the Department of Revenue for a term expiring the third Monday in January, 1975, Charles T. Cartwright, Jr. of Chicago. Commission of Banks and Trust Companies, to be First Deputy Commissioner of the Commission of Banks and Trust Companies for a term expiring the third Monday in January, 1978, Richard K. Lignoul of Pawnee. Illinois State Toll Highway Authority, to be a Member and Chairman of the Illinois State Toll Highway

Authority for a term expiring May 1, 1977, Ira J. Kaufman

Highway Authority for terms expiring May 1, 1977, Joseph

of Highland Park. To be Members of the Illinois State Toll

The plants

5.

10.

14.

15.

19. 20.

24.

25.

29.

30.

1. Germano of Chicago, Alice E. Marks of Rochelle, Martin

R. Binder of Chicago.

3. PRESIDENT:

Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

6. Mr. President, I would now move that the Senate

7. resolve itself into Executive Session for the purpose

of considering these nominations.

9. PRESIDENT:

Is there leave? Senate is in Executive Session,

11. Senator Ozinga.

12. SENATOR OZINGA:

13. . Mr. President, I would now move that we consider

the named persons just read for the positions for which

they are aspiring and one motion.

16. PRESIDENT:

17. Is...Senator Graham.

18. SENATOR GRAHAM:

Mr. President, I have no objection to the motion,

only I would like to have leave of the Senate to be

21. recorded as voting no on Mrs. Marks, as I did in committee.

22. PRESIDENT:

23. ...Is...Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

I believe it will be easier because the minute that

we do that, I think it will be...

27. PRESIDENT:

28. To exclude Mrs. Marks from the motion.

SENATOR OZINGA:

There are others. I will withdraw my motion as to

31. one consideration and proceed as we go.

32. PRESIDENT:

33. All right.

121/13 121/13

ı.

2.

3.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9. 10.

11.

1.2.

13.

14.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

SENATOR OZINGA:

The first motion that I would make would be that I would move that the Senate do advise and consent to the nomination of Dr. Mark Lepper of Hinsdale to be Executive Director of the State Comprehensive Health Planning Agency. PRESIDENT:

The motion is that the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Dr. Lepper to be Chairman of the Comprehensive Health Planning Agency. Is there discussion? The...Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

Dr. Lepper was voted out of committee last night by a roll call of 20 to 2. There were only 2 negative votes and both of those negative votes were based on consideration of conflict of interest that I personally raised with reference to his impossibility of being fair as long as he was on the payroll of two institutions one of which being the State of Illinois and the other one being a private complex and his salary was being arrived at from two different sources. Therefore, I personally am not in favor of his appointment even though his...qualifications are immaculate. I don't believe that he can honestly serve in this capacity without having a conflict of interest in favor of the private enterprise which he also serves.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Senator Smith. SENATOR SMITH:

I agree with what the Chairman of Executive Committee just stated. I'm sure that you Mr. Chairman you were present at that meeting, participated in it and you too realize at the condition does obtain that the chairman of the committee related. However, it was the considered opinion of the

M3

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15. 16.

17.

18.

19.

20. 21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26. 27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

membership of the committee that the good doctor's
 qualifications are so outstanding and he stands in such
 a unique light in the field of endeavor for which His
 Excellency has placed him in nomination that there were
 those of us who thought that to not waive, but to temporarily
 forget the duplicity of payment and vote for his confirmation by this Body.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Regner.

SENATOR REGNER:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I realize we are not allowed to explain our votes on the roll call any more so I'd like to take this opportunity to explain a present vote during the roll call. As you know yesterday I had Senate Resolution 153 in Executive Committee which was voted out on the possible conflict of interest of Dr. Lepper. I would like to state that in my opinion Dr. Lepper unquesitonably has the best qualifications of any of the other Governor's appointments and I certainly hope that the investigation by the Senate Welfare Committee will prove negative, but until that time I'm going to be compelled to vote no...vote present on the roll call. PRESIDENT:

Senator Sours.

SENATOR SOURS:

Mr. President, Senators, inasmuch as I am not voting to confirm Dr. Lepper I think both he and the general public deserve to know my reasons. He...his appointment is to be a very important Directorship of a very important function of State government today. Some people have referred to his situation as one receiving dual compensation. I have to refer to it as dual employment. In other words, he is going to be employed by two employers

1. 2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

15.

16. 17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

24.

25.

26. 27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

the hospital complex by whatever name it's known and also the State of Illinois. Now my feeling is that once we permit this as a precedent in an important directorship, there's nothing to prevent...there is nothing to prevent an equally important qualified person two years from now having three jobs, or four jobs. All of which could be solved by what we call contractural services. I think it's a very bad precedent and I'm sorry it touches and effects a very important high-grade individual and has... as has been stated, his credentials are beyond our wildest carvings when we're searching for someone to work in State government, but I think the principle is bad and I cannot and will not support it.

14. PRESIDENT:

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President, may I ask a question of the Chairman?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Ozinga indicates he'll yield.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Now, Senator has the Governor's office indicated in anyway that they are going to change this disparity that appears and this problem that exists. Are they going to at a later time request and indicate a salary increase so that this double employment can be eliminated, and the State can provide the salaries necessary. Has any contact been made in that?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

I have had no indication from the Governor's office that he desires even though we have tried to elicit his support of a theory that would up the salary and...and make

2.

6.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

this an independent acting agency. 1.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? The question is does 3. 4. the Senate advise and consent to the nomination just made. 5.

And on that question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

7. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 8. 9. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 10. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 11. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 12. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 13. . Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 14. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 15. 16. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT: 17.

> Senator Hynes, aye. Senator Netsch, aye. question the yeas are forty-nine, the Chair wishes to observe that we have a tremendous amount of work to do. And I'm just going to wait until things quiet down. On that question the yeas are forty-nine, the mays are three, one voting present. The nomination having received a constitutional majority is declared advised and consented to. Senator Ozinga. SENATOR OZINGA:

Now Mr. President the next nominees I believe were all pretty much accepted by the committee. There were no shall I say real controversial issues had and therefore I \cdot would move that the Senate consider to the next five...the next five, well there's a possibility, the next four members as one. There a possibility of two of them that might be a little bit controversial.

PRESIDENT:

Mr. Chairman, will you...

SENATOR OZINGA:

All right, I would then...

PRESIDENT:

3

4 .

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

13.

14. 15.

16.

17. 18.

19.

20.

21. 22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

33.

5. ...advise the Senate of these four that will be on6. this roll call.

SENATOR OZINGA:

All right. Is there any objection to using four at once? All right. I would now move that the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Charles T. Cartwright, Jr. of Chicago as Assistant Director, Department of Revenue for a term expiring in the third Monday of January, 1975. I would move that the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Richard K. Lignoul of Pawnee to be the First Deputy Commissioner of the Commission on Banks and Trust Companies for a term expiring on the third Monday of January, 1978. I would then move that the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Joseph Germano to be a member of the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority for a term expiring on May 1st, 1977. And further I would move that the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Martin R. Binder of Chicago to be a member of the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority for a term expiring on May 1st, 1977. Those are the four nominees. I think that were passed at the time. There was very little...controversy if any. And I think

28. one roll call.

30. The question is does the Senate advise and consent to31. the four nominations just made. On that question the Secretary32. will call the roll.

they were all put out with a 22 to nothing do pass or do

consent to by the Executive Committee and I would recommend

SECRETARY:

PRESIDENT:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, ı. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 2. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 3. 4. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 5. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 6. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 7. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 8. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 9. 10. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. PRESIDENT:

> Senator Glass, aye. Senator Roe, aye. The result of the vote on that question by the Senate is fifty-one yeas, and no nays. Majority of the Senators elected concurring by record vote the Senate does advise and consent to the Governor's nominations just made. Senator Ozinga. SENATOR OZINGA:

Now Mr. President I would move that the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Ira J. Kaufman of Highland Park, Illinois to be member and Chairman of the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority for a term expiring on May 1st, 1977. Now, there was some controversy in the committee on this. The reason that I put it separate because there was quite a bit of conversation with Mr. Kaufman on behalf of the committee, but I...I do feel that after it was all said and done he was voted out with a twenty-two to nothing roll call, but this would give the individual members an opportunity if they had some questions or had some remarks that they wanted to make about this nominee. I would therefore recommend a favorable roll call.

PRESIDENT:

11.

12. 13.

14.

15.

16. 17.

18.

19.

20. 21,

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Is there discussion? The question is does the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Ira Kaufman to be

Chairman and member of the Illinois Toll Highway Authority.

On that question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

2.

5.

8.

9.

11. i2.

13.

23.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

6. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

10. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

14. PRESIDENT:

Senator Roe, aye. Senator Glass, aye. Senator McBroom, 15. Senator Bell, aye. Senator Swinarski, aye. The result 16. of the vote of...of the Senate on the question is fifty yeas 17. and no nays. A majority of the Senators elected concurring 18. 19. by record vote, the Senate does advise and consent to the 20. Governor's nomination of Ira J. Kaufman for the office of Chairman and member of the Illinois State Toll Highway 21, 22. Authority. Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

Now Mr. President, I would move that the Senate advise and consent to the nomination of Mrs. Alice E. Marks of Rochelle to be a member of the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority for a term expiring on May 1st, 1977. Now, we spent considerable time in the Executive Committee...with regard to this nominee. Not necessarily or of necessity I felt, but because of remarks and statements that she had made through the press it appeared that she might be antagonistic toward the whole concept of tollways and I believe the Committee did an excellent job of examination and felt after

roll call that her nomination should be recommended. Now,
 I'm...pretty sure that there are some members that were
 vociferous at the time that might want to very definitely
 speak with reference to her nomination. Therefore I would
 move at this time that the Senate do advise and consent to
 her nomination. The roll call was nineteen to three.

PRESIDENT:

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12. 13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27. 28.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Is...is there further discussion? The question is does the Senate advise and consent to the nomination just made. And on that question...the Secretary will call the roll. SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Savickas aye. The result of the vote of the Senate on the question is forty-nine yeas, four nays. A majority of the Senators elected concurring by record vote the Senate does advise and consent to the Governor's nomination of Mrs. Alice Marks for the office of member of the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority. Senator Ozinga.

29. SENATOR OZINGA:

Now Mr. President that completes the list of the nominees heard yesterday by the Executive Committee. I would therefore move that the Senate do arise as far as Executive Session is concerned.

PRESIDENT:

2. Senator Ozinga moves that the Senate arise from Executive Session. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. 3. The motion carries. Now I would like to announce that our 4. order for the remainder of the day will be to work straight 5. through as long as we are productive and by that I mean until 6. 5:00 or 6:00 this afternoon. We have a tremendous amount 7. of work before us. I would like to announce further that 8. 9. the next order of business that we will proceed to will be House Bills on 2nd reading and then on the Calendar on page 10. 3 nonconcurrence in Senate amendments and move to those 11. messages. After that order we will proceed with messages 12. on the Secretary's desk. Those Senators that have matters 13. on the Secretary's desk should be prepared to respond in 14. that order of business. Then we will return to Senate Bills 15. 2nd and Senate Bills 3rd. We will work the remainder of the 16. day through until about 6:00. Our next order of business 17. will be House Bills 2nd, then nonconcurrence to Senate 18. amendments, then matters on the Secretary's desk, then 19. Senate Bills 2nd, Senate Bills 3rd and...and then House 20.

21. Bills 3rd. Those of you who have items in those orders...

22. in those orders should anticipate your need to be ready to

23. deal with the matters. House Bills on 2nd reading, page 3

24. of your Calendar. ...Savickas, 33, do you wish it advanced?

25. HB 33.

26. SECRETARY:

27. HB 33 (Secretary reads title of bill)

28. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

29. PRESIDENT:

30. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

31. Senator McCarthy 84, you wish it advanced? Advance.

32. SECRETARY:

33.

HB 84 (Secretary reads title of bill)

PRESIDENT: 2. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 3. Senator Hynes do you wish 345 advanced? Advance. 4. SECRETARY: 5. HB 345 (Secretary reads title of bill) 6. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government 7. offers one amendment. 8. PRESIDENT: 9. Senator Hynes has moved the adoption of the committee 10. Is there discussion? All in favor of the amendment. 11. adoption of the amendment signify by saying aye. Contrary 12. no. The motion carries, the amendment is adopted. Are 13. there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator 14. Welsh, 3...do you wish 370 advanced? Hold. Senator Don 15. Moore do you wish to advance 452? Senator Scholl, 5... 16. Senator Moore, HB 452. Advance. 17. SECRETARY: 18. (Secretary reads title of bill) HB 452 19. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 20. PRESIDENT: 21. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 22. Senator Scholl. Senator Kenneth Hall, 601. Advance. 23. SECRETARY: 24. HB 601 (Secretary reads title of bill) 25. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 26. PRESIDENT: 27. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 28. HB 605. Advance. Senator Buzbee. 29. SENATOR BUZBEE: 30. There are some amendments Mr. President on 605. Senator 31. Bruce has...has one and then I have one. 32. SECRETARY: 33.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

l.

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations з. offers one amendment. 4. PRESIDENT: 5. Senator Bruce. 6. SENATOR BRUCE: 7. Amendment No. 1. I suppose I now move to Table 8. Amendment No. 1. There was a typographical error, that is the pay plan amendment. I now move to Table Amendment 9. 10. No. 1 to HB 605. PRESIDENT: 11. Senator Bruce has moved to Table Amendment No...l or 12. 13. 2? One. Amendment No. 1. All in favor signify by saying 14. aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. Amendment No. 1 is Tabled. Senator Bruce. 15. SENATOR BRUCE: 16. 17. I've left with the Secretary Amendment No. 2 18. which does exactly what Amendment No. 1 does, but does it 19. properly. It's the pay plan amendment. I move the adoption 20. of Amendment No. 2. PRESIDENT: 21. The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 2. All in favor 22. signify by saying aye. Contrary no. Motion carries, 23. 24. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. SECRETARY: 25. Amendment No. 3 by Senator Buzbee. 26. PRESIDENT: 27. Senator Buzbee. 28. SENATOR BUZBEE: 29. Yes Mr. President, this is a correction. There was a 30. \$25 error made in the appropriation bill to the Capital Develop-31. ment Board and I understand that the monies going over to the 32. Capital Development Board have to be exact. So what we're

(Secretary reads title of bill)

1.

2.

33.

HB 605

- doing is adding \$25 on and I would move the adoption of
 Amendment No. 3.
- 2. Intervalled it di
- 3. PRESIDENT:
- 4. Senator Buzbee has moved the adoption of Amendment No.
- 5. 3. Is there discussion? All in favor of the motion signify
- 6. by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, Amendment
- 7. No. 3 is adopted. Are there amendments from the Floor, further?
- 8. 3rd reading. Senator Swinarski, Senator Wooten 614. Oh,
- 9. Senator Swinarski is here. 609.
- 10. SECRETARY:
- 11. SB...HB 609 (Secretary reads title of bill)
- 12. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations
- 13. offers one amendment.
- 14. PRESIDENT:
- 15. Senator Swinarski. Senator Swinarski moves the adoption
- 16. of the amendment. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary
- 17. no. Motion carries, the Amendment is adopted. Are there
- 18. amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Wooten, 614.
- 19. SECRETARY:
- 20. HB 614 (Secretary reads title of bill)
- 21. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations
- offers one amendment.
- 23. PRESIDENT:
- 24. Senator Wooten. Senator Wooten moves the adoption
- 25. of the amendment. Is there discussion? All in favor
- 26. signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries,
- 27. the amendment is adopted. Are there amendments from the
- 28. Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Davidson 615, advance.
- 29. SECRETARY:
- 30. HB 615 (Secretary reads title of bill)
- 31. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Pensions and
- 32. Personnel offers one amendment.
- 33. PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson. Senator Davidson moves the adoption ı. of committee amendment No. 1. All in favor signify by 2. saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, the amendment з. is adopted. 4. SECRETARY: 5. Amendment No. 2 by Senator Davidson. 6. PRESIDENT: 7. Senator Davidson. 8. 9. SENATOR DAVIDSON: This is an amendment which the Illinois Municipal 10. League asked to put on this bill and I know of no objection 11. to it. And I'd appreciate adoption of Amendment No. 2. 12. PRESIDENT: 13. Senator Davidson moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2. 14. Is there discussion? All in favor signify by saying aye. 15. Contrary no. The motion carries, the amendment is adopted. 16. Are there further amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 17. Senator Howard Mohr, HB 640, advance. 18. SECRETARY: 19. HB 640 (Secretary reads title of bill) 20. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 21, PRESIDENT: 22. Senator Mohr. Are there amendments from the Floor? 23. 3rd reading. Senator Shapiro, advance. 24. SECRETARY: 25. (Secretary reads title of bill) 26. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Education offers 27. one amendment. 28. PRESIDENT: 29. Senator Shapiro. 30. SENATOR SHAPIRO: 31. Mr. President, first of all I want to say that I will 32.

bring this bill back to 2nd reading at a future date for

33.

ı. other amendments. Committee amendment No. 1 sets out 2. qualifications for members of the State Board and I 3. urge its adoption. 4. PRESIDENT: 5. Senator Shapiro moves the adoption of committee Amendment No. 1. Is there discussion? Motion is to 6. 7. adopt. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, the amendment is adopted. Are there -8. 9. amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Davidson. Senator Glass, 678. Senator Rock, 715, do 10. 11. you wish that advanced? Advance. SECRETARY: 12. 13. HB 715 (Secretary reads title of bill) 14. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. PRESIDENT: 15. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 16. 17. Senator Davidson, 677. 18. SECRETARY: 19. HB 677 (Secretary reads title of bill) 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendmetns. 20. PRESIDENT: 21. 22. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 809, Senator Davidson, advance. 23. 24. SECRETARY: (Secretary reads title of bill) 25. 26. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. PRESIDENT: 27. Are there amendments from the Floor? 28. 3rd reading. Senator Savickas 845. Senator Savickas. 29. SENATOR SAVICKAS: 30. Senator Glass has an amendment for this bill. 31. he on the Floor? 32.

PRESIDENT:

33.

He was just a minute ago. Senator, yes. Senator Glass. ı. 2. He's... 3. SECRETARY: нв 845... 4. PRESIDENT: 5. 845 6. 7. SECRETARY: 8. (Secretary reads title of bill) 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 9. PRESIDENT: 10. Are there amendments from the Floor? 11. SECRETARY: 12. Amendment No. 1 by Senator Glass. 13. SENATOR GLASS: 14. Thank you Mr. President, Senators, Amendment No. 1 15. which was agreed to by the House sponsor would provide that 16. permission for drop zone use may be obtained from the owner 17. or the operator or the person legally in charge of...legally 18. in charge of the property where the parachute jumping occurs. 19. And, the amendment also requires that insurance must be 20. provided to protect adjacent property owners. And I would 21. move for the adoption of the amendment. 22. PRESIDENT: 23. Is there further discussion? Question is the adoption 24. of Amendment No. 1 to HB 845. All in favor signify by saying 25. aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, the amendment is 26. adopted. Are there further amendments from the Floor? 3rd 27. reading. Senator Romano. 845...875. 28. SECRETARY: 29. HB 875 (Secretary reads title of bill) 30. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 31. PRESIDENT: 32.

33.

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Knuppel, 880. Hold. Senator Clarke, 911, hold. 1. 2. Senator Savickas 915, advance. 3. SECRETARY: 4. (Secretary reads title of bill) HB 915 5. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 6. PRESTDENT: 7. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 8. Senator Buzbee, 917, advance. 9. SECRETARY: 10. HB 917 (Secretary reads title of bill) 11. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 12. PRESIDENT: 13. · Are there amendments from the Floor? 14. SECRETARY: 15. Amendment No. 1 by Senator Buzbee. PRESIDENT: 16. 17. Senator Buzbee. 18. SENATOR BUZBEE: 19. Yes Mr. President what this amendment does is it 20. combines two bills, so we'll have one less bill to vote 21. on a little bit later on, and what it actually does is 22. provide the junior colleges and school districts may contract between themselves to be able to cooperate 23. 24. together in hiring of teachers and so forth and so forth and I would ask for...adoption of the amendment. 25. 26. PRESIDENT: 27. Is there further discussion? Senator Buzbee moves the adoption of the amendment. All in favor signify by 28. saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, the amend-29. ment is adopted. Are there further amendments from the 30.

-19-

HB 928 (Secretary reads title of bill)

Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Rock, advance.

31.

33.

SECRÉTARY:

- 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
- 2. PRESIDENT:
- Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
- Senator Clarke. Advance. You want to hold it? Senator
- 5. Clarke.
- 6. SENATOR CLARKE:
- The Digest on the...this is a savings and loan bill,
- 8. not a, as stated on the Calendar and it's Senator Savickas
- 9. is the sponsor. I'd like to relinquish sponsorship to
- Senator Savickas.
- 11. PRESIDENT:
- 12. Senator Savickas do you wish to explain 988? There's
- 13. an error on the Calendar.
- 14. SENATOR SAVICKAS:
- 15. Yes, Mr. President, Members of the Senate, 988 was
- 16. introduced by Representative Katz and this deals with the
- 17. ability of savings and loans associations to make loans
- 18. on condominiums and cooperative housing. I don't know how it
- 19. got tied up with this synopsis. It was heard in Financial
- 20. Institutions. We had two pieces of legislation, one dealing
- 21. with banks, one dealing with savings and loans. The banks
- 22. already do this type of...loans on condominiums and cooperatives.
- 23. The savings and loans needed a statute in there permitting
- 24. them to do this. There was no controversy. I would request
- 25. that the synopsis be changed and corrected so that...
- 26. PRESIDENT:
- 27. Yes, we've taken care of that with the Secretary's
- 28. office. Are...has the bill been read Mr. Secretary?
- 29. SECRETARY:
- 30. HB 988 (Secretary reads title of bill)
- 31. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
- 32. PRESIDENT:
- 33. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Schaffer, 999, do you wish it advanced? l. Hold. Senator Knuppel, 1268. Do you wish it advanced? Well 2. you just want it held? Yes. Senator Knuppel. 3. SENATOR KNUPPEL: 5. I have an amendment I to... HB 1268 that's on the Secretary's desk. And I'd move the adoption of Amendment 6. No. 1. 7. Я. PRESIDENT: Just a minute. Just a minute. I was inquiring 9. 10. whether you wanted the bill called. The Secretary has not read it. 11. SECRETARY: 1.2. HB 1268 (Secretary reads title of bill) 13. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 14. PRESIDENT: 15. Senator Knuppel, for an amendment from the Floor. 16. 17. SENATOR KNUPPEL: I'd move the adoption of Amendment No. 1 which is 18. on the Secretary's desk. 19. PRESIDENT: 20. Is there further discussion? Senator Mitchler. 21. SENATOR MITCHLER: 22. What does the amendment do? 23. SENATOR KNUPPEL: 24. I would like to call on Senator McCarthy who's 25. more familiar with this. He's been working with it 26. with me and ask him to explain the amendment. 27. SENATOR McCarthy: 28. The amendment...the amendment puts the features 29. of the...changes as proposed by the AF of L, CIO that 30. has passed the House into this bill. And this is the 31. only way that...the two sides to the controversy can 32.

have the legislation on the Floor. It's Senator Knuppel

33.

who's agreed to take the bill with the amendments on ı. 2. 3. PRESIDENT: 4. Senator Swinarski. 5. SENATOR SWINARSKI: 6. Mr. President I raise for a point of personal privilege. The Senate has fortunate today to have 7. with it a family from my district, the daughter and 8. 9. son-in-law of...Representative John Fary and their family is with us Mr. and Mrs. Ed Back. They're in 10. 11. the gallery. PRESIDENT: 12. 13. ...Mitchler. SENATOR MITCHLER: 14. 15. I still don't understand exactly what the amendment will do, and I'd appreciate holding it up. My gosh, this 16. is a whole new bill. Now this bill came out of the Senate. 17. Industry and Labor Committee and I did not know of any 18. amendments. And I'm going to ask that this bill be held 19. 20. till we can read this package. PRESIDENT: 21, ...Soper. 22. SENATOR SOPER: 23. Well, I was going to make the same request. Now...if 24. this amendments been printed and in...in the book. Well 25. then, give us some time to read it, but this looks like it's 26. about forty or fifty pages. I'd like to know what this 27. whole thing does before I vote on it. 28. PRESIDENT: 29. There's been a request for the amendment to be printed 30. until that is done the bill will be held. Senator Hall, 31. apparently he's not on the Floor. Senator Rock 1293. Advance. 32.

SECRETARY:

33.

HB 1293 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. Amend-

ment No. 1 offered by Senator Rock.

4. PRESIDENT:

2.

3.

5.

6. 7.

8.

9. 10.

11.

12. 13.

14.

15.

16.

17. 18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Yes thank you Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate. Amendment No. 1 which is on the Secretary's desk is an amendment that was requested by or suggested by Senators Knuepfer and Fawell, neither of whom I see are here. It merely strikes Section 11 of the present bill, and that is the section that concerns itself with grants to approved institutions. I think that there is no controversy concerning this amendment. It was at their request and I

PRESIDENT:

would move its adoption.

Is there further discussion? Question...Senator Bell. SENATOR BELL:

Well, Mr. President, Senator Rock, I sat in and...

a member of that committee and since Senator Knuepfer isn't
here today, I...I don't know it, I don't think it would be
out of place for us to ask that we hold that bill, that
amendment until he gets back. You'd be agreeable to that?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Well, I...I would frankly prefer to get it on and move it with the understanding that if Senator Knuepfer or Fawell or any other Senator has another amendment they wish to offer I will call it back. This is the amendment that they suggested. I...I don't, you know.

32. PRESIDENT:

33. Senator Rock has moved the adoption of Amendment No. 1.

ı. Does Senator Graham seek recognition? All in favor... 2. is there further discussion? All in favor of the motion to adopt the amendment signify by saying aye. Contrary 3. 4. The motion carries, the amendment is adopted. there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator 5. 6. Hall did you wish 1282 to be called? Hold. Bruce, 1325. Advance. 7. SECRETARY: 8. 9. HB 1325 (Secretary reads title of bill) 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 10. 11. PRESIDENT: 12. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Nimrod, 1359. Oh. Senator Sommer. 13. 14. SENATOR SOMMER: Mr. President, fellow Members, as a point of...personal 15. 16. privilege I would like to introduce the Republican County Chairwoman, Mrs. Dot Duncanson and a group of ladies from 17. the Republican Club of Tazewell County, my home county. 18. They're in the gallery behind the President. Would you 19. 20. please stand? PRESIDENT: 21. 22. Senator Nimrod, HB 1359. SECRETARY: 23. HB 1359 (Secretary reads title of bill) 24. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government 25. 26. offers one amendment. PRESIDENT: 27. Senator Nimrod. 28. SENATOR NIMROD: 29. Yes, Mr. President I would move that the amendment 30. that was offered be Tabled. Committee Amendment No. 1 be 31.

Tabled. I have an amendment in lieu of that, in place of

32.

33.

that.

PRESIDENT:

1.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

All right, Senator Nimrod...Senator Nimrod moves to 2. Table committee Amendment No. 1. All in favor signify by ... 3.

4. Senator Partee.

SENATOR PARTEE:

Before we vote on Tabling his amendment would the Senator explain what the amendment does that he seeks to Table and what...what the amendment does that he would offer in lieu thereof.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President and Senator Partee, Members of the 13. Senate. Amendment No. 1 was an amendment that was offered 14. in order to clarify the wording of the existing bill which 15. provided for the special service district and made for the 16. basic provisions of having notices and hearings and the 17. fact of the so-called backdoor referendum which is the 51% 18. 19. of the elected in the area with a ten day notice. amend that Mr. President the amendment that was presented 20. what we're doing is changing it basically to 30 days instead 21. of 10 on the notice for the petition and some clarifying words 22. in Section 1 and 2 which don't change the amendment basically. 23. Now, I've already discussed this with...copies that have been 24. passed out and we will bring it back...if there's any 25. changes that have to be brought back from it. 26. 27.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? The motion is to Table committee Amendment No. 1. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. Committee Amendment No. 1 is Tabled.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2 by Senator Nimrod.

1. PRESIDENT:

з.

11.

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President, I think I've explained what Amendment
 No. 2 does, and I would move for its adoption.

6. PRESIDENT:

7. The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 2. All in favor
8. signify by saying age. Contrary no. Motion carries. Amend9. ment No. 2 is adopted. Are there further amendments from
10. the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Walker.

SENATOR WALKER:

12. A point of personal privilege Mr. President, Members 13. of the Senate. Behind me here talking to Judy Bartulis 14. is one of the greatest legislators that I've ever known, 15. He taught all of us a lot sixteen years ago. He wasn't 16. trying to...never at any time did he try and make any 17. freshman award. His vote was solid. He was always in his 18. seat. He's...I would say one of the lesser loquacious members, but I never saw him call a bill and not pass it 19. 20. in the House in a number of years. Norm Shade the former 21. mayor of Pekin, a former State Representative and a great, 22. great legislator. And Mr. President I might add that this lottery idea isn't new, Norm had that 20 years ago. 23.

24. PRESIDENT:

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

25. Senator Wooten, 1533. Hold. Senator Savickas, 1573.26. You wish it advanced? Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVICKAS:

There's an amendment on the Secretary's desk there, and the amendment is one we talked about in committee that would change the renewal on the job order from 30 days to 45. This was requested in committee.

PRESIDENT:

Well, the ... You wish the bill called?

1. SENATOR SAVICKAS: 2. I wish the bill called. З. PRESIDENT: 4. Yes, fine. Secretary will proceed. S. SECRETARY: 6. HB 1573 (Secretary reads title of bill) 7. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 8. PRESIDENT: 9. Senator Savickas. 10. SECRETARY: Amendment No. 1 by Senator Savickas. 11. SENATOR SAVICKAS: 12. 13. Yes Mr. President, Members of the Senate. amendment was requested in committee and what it does is 14. to just change the renewal of the job order form from every 15. 16. days to every 45 days. And I would appreciate your support 17. on the amendment. PRESIDENT: 18. Is there further discussion? The question is to 19. 20. adopt Floor amendment No. 1 by Senator Savickas. Is there 21. further discussion? All in favor of the motion signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, Amendment No. 22. l is adopted. Are there further amendments from the Floor? 23. 3rd reading. Senator Daley, advance. I'm sorry, there's 24. a companion bill to 1573. We'll proceed... 25. 26. SECRETARY: нв 1574... 27. PRESIDENT: 28. Advance. 29. SECRETARY: 30. (Secretary reads title of bill) 31. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 32.

PRESIDENT:

33.

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1. HB 1595. 2. SECRETARY: 3. HB 1595 (Secretary reads title of bill) 4. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 5. PRESIDENT: 6. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 7. Senator Carroll, 1639. Hold. HB 1643, Senator Bartulis. 8. Advance. ' 9. SECRETARY: 10. HB 1643 (Secretary reads title of bill) 11. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 12. 13. PRESIDENT: Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 14. Senator Hall, 1832. Hold. Senator Johns, 1943, advance. 15. SECRETARY: 16. HB 1943 (Secretary reads title of bill) 17. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 18. PRESIDENT: 19. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 20. Senator Davidson, HB 32. 21. 22. SECRETARY: HB 32 (Secretary reads title of bill) 23. 2nd reading of the bill. Amendment No. 5 by Senator 24. Fawell. 25. PRESIDENT: 26. Senator Fawell. 27. SENATOR FAWELL: 28. Well Mr...Mr. President and Members of the Senate, 29. I hope you will listen carefully to... 30. PRESIDENT: 31. Just a minute Senator Fawell. Now, will the Senate 32.

33.

be in order? Will the Senate be in order? Will the Senate

be in order? Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

ı.

2.

Thank you Mr. President. This amendment is one that 3. I think is a fair approach to the problem that I think many 4. of us have heard about from our local school boards and our school administrators as well as our teachers. 6. 7. school board does not like the idea that there should be an independent hearing officer as advanced by the Illinois 8. 9. Education Association to make the determination, the final determination as to whether or not a tenured teacher should 10. be dismissed for cause. And I think when you recognize of 11. course that tenured teachers have a great deal of a protection 12. as it is, there is certainly some very rational reasons 13. why a board of education who are the elected officials 14. to make these determinations as who shall be teaching and 15. who shall not. And when one considers that the tenured 16. protection that teachers have are a great deal I think one 17. can see a great deal of credence in the argument that the 18. 19. boards of education are making. This amendment however which is Amendment No. 5 is an amendment that really neither 20. of the IEA's nor the boards of education are extremely 21. pleased with. They both would prefer to have either the 22. status quo or the...provisions of HB 32 as it now stands. 23. What this amendment does do is this, it simply states that 24. the independent hearing officer will be the local circuit 25. court...the independent hearing officer will simply be the 26. local circuit court of the circuit in which the school 27. district is situated. And we have changed the administrative 28. law which now states that any...and only by the way insofar 29. as schools are concerned, under administrative law customarily 30. when one appeals there is a presumption against the person 31. who is appealing. And there also is a statutory enactment 32. that no new evidence can be introduced by the entity that 33.

might be appealing, so in this case whether the school ı. board is... I mean, in this case when the school teacher 2. goes up for an appeal the school teacher would not have 3. any presumption against her or him. And the school teacher 4. would have the right also to introduce new evidence other 5. than that which was introduced before the board if they 6. wish. In effect what we've done is to have the court of 7. law be the new independent hearing officer to make the 8. final decision in regard to whether or not there is cause. 9. for dismissal of a tenured leacher. It's not completely 10. acceptable to the teachers. It's not completely acceptable 11. to the boards of education but both can live with it. 12. And I think it is a fair way of approaching the problem. 13. I recognize that this has been high priority Illinois 14. Education Association. And I know they have bent the ears 15. of many of us on this, that this has to be a bill that. 16. goes through in its unamended form. I think that in 17. presenting this amendment though we're presenting one 18. which is a fair solution to a problem wherein both 19. sides have something to complain about. And I think 20. it's a reasonable compromise to a perplexing problem. 21. I would ask for the adoption of Amendment No. 5. 22. PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Senator Davidson. SENATOR DAVIDSON:

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, we started on this amendment here a couple of weeks ago. And Senator Partee at that time made an excellent presentation of why we should resist this amendment. As the sponsor of this bill in the House...in this Senate Chambers I oppose this amendment because this is going to just create havoc because you're going to have the hearing officer or the thing going to court where you can get

no short decision. And Senator Partee made the point
 about you could...about the introduction of new evidence
 and it's going to be answered, you're never going to get
 a decision. And I would urge all...everybody to resist
 this amendment.

PRESIDENT:

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13. ·

15.

16.

17.

18. 19.

20.

21,

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

32.

33.

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Well, Mr. President, Members, I rise in opposition to this amendment. It seems to me that we're...if we're going to adopt this amendment, that we ought to do away with the entire provisions on discharge. We ought to just say that the board discharges a teacher and we go into the courts because it's a very expensive procedure presently and to say that new evidence if it's a trial de novo, is...is meaningless. The whole procedure that we presently have is an attempt to adjudicate the differences internally that have arisen between the board and the teacher. And now to say that we're going to do away with the administrative review act and just say new evidence... the evidence that you've taken, the statements, the entire proceedings prior to court are null and void is senseless. We ought to either do away with one proceeding or the other. I don't know what the Body wants to do but what we're trying to do today is to clarify the procedure that is presently in operation. This would be a radical change, I believe, and one that I would oppose very strongly at this point.

PRESIDENT:

30. Senator Fawell do you wish to respond? Senator Fawell
31. and then Senator Soper.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Well, we're not doing away of course with the administrative

l. review act. We leave it completely intact. What the 2. proponents of HB 32 are saying is they want an independent 3. so-called independent hearing officer who is appointed by the Office of the Superintendent of Public Instruction. 4. 5. And with all due respect to that there are an awful lot 6. of board members throughout the State of Illinois in all 7. of our districts including Chicago because this bill now 8. applies to Chicago who are saying that perhaps that might 9. be a union oriented hearing officer, perhpas not, but perhaps it may be and just as the IEA is now complaining 10. 11. that the board of course is board oriented and therefore they want their own hearing officer and they call that 12. hearing officer independent there are other people who 13. are suggesting that if we're going to truly find independence 14. 15. of course we'll never find 100% independence anywhere, but the greatest amount of objectivity I submit will be found 16: in another branch of government in the Judicial branch 17. that has no ax to grind, no necessarily preconceived 18. 19. educational-philosophical...philosophy to put into action here, but truly will try to make a decision based upon 20. the facts. And I have gone, I think way over in suggesting 21. that there will be a different type of hearing here and that 22. the teacher who feels aggrieved at her employers decision and 23. remember this is a tenured protected teacher and if she 24. feels aggrieved or he feels aggrieved I'm saying you have 25. a complete right of trial de novo. Present all the facts 26. to a court of law and let that court then make the decision. 27. The greatest amount of objectivity can be achieved this 28. way and I fear that people on both sides who want to cling 29. to the old system or go and opt for what the IEA is so... 30. going after with such vehemence is that they feel that 31. they've got a friend in court that way. I'm suggesting 32. if you really give it to a court you'll have the greatest, 33.

greatest chance for objectivity if that's what you really ١. want. I suspect that all of us being human that neither 2. proponents or opponents are really leaning in that direction. 3. I'm suggesting this is an unpopular compromise, it's probably 4. the best because it does insure truly an independent hearing 5. officer and that's not what HB 32 is all about right now. 6. PRESIDENT: 7. Senator Soper. 8. SENATOR SOPER: 9. 10. Mr. President, Members of the Senate I rise to support this amendment. I think this is the only way we can have 11. equality here on...in what we call independent. Independent 12. individual to...to look at the...both sides of the issue. 13. Now take and have the Superintendent of Public Instruction 14. 15. pick the member you know, you know what will happen there. And if we have the school boards pick them, you know what 16. would happen there so I think this...will do justice to 17. both sides and I think this amendment should be passed. 18 PRESTDENT: 19. Senator Partee. 20. SENATOR PARTEE: 21. 22. Only because I think we've spent an amount of time 23.

on this amendment disproportionate to the impact of the entire bill, I move the previous question.

PRESIDENT: 25.

24.

26.

27.

28.

Senator Partee has moved the previous question. in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. Chair will recognize Senator Fawell to close debate.

Senator Fawell. 29.

SENATOR FAWELL: 30.

Yes. Senator Partee is quite correct. We've debated 31. this extensively. I'm simply suggesting... 32.

PRESIDENT: 33.

1. For...for what purpose does Senator Davidson rise? SENATOR DAVIDSON: 2. Parlimentary inquiry. Senator Fawell I thought 3. closed the debate or made his debate just a minute ago 4. 5, before Senator Soper and Senator Partee made the motion 6. to close debate. Does this ... PRESIDENT: 7. Well, this is not in connection with any debate 8. on the bill. It's in connection with Senator Fawell's 9. amendment. The motion before us is Senator Fawell's motion 10. to adopt Amendment No. 5. Debate has been foreclosed 11. on that question and Senator Fawell is closing the debate. 12. For what purpose does Senator Walker arise? 13. SENATOR WALKER: 14. Mr. President, thank you. I'd ask the electronics 15. manager to turn up Fawell's mike. I've been trying to 16. hear here but due to numerous conferences to my right, 17. left, behind me and in front of me I haven't been able 18. to find out who offered the amendment, who opposed it or 19. anything else. 20. PRESIDENT: 21. All right. 22. SENATOR WALKER: 23. Will you please turn up Harris' mike, Senator-24. Fawell's mike... 25. PRESIDENT: 26. So ordered. Senator Fawell. 27. SENATOR FAWELL: 28. Well, the good guys are for this amendment, the bad 29. guys are against it, let me put it that way: What...brief 30. summary is that this provides truly for an independent 31. hearing officer by simply stating that the court of law 32.

33.

will be that independent hearing officer. Not some traveling

ı. agent picked by the Office of the Superintendent of 2. Public Instruction. And there will be a complete trial 3. de novo that the teacher would have a right to. I think that it is a fair compromise to what is a perplexing 4. 5. question before the...us and those who are in favor of 6. the amendment would vote aye. I would hope that we could 7. have a majority vote. I think the bill then could be 8. passed and be supported by all of us. Thank you.

PRESIDENT:

9.

10.

11.

12. 13.

14.

15. 16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27. 28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

The question is on the adoption of Amendment No. 5 offered by Senator Fawell to HB 32. All in favor of the adoption of the amendment signify by saying aye. Contrary no. There has been...there is a request for a roll call to...There are sufficient number under the rules requesting a roll call. Question is on the adoption of Amendment No. 5 offered by Senator Fawell. All in favor signify by saying aye...I'm sorry, the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. Presiden+.

Clarke, aye. Mitchler, aye. Scholl, aye. Harber Hall, aye. There's been a request to call the absentees.

The absentees will be called.

SECRETARY: l. 2. Keegan, Knuepfer, Kosinski, McCarthy, Shapiro, 3. Swinarski. PRESIDENT: 4. On that question the yeas are twenty-four, nays are 5. 6. twenty-nine, and the motion to adopt Amendment No. 5 fails. 7. Are there further amendments? 8. SECRETARY: Amendment No. 6 by Senator Davidson. 9. PRESIDENT: 10. Senator Davidson. 11. SENATOR DAVIDSON: 12. Mr. President, this amendment is necessary with the 13. adoption of Amendment No. 4 which included Chicago in this 14. bill. This amendment was drafted to correct a technical 15. error and I would urge the adoption of...of Amendment No. 6. 16. PRESIDENT: 17. Senator Bruce. 18. SENATOR BRUCE: 19. 20. Yes, Mr. President, this was prepared by our staff. In going over one of the amendments that was adopted there 21. 22. was an error in a section number and I would move the adoption of this amendment to make certain that we're doing the right 23. thing, and the amendment I think was number 2. So I support 24. this amendment. 25. PRESIDENT: 26. Is there further discussion? Senator Fawell. 27. SENATOR FAWELL: 28. I...I'm just reading the amendment. I...I gather 29. this is the amendment that is on my desk. This has just 30. been handed out this morning, is that correct? Is there... 31. is there any substantive change here? I notice it states 32.

33.

that no one either of the three lists, shall be a resident

PRESIDENT: ٦. Senator Davidson. 4. SENATOR DAVIDSON: 5. 6. The...in the bill itself, Senator Fawell is the part that the hearing officer, the disinterested hearing 7. officer would not be a resident of the school district. 8. That's in the...in the body of the bill itself. 9. PRESIDENT: 10. Senator Fawell. 11. SENATOR FAWELL: 12. ...what is the purpose of the amendment? Purely 13. technical? 7.4 PRESIDENT: 15. Senator Fawell...or Senator Davidson. 15. 17. SENATOR DAVIDSON: Purely technical because the way the amendment that 18. 19. Senator Knuepfer wrote that was adopted pertaining to 20. Chicago he had a procedure backwards from what they do in 21. this. An amendment, purely technical gets the Chicago... 22. gets this in the way that Chicago does it now. And that's 23. what they wanted, and that...he agreed to the amendment before he left. I...he seen this amendment last week when 24. 25. they brought it over. PRESIDENT: 15. Senator Fawell. 27. 23. SENATOR FAWELL: My...my question is whether or not there's any substantive 23. 14. change from provisions of the bill though as heard in the Education Committee. Has the procedure been substantively 11. changed and altered? If it's just a technical amendment that's 12.

of the school district. I don't know if that's...new

1.

2.

33,

wording or not.

one thing but if this has been altered so as to...adapt it to

Chicago it may be all right, but then it may not be

all right as far as down State is concerned. What are

3. the substantive changes that have been made?

4. PRESIDENT:

5.

6.

7.

8. 9.

10.

11.

12.

14.

15.

16.

17.

19.

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

I'll have to yield to someone from the Chicago area because their staff drafted it. The Chicago Board of Education is the one who requested this amendment and I...I can't answer that. ...have to yield to one...who over there who can.

PRESIDENT:

13. Senator Bruce who is not from the Chicago area.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, but I represent Illinois, Senator Harris and that's what we're talking about.

PRESIDENT:

18. Yes.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Thank you. I'm sorry, I thought we were talking 20. about another amendment when I arose a moment ago. 21. is the bill that puts it back into conformity with the 22. present procedure in which...if we can review that very 23. 24. quickly, in Chicago in...when there's a recommendation for a dismissal it goes to a hearing officer who renders 25. a decision and then that decision goes to the school board 26. for either affirmation or nonaffirmation. In downstate 27. Illinois the procedure would be dismissal by the board, 28. then to a hearing officer, and then on...then at that " 29. point you pick it up and then either party at that point, 30. either in Chicago or in downstate could appeal under the 31. administrative review act. It...it conforms 32. sections that they presently have in the statute. As you 33.

remember Senator Knuepfer put on a relatively lengthy 1. 2. amendment. This just makes it...the hearing before the З. board action rather than after. And that is the present 4. procedure. They have no objection to the bill. They just 5. want to make sure that they're doing it the way that they were 6. doing it presently. They are included now under the 7. legislation. They were not. Senator Knuepfer put them 8. under...under the provisions of HB 32. This just clarifies 9. that they'll continue to do it the way they have in the

PRESIDENT:

past.

10.

11. 12.

13.

14.

15.

16. 17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

23.

24.

25.

26. 27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

I just want to...if we might do this to save time.

I think there are...another amendment, isn't there? Several other amendments still coming? Would it be...would it be possible just to hold this for a few minutes so I could get together and...it's probably quite all right, but rather than take the time of the Body, if that would be all right, Senator Bruce and Senator Davidson, perhaps we could just take a quick look at it and...and save the time of the Body. If that's all right.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson acknowledges that that's acceptable to him. Senator Bruce does also. We will take Amendment No. 6 out of the record. Senator Sours you wish...Senator Sours.

SENATOR SOURS:

I just want to be certain Mr. President, Senators that the City of Chicago will be bound equally under the identical, not similar terms as every other school district in the State of Illinois from the Wisconsin border to Cairo, and the Wabash to the Mississippi. Now if there's any

- 1. difference, then I think we ought to have lengthy
- discussion.
- 3. PRESIDENT:
- Senator Bruce.
- 5. SENATOR BRUCE:
- 6. Just to clarify it, there will be a difference Senator
- 7. Sours. I wish that the downstate boards would do it like they
- 8. would in Chicago. I would like to put these decisions to
- 9. a hearing officer first but then I would hear the hue and
- 10. cry from the other side of the sigle that we want
- 10. cry from the other side of the aisle that we were removing

 11. local autonomy. Now the idea is that this is a review of
- 11. local autonomy. Now the idea is that this is a review of a
- 12. decision and...and in Chicago there I think take the approach
- 13. that they want to put to the hearing officer so they do
- 14. not make an error at the board level. The downstate boards
- 15. are vehemently opposed to that procedure. The best way
- 16. to do is we've included Chicago, but we've handled where
- 17. the hearing officer is involved in the procedure, in Chicago
- 18. it will be before, downstate it will be after. Then both
- 19. go to the administrative review act.
- 20. PRESIDENT:
- 21. Are there further amendments? Senator Merritt.
- 22. SENATOR MERRITT:
- 23. I yield to Senator Davidson right now.
- 24. PRESIDENT:
- 25. Senator Davidson.
- 26. SENATOR DAVIDSON:
- 27. With the amendment that Senator Merritt is going to
- 28. offer which is acceptable to me I will have to move to
- 29. Table Amendment No. 2 so that Senator Merritt's amendment
- 30. will be viable. So I would move to Table...reconsider the
- 31. vote of which...
- 32. PRESIDENT:
- 33. Amendment No. 2 was adopted. For what purpose does

Senator Glass arise?

SENATOR GRAHAM:

SENATOR GLASS:

2.

8.

9.

10.

11. 12.

13..

14. 15.

16.

17.

18.

19. 20.

21.

22.

23.

24. 25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President to inquiry...who was the sponsor of
 Amendment No. 2 that is asked...being Tabled and whose
 ...this was not Senator Knuepfer's amerdment? And that...
 that amendment is still on the bill? Thank you.
 PRESIDENT:

I believe Amendment No. 2 was Senator Davidson's amendment. Yes. That's correct. So Senator Davidson moves to reconsider the vote by which Amendment No. 2 was adopted by reconsidered. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. Motion to reconsider carries. Senator Davidson moves...for what purpose does Senator Graham arise?

Mr. President, I'm only arising for this purpose.

This controversial piece of legislation on the Floor is being amended, amendments Tabled, other amendments attached... and this is being done without explaining the content of the amendment that is to be Tabled or explaining the content of the amendment to be attached. I think this is a fateful thing to do at these closing hours on this very technical bill, and I wish we'd be a little more explicit as to what we're really doing with it.

PRESIDENT:

Well, Senator Graham, the only amendment that we have acted on here today is Senator Fawell's who did make a very lengthy explanation of that amendment. There was a roll call vote on that. Now the matter of business before us now is that Senator Davidson is...has moved to Table Amendment No. 2 for the purpose of considering Amendment No. 6 which will be offered by Senator Merritt. The motion to Table has been put by Senator Davidson to Table

1. Amendment No. 2. Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Just a short explanation to Senator Graham is

Amendment No. 2 made the OSPI would make a list of at
least ten people available to draw from. Senator Merritt's
amendment will have five people from the OSPI, five people
from the school board and five people...teachers can...
recommend as a hearing officer, and they strike until they
come up with one person.

PRESIDENT:

The motion is to Table Amendment No. 2. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion to Table Amendment No. 2 prevails, Senator Merritt.

14. SENATOR MERRITT:

15. Yes...

16. PRESIDENT:

17. Senator Merritt, your...your amendment now will be 18. Amendment No. 6.

19. SENATOR MERRITT:

I thought it was 7. I thought that, oh. All right.

Mr. President, Members of the Senate I'm attempting here
I don't know if you can make a bad bill better sometimes.

But I'm...I'm at least making that attempt. The by the
elimination of Amendment No. 2 that provided for the OSPI
to provide a list of ten hearing officers. To me, it is
totally unacceptable, it was a one sided situation. Senator
Davidson had this amendment in his hands for some time.

It's at least acceptable to him. I think the IEA perhaps
doesn't like it the best, but they could live with it.

Instead of those ten provided by the OSPI, five are provided
by the OSPI, a list of five by the teacher involved, a
list of five by the school board. To me, there's at least

some equality and fairness in it. I think though in my own

l. mind this is a stopgap measure. There's a better solution 2. can be made later, and I intend to do something about it, 3. next Session. I would move for the adoption of this Amendment No. 6. 4. 5. PRESIDENT: 6. For what purpose does Senator Mohr arise? 7. SENATOR HOWARD MOHR : 8. Mr. President, I noticed in my opinion a lot of 9. unauthorized people on the Floor and I would ask that 10. they leave or that the Sergeant at Arms escort them off. PRESIDENT: 11. There has been a request to enforce rule 2. Sergeant 12. at Arms will proceed to enforce rule 2. Is there further 13. 14. discussion? Senator Buzbee. 15. SENATOR BUZBEE: Senator Merritt... I see nothing particularly objectionable 16. to your amendment, but I'm just wondering if you've got five 17. 18. board member appointees and five teacher appointees, I think 19. they're automatically going to cancel each other. Those are 20. the first ten people who are going to go, and that's going to leave us with five people left to pick from. They're 21. 22. going to be the OSPI people then. 23. PRESIDENT: 24. Senator Merritt. SENATOR MERRITT: 25. To answer Senator Buzbee I think it would be to the 26. contrary. Because it may be that both the teacher and the 27. 28. board prefer to do this on their own maybe reject the O... OSPI completely as being maybe an antagonizing force between 29. them. 30. PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Senator Bruce.

31.

32.

33.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Just to say that I rise in support of this amendment. ı. It's I think a reasonable compromise. Senator Merritt has 2. 3. worked with the IEA and other interested teacher groups and the school boards to reach a solution here, we're going to 4. 5. go to fifteen rather than five, everybody feels I don't know what the impact will be, but everyone feels like they'll 6. 7. get their chance at putting their man as the hearing officer 8. and if they...if they feel that way, then I'm in favor of I think it's a good amendment. I would hope that we 9. 10. would adopt it. 11. PRESIDENT: Is there further discussion? Question is shall 12. Amendment No. 6 be adopted. All those in favor signify 13. by saying aye. Contrary no. The Motion carries, Amend-14. 15. ment No. 6 is adopted. Are there further amendments? Yes. The bill will be held on...Senator Walker. 16. 17. SENATOR WALKER: Thank you Mr. President. Amendment's coming down 18. there on HB 32. We've spent 30, 40 minutes on...what 19. in my estimation is a bad bill and I'd appreciate a roll 20. call on this Amendment No. 7 or whatever it is. 6 apparently. 21. 22. PRESIDENT: It will be Amendment No. 7. 23. SENATOR WALKER: 24. 7, thank you. It's mine. 25. PRESIDENT: 26. ... Secretary will read the amendment. 27. SECRETARY: 28. Amendment No. 7 offered by Senator Walker. Amends 29. HB 32 by deleting everything after the enacting clause. 30. PRESIDENT: 31. Senator Walker. 32.

SENATOR WALKER:

Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate. l. I don't like to do this to any Senator, in fact I think 2. it's the first time that I've ever introduced an amendment 3. 4 . such as this to a bill. This bill was bad as its inception, and it's still bad. And you can put on ten more amendments and 5. 6. it won't make any good bill because you're taking the 7. power away from where it belongs and that is in the locally 8. elected school board. I would appreciate a favorable vote, roll call on Amendment No. 7 to HB 32. 9. PRESIDENT: 10. Senator Davidson. 11. SENATOR DAVIDSON: 12. 13. I move to Table Amendment No. 7. 14. PRESIDENT: The motion to Table Amendment No. 7. All those in 15. favor of Tabling Amendment No. 7 signify by saying aye. 16. Contrary no. There has been a request for a roll call. 17. 18. The Secretary will call the roll. The question is to Table Amendment No. 7, which amendment is to strike 19. everything after the enacting clause. Secretary will 20. 21. call the roll on the motion to Table. SECRETARY: 22. 23. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 24. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 25. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 26. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 27. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 28. 29. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 30. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 31. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 32.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Newhouse, aye. Nudelman, aye. Palmer, 1 2. aye. Netsch, aye. Mitchler, no. Schaffer, aye. Berning, 3. Scholl, no. Senator Smith, aye. Senator Clarke, 4. no. On that question the yeas are thirty, the nays are 5. twenty-two, the motion to Table Amendment No. 7 prevails. Are there further amendments? Senator Davidson. 6. 7. SENATOR DAVIDSON: 8. Senator Fawell has...are you in order so we can adopt the amendment we held a minute ago for you? 9. 10. PRESIDENT: Senator Fawell. 11. 12. SENATOR FAWELL: 13. I...I haven't been able to put these amendments 14. together as yet, although I...I gather that there is quite a differential between Chicago and downstate that 15. 16. evidently the...the hearing officer will made...will 17. get the initial facts and make the initial decision as 18. I understand it and whereas downstate I quess the initial report is to the board and then the hearing officer makes 19. 20. the final decision. Is that about the substance of it Senator Bruce? 21. 22. PRESIDENT . Senator Bruce. 23. SENATOR BRUCE: 24. That...that is precisely what would occur. 25. I favor the Chicago program where the decision would be reviewed 26. 27. by a hearing officer prior to board action but I know what response we would get from school boards on that. 28. The Chicago school board I think has taken a very reasonable 29. approach that they want a review prior to their own action 30. that's what gets us into all the trouble in downstate Illinois 31. is the boards act precipitously and then we have to go 32.

33.

through the very long tedious procedure. I'm in favor of

the amendment, that's the way they do it now. They have
absolutely no difficulty in the City of Chicago. I don't
think that we could...should impose upon them an unworkable
system that we can't get enough votes to alter. So I think
we ought to let them do what they are now doing. It does
include them in the legislation however.

PRESIDENT:

7.

8.

9. 10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17. 18.

19. 20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

I...I'm sorry to take this much time but...is the substance therefore insofar as Chicago is concerned that the final decision, you say the hearing officer makes the... makes the initial decision. Makes the evaluation, and then reports to the board and then the board makes the final decision? Is that right? Well, then I...then I...I do submit that there is a one hundred percent difference. You have the board of education of the City of Chicago retaining its right to be the final determiners...at the administrative level. Whereas downstate what you're saying is that the...the hearing officer is going to be the final determiner...the board makes the initial...if I am correct in that regard, I think it's absolutely untenable that you should suggest that type of an amendment if...if I am correct.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

I don't...so that you're perfectly aware, they don't obviously, the hearing officer doesn't operate in a vacuum. He doesn't just go out, pick a teacher and say let's have a hearing on whether you should be discharged. That is administratively done just as it is in our school systems in downstate, a recommendation is made by the board that

Miss Mary Brown be discharged. They then go to a hearing. 1. 2. And they want to hear all the data before they make a decision. Unfortunately in downstate they gather no data 3. 4. except from the superintendent and willy nilly make a 5. decision. Now that's when we get into all kinds of trouble Senator Fawell. You know exactly what happens on these 6. 7. discharge hearings is that the downstate superintendents 8. and the downstate principals don't really give a...a 9. true picture of what is happening with the teacher. board takes a dismissal. Attorneys are called in, court 10. reporters, the whole bag of wax then comes out at tremendous 11. 12. expense to both parties. All Chicago does is they say 13. before we make...let's take in evidence before we make 14. a decision. I am told that the board very, very rarely overturns the decision of the hearing officer. 15. 16. PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

17.

18.

19.

20.

21. 22.

23.24.

25. 26.

27.

28.

29.

30.
 31.

32.

33.

This is nothing short of taking off Senator Knuepfer's amendment. You are giving to the board of education of the City of Chicago the final decision in regard to the dismissal of a tenured teacher, but you're denying it to your boards downstate. Now that can't be denied Senator Bruce and I would suggest to you then that we prepare this amendment to cover the entire State. I think most boards would prefer if we're going to have to have that hearing officer floating all around the State at whatever the cost might be, and all of the political ramifications and the union and the employer problems and troubles it will engender. Let downstate then give to the board of education the final determination too, not just to the City of Chicago. If you are going to back that kind of an amendment I think the people in your district ought to be tremendously aware of what you're

talking about. And I would submit to you that if...if what you say is correct then let us hold this off a bit more and we can extend this amendment to cover all of the State of Illinois because what you're doing here I think is...is just cannot be defended. You cannot make a distinction between Chicago and the rest of the State, especially in regard if I understand this correctly and I think I do now, especially in regard to the crucial question of whom makes that final decision, the elected representatives of the people downstate or in your case you're giving it to what are appointed officials. There's less reason for doing it for Chicago than there is for downstate.

PRESIDENT:

1. 2.

3.

4.

5.

6. 7.

8.

9. 10.

11.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18. 19.

20.

21. 22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Soper.

SENATOR SOPER:

Now we're talking about some amendments. Has this amendment been printed? We...we take amendments off, put amendments on, I want the amendments printed. I...I don't know what I'm talking about. Everybody's got a discussion here. If they're not printed I want the amendment printed. PRESIDENT:

Do four Senators join Senator Soper in requesting that the amendment be printed? The amendment will be printed.

And the bill held on 2nd reading. Senator Glass.

SENATOR GLASS:

Well, Mr. President, I want to go further and respond further to Senator Bruce. Because when I offered an amendment to this bill, I think the membership will recall it was to provide precisely or if not precisely in essence what this amendment does and that is to have the hearing officer hold a hearing, and make his recommendation to the board and then have the board make final action and have that

apply to the whole State. It was said when...right after l. 2. that amendment was not adopted...Senator Knuepfer offered З. his amendment and we said in essence what is good for Chicago ought to be good for the rest of the State. That 4. 5. amendment was put on without objection from the City of 6. Chicago. Now if what you're doing here is saying that 7. the way Chicago operates is a good procedure and I think Я. it is, and that is to have the hearing officer find facts 9. and make his recommendations to the board so the board does 10. not act in a vacuum, but let final authority be with the 11. board, then let that amendment apply to the whole State. Let's not kid ourselves. This...attempt to put...attempt 12. to put this amendment on certainly will destroy Senator 13. Knuepfer's amendment and...and it will make Chicago a 14. 15. special district for ... for the purposes of this law. And 16. I think it's deplorable that you're trying to do this. I think we ought to be consistent throughout the State and 17. I would hope as Senator Fawell suggests that this amendment 18. will apply to the entire State. 19.

20. PRESIDENT:

21.

22.

23. 24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

31.

32.

33.

The Chair wishes to point out that that amendment has been requested to be printed, and really discussion on that amendment I do not think is germane. The bill will be held and when the amendment is printed we will return to HB 32 the next time we get to House Bills on 2nd reading. ...concurrence in Senate Amendments. Senator Soper. Senator Soper. HB 25 and nonconcurrence in Senate amedments.

SENATOR SOPER:

30. I'd...I'd request a conference committee.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Soper moves to refuse to recede from

Senate Amendment No. 1 to HB 25, and inform the House
that we request a conference committee. All in favor

signify by saying aye. Contrary no. Motion carries. 1. Senator Glass, HB 318. 2. SENATOR GLASS: з. 4. Mr. President, Senators I move that we do not recede from the Senate Amendment and request a conference 5. 6. committee. 7. PRESIDENT: 8. Senator Glass moves that the Senate refuse to recede from the Senate Amendment to HB 318 and requests a con-9. ference committee. All in favor signify by saying aye. 10. Contrary no. The motion carries. And a message will be 11. 12. directed to the House. Senator Carroll. SENATOR CARROLL: 13. 14. Yes Mr. President, on HB 827 I request that the Senate refuse to recede from Senate Amendment No. 1 and 15. that a conference committee be appointed. 16. 17. PRESIDENT: Senator Carroll moves to refuse to recede to Senate 18. Amendment No. 1 to HB 827 and requests a conference 19. committee. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary 20. no. The motion carries. The House will be instructed. 21. 22. Yeah. The Secretary will read the conference committees. SECRETARY: 23. (Secretary reads Conference Committee) 24. PRESIDENT: 25. Matters on the Secretary's desk. SB 23, Senator 26. McCarthy. Apparently not on the Floor. SB 27, Senator 27. Knuppel. 28. SENATOR KNUPPEL: 29.

Mr. Chairman I've reviewed the amendments of the

House and I at this time move that we concur in the

amendments placed on SB 27 in House.

PRESIDENT:

30.

31.

32.

Is there further discussion? Senator Soper. 1. Knuppel do you yield to questioning? 2. SENATOR SOPER: 3. What does that amendment do? How does it change the 5. hi112 PRESIDENT: 6. Senator Knuppel. 7. SENATOR KNUPPEL: 8. The amendments in the House for one thing increased 9. the number of people who had to sign a petition to create 10. a soy bean marketing board from 500 to 2500 situated in 11. 50 counties...or, yeah, at least 50 counties with at least 12. ten signatures in each of those 50 counties. 13. removed the criminal penalties which were in there for 14. 15. violation of the act leaving the injunctive relief for the people who are there. The bill had...the amendments have 16. been reviewed by Senator Latherow on your side, and he and 17. I have discussed them and there's no objection. 18. PRESIDENT: 19. Is there further discussion? Question is to concur 20. in House Amendments No. 1 to SB 27 and on that question the 21. Secretary will call the roll. 22: 23. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 24. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 25. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 26. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 27. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 28. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, . 29.

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

30.

31.

32.

PRESIDENT: l.

6.

7. 8.

9. 10.

11.

12.

13. 14.

15.

16.

28.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Johns aye. On that question the yeas are 2. forty-one, the nays are none. And the House Amendment 3. has been concurred in. Senator McCarthy do you wish to 4. 5. act on SB 23? Senator McCarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Yes, Mr. President there is a technical error in the amendment from the House, therefore I move to nonconcur with the request for a conference committee. Motion is nonconcur with...

PRESIDENT:

Senator McCarthy moves to nonconcur in the House amendment to SB 23 and inform the Senate with our request to recede. All in favor of the motion signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. Senator Davidson, SB 47.

SENATOR DAVIDSON: 17.

Hold that just one minute they're making a check on 18. the technicality of it. 19.

20. PRESIDENT:

All right, the bill will be held. SB 163, Senator 21. Don Moore. 22:

23. SENATOR DON MOORE:

Thank you...thank you Mr. President, Members of the 24. Senate. The amendment, House Amendment No. 1 is a technical 25. amendment that corrects the spelling of the word coterminous. 26. I move at this time that we do concur in the adoption of 27. House Amendment No. 1 to SB 6, or 163.

PRESIDENT: 29.

Senator Moore moves that the Senate concur in House amendment to...in the House Amendment to SB 163 and on that...is there further discussion? Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY: ı. 2. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 3. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 4. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 5. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 6. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 7. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 8. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 9. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 10. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 11. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. PRESIDENT: 12. On that question the yeas are forty-two, the nays are 13. 14. none. The House amendment is concurred in. Senator Davidson are you ready to proceed? 15. SENATOR DAVIDSON: 16. ... not back with the ... 17. PRESIDENT: 18. 19. All right. We'll hold it. On SB 168 Senator Davidson are you...I see, all right. Senator Fawell, 172. 20. SENATOR FAWELL: 21. Yes, I... I have reviewed the amendment. We... I 22. would make the motion to concur in the amendment. 23. PRESIDENT: 24. Senator Fawell moves to concur in the House amendment 25. to SB 172. Is there discussion? The Secretary will call 26. the roll. 27. SECRETARY: 28. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 29. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 30. 31. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 32.

Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

- Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
 Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
- Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
- 4. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
- 5. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
- 6. PRESIDENT:
- 7. Kenneth Hall, aye. Senator Hynes, aye. Senator
 8. Bruce, Senator Donnewald, aye. Senator Buzbee, aye. Senator
 9. Newhouse, aye. Senator Johns, aye. On that question the
 10. yeas are forty, the nays are none. And the House amendment
- 11. to SB 172 is concurred in. Senator Saperstein.
- 12. SENATOR SAPERSTEIN:
- 13. On a point of personal privilege Mr. President, please.
- 14. I would like to request that the sponsors of the bill
- 15. when they approve the amendment would succinctly explain
- 16. it so we know what we're voting on.
- 17. PRESIDENT:
- 18. I think that's an appropriate observation. Senator
- 19. Buzbee. SB 282, Senator Romano.
- 20. SENATOR ROMANO:
- 21. Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I move that the
- 22. Senate do not concur in the amendment on SB 282 because of
- 23. a technical error.
- 24. PRESIDENT:
- 25. All right, Senator...
- 26. SENATOR ROMANO:
- 27. ...and a conference committee be appointed.
- 28. PRESIDENT:
- 29. The motion is to nonconcur in the House amendment
- 30. and request the House to recede. On that question all in
- 31. favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion
- 32. carries. The House will be so informed. Senator Chew,
- 33. SB 367.

SENATOR CHEW:

١.

2.

З,

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Thank you Mr. President. We can concur...we cannot concur with the House amendment because they deleted or did not add to and I would request a conference committee.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Chew moves to non-concur and to request the House to recede on SB 367. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. House will be so informed. SB 368, Senator Chew.

SENATOR CHEW:

I moves that we concur with the House amendment. PRESIDENT:

Do you wish to briefly explain the House amendment? SENATOR CHEW:

What it did...it added additional monies for the payment of principal and interest.

PRESIDENT:

18. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

I think the Senator was referring to the Senate amendment. The House amendment merely changed one word from building fund to reconstruction fund and I think we should concur in that.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? The question is to concur in the House amendment to SB 368, and on that question the Secretary will call the roll. Senator Berning. SENATOR BERNING:

May I ask what is the impact of changing the one, word from reconstruction to building? Reconstruction is very clear to me. Building would seem to me to be very, very broad and cover anything from reconstruction to any kind of new construction.

1. PRESIDENT:

3.

11.

12.

14. 15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

4. No Senator, it is not...it's not a question of the
5. purpose it is a question of the name of the fund is the
6. Metropolitan Fair and Exposition Authority Reconstruction
7. Bond Fund. The bill as introduced said building fund.
8. So they took out the word building and put in the word
9. reconstruction to conform the title of the appropriation
10. to the title of the statute under which it operates.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Berning.

13. SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you. I misunderstood his original explanation, thought it was in the reverse of what it apparently is now.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Question is to concur in the House amendment to SB 368. Secretary will call the roll.

20. SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

On that question the yeas are thirty-nine, the nays are none. The House amendment is concurred in. Senator

McBroom, SB 392. Senator Donnewald. ı. SENATOR DONNEWALD: 2. I...Mr. President I move to Table SB 177. 3. PRESIDENT: 4. Senator Donnewald moves to Table SB 177. All in 5. favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion 6. carries, SB 177 is Tabled. Senator McBroom. SB 392. 7. SENATOR McBRCOM: Я. I move to concur with the House amendment Mr. President. 9. 10. PRESIDENT: Do you wish to briefly explain the House amendment? 11. 12. SENATOR McBROOM: It's a technical amendment Mr. President. It's not... 13. thank you Mr. President. 14. PRESIDENT: 15. The question is on the concurrence to the House 16. amendment to SB 392 for Senator Saperstein's edification 17. the question is concurrence. Secretary will call the roll. 18. SECRETARY: 19. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 20. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 21. 22. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 23. Latherow, McBroom, 24. PRESIDENT: 25. Senator McBroom. 26. SENATOR McBROOM: 27. Mr. President I saw you and Senator Fawell and Senator 28. Hynes and I don't know who else was laughing, but I have it 29. before me now and it is a technical amendment. 30. PRESIDENT: 31. And that was not an explanation of a vote. How do you 32.

vote Senator McBroom?

3.	Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee,
4.	Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer,
5.	Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski,
6.	Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten Mr. President.
7.	PRESIDENT:
8.	Technically aye. Senator Kenneth Hall, aye. On -
9.	that question the yeas are forty, the mays are none. And
10.	the House amendment is concurred in. Senator Romano, 926.
11.	SENATOR ROMANO:
12.	Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I move that the
13:	Senate concur in House Amendment No. 1 to SB 926. All
14.	this amendment does it replaces a comma with a period.
15.	PRESIDENT:
16.	The questionis there further discussion? Senator
17.	Saperstein. The question is shall House amendment to SB 926
18.	Senator Clarke.
19.	SENATOR CLARKE:
20.	I'd like to have an explanation of the amendment the
21.	House put on.
22.	PRESIDENT:
23.	Senator Romano.
24.	SENATOR ROMANO:
25.	Senator Clarke, it deletes a comma and puts a period
26.	in in place of the comma. That's all the amendment does.
27.	PRESIDENT:
28.	Senator Romano.
29.	SENATOR ROMANO:
30.	Line 1.
31.	PRESIDENT:
32.	Is there further discussion? Question is to concur
33.	in the House amendment to SB 926. Secretary will call the roll.

McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore,

1.

2.

SECRETARY:

SECRETARY: 2. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 3. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 4. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 5. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 6. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 7. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 8. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 9. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 10. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 11. PRESIDENT: 12. On that question the yeas are thirty-nine, the nays 13. are none, one voting present and the House amendment to 14. SB 926 is concurred in. Senator Romano, 927. 15. SENATOR ROMANO: 16. Mr. President and Members of the Senate I move that 17. the Senate concur in Amendment No. 1 to SB 927. This is 18. a technical amendment also. It deletes the word services 19. and inserts in lieu of fees. I move that we concur in 20. this amendment. 21. 22. PRESIDENT: Is there further discussion? The question is shall 23. the Senate concur in the House amendment to SB 927. 24. Secretary will call the roll. Senator Graham. 25. SENATOR GRAHAM: 26. Isn't there two amendments on that? 27. PRESIDENT: 28. Senator Romano. The question is aren't there two 29. amendments? Senator Graham. 30. SENATOR GRAHAM: 31.

What does Amendment No. 2 do?

SENATOR ROMANO:

32.

1. ... must we adopt one first. 2. PRESIDENT: The...the message from the House contains both ٦. 4 . amendments. 5. SENATOR ROMANO: There is another amendment. 7. PRESIDENT: Ω Yes. 9. SENATOR GRAHAM: 10. ... If the vote would have continued... if the vote would have continued we would have been adopting this with 11. 12. two amendments on it, and all I'm asking is for the 13. second amendment, what's it do? 14. PRESIDENT: 15. Senator Romano. SENATOR ROMANO: 16. 17. Amendment No. 2 which I move we concur in deletes the words maintained by a corporation and adds in in lieu 18. 19. of corporations. 20. PRESIDENT: 21. Is there further discussion? The question is shall the Senate concur in House amendments to SB 927. Secretary 22. 23. will call the roll. 24. SECRETARY: 25. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 26. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 27. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 28. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 29. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 30. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 31. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 32. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 33.

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. ı.

PRESIDENT: 2.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10. 11.

12.

13.

15. 16.

17.

20.

33.

Senator Berning. 3.

SENATOR BERNING:

Not having voted on this question because I was intrigued by the amendment as...as defined by the sponsor, so I took the amendment and checked the bill. And what we are doing is deleting the word services and inserting in lieu thereof the word fees and this is prior to the delineation of all the medical services peoples and it seems to me that this dramatically changes the whole thrust of the original bill. And...and I would like to ask the sponsor how he interprets this?

PRESIDENT:

14.

Senator Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO:

I didn't hear the question.

PRESIDENT: 18.

Senator Berning. 19.

SENATOR BERNING:

21. I was trying to get a copy of the bill. I was referring to someone elses bill book there a moment ago but Senator . 22. when on line 31, page 1 you delete the word services and 23. insert in lieu thereof the word fees this completely 24. changes the whole concept of the amendment, the original 25. 26. bill. And I'm curious as to how you you can provide for control over the medical...medical services provision 27. groups and eliminate the services of those very practitioners 28. and insert the word fees of those practitioners to all 29. intents and purposes as I quickly analyze this you are 30. eliminating all of the practitioners of health services 31. from the bill. And I'm curious if that is your actual 32. intention.

1. PRESIDENT:

3.

7 .

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15. 16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23. 24.

25.

26

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO:

No, I don't think thats the intent at all. I didn't
 draft this amendment, but I concurred in it. And I...I
 don't believe it does what you think it does.

PRESIDENT:

Well, the Chair has looked at the amendment. It changes the word services to the word fees and of course you are amending the hospital service plan. It does seem to me that it does not vitiate the original intent of the bill, but every Member has an opportunity to conclude for himself whether that's the effect of it. How does Senator Berning vote? On...change Senator Latherow to no. On that question...Senator Regner, no. On that question the yeas are...forty, and the yeas are forty and the nays are three. And the House amendment is concurred in. Senator Davidson, SB 47.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Move...move to concur in the House amendment. This is a clarifying language in relation to the home rule amendment...you...home rule county units which we adopted here in the Senate and there was a technical part about the dates which they put on in the House. I move to concur in the amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Question is shall the Senate concur in the House amendment to SB 47. The Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

ı. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 2. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard З, Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 4. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 5. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 6. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 7. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. PRESIDENT: 8. Senator Carroll, aye. Senator Savickas, aye. 9. On that question the yeas are thirty-seven, the nays are none. 10. 11. and the House amendment to SB 47 is concurred in. SB 168, Senator Davidson. 12. SENATOR DAVIDSON: 13. Mr. President this is the same amendment. 14. concurrence in the amendment. 15. PRESIDENT: 16. Is there further discussion? Question is shall the 17. 18. Senate concur in House amendment to SB 168. Secretary will call the roll. 19. SECRETARY: 20. 21. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 22. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 23. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 24. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 25. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 26. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 27. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 28. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, " 29. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 30. PRESIDENT: 31.

32.

33.

On that question the yeas are forty, the nays are

none, and the Senate concurs, in House amendment...in the

House amendment to SB 168. SB 169, Senator Davidson. ı.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

2.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11. 12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17. 18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President and the Senate I urge concurrence З. in this amendment. This is the same amendment as the 4. previous two bills, clarify the effective date of the 5, 6. home rule unit.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Ouestion is shall the Senate concur in the House amendment to SB 169. Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Palmer, aye. Netsch, aye. On that question the yeas are forty-two, the nays are none. The Senate concurs in House Amendment No. 1 to SB 169. We'll go to Resolutions. Senator Buzbee on the Floor? Senator Rock, Senate Joint Resolution 32.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate. Senate Joint Resolution 32 the adoption of which I seek right now urges the United States Congress to adopt a constitutional amendment that will guarantee the explicit protection of all unborn human life. It is commonly called the antiabortion amendment. There are two constitutional amend ments pending in Congress. This merely puts the State
 of Illinois on record in Congress urging and requesting
 that the Congress do in fact adopt such a constitutional
 amendment. I would seek a favorable vote.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator...Senator Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:

б.

7.

8. 9.

10. 11.

12.

13.

14.

15. 16.

17.

18. 19.

20.

21. 22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Thank you Mr. President. It's difficult to rise and in any way oppose what appears to be a plea for equal treatment and equal rights for human life. And I think I supported this measure in Committee. However, in the mean time I've called...the...the attention of the Body to a recent court decision where again the court is laying down guidelines, legislating if you will, but certainly making it most difficult for this Body in the State of Illinois to continue to function each time it takes action such as it took the other day in determining that a pregnant woman is entitled to aid to dependent children for that unborm child from the date of pregnancy on and this was to be retroactive as I recall to January, 1971. one thing to be concerned about the life of an unborn fetus and there is vast cleavage in our population over this issue. But there is another then which seems to be a matter over which we will have no longer any determination and that is if we are not to have abortions then we are automatically assuming a tremendous burden, saddling our taxpayers if you will with a tremendous additional burden for the aid to dependent children's program. For that reason I reluctantly am going to have to oppose this Resolution.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

ı.

2.

3.

4. 5.

6.

7.

8.

9. 10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

I would...I don't mean to belabor this, I would just like to reply to those remarks. In the first place the Resolution does say that we're urging that it will adopt a constitutional amendment that will guarantee the explicit protection of all unborn human life throughout its development, subordinate only to saving the life of the mother. Secondly, the other court case about which you speak I think can be more adequately developed when we talk about HB 457 or 547, Senator Moore's bill. This amendment, or this Resolution in no way has anything to do with that particular matter.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Sours.

SENATOR SOURS:

Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate; here we are, trying to get a change for the law on the books because we don't like what the United States Supreme Court has done. This is the backwash of resentment by certain people who believe principally upon theological systems, theological principles that life begins...on the first occasion of the bed. Now what Senator Berning was talking about could very well be one of the by-products of such an amendment, Senator Rock. As if we aren't already beset and troubled and pickpocketed by all that goes on in the bed among and by and between unmarried people. That's just one phase of the transaction. I'm very much content to let Martin Luther where he is and the same could be said about Leo the 10th, Clement the 7th. We don't have to exhume either one of them. This is 1973, the United States Supreme Court is the law, even though you and I may disagree as Abraham Lincoln disagreed with the Dred Scott decision, and other offensive decisions depending

l. on whom it may offend. Now this is just tinkering around 2. with the court decision. If you don't like the court let's 3. abolish the court and then we will have trial by combat, 4. trial by compurgation, trial by ordeal the way they settled 5. it around 1200 A.D. The court decision stands and as I view 6. the situation is going to become worse to those who would 7. favor this kind of legislation to disavow what the court 8. has said. I have to oppose the principle of the Resolution 9. itself.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Knuppel.

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18. 19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26. 27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President and Members of this Body, so long as the courts...Supreme Court decision stands it's true, it may be the law, but the way you change that if the majority of the people disagree is just in this manner by the adoption of a U.S...an amendment to the U.S. Constitution. And there's nothing wrong with doing that. We've done it many, many times and I'm sure that many, many times the great and vast majority of the people in the United States don't agree with the Supreme Court decisions. I feel reasonably sure that they don't agree with the decision abolishing capital punishment. sure that a substantial part if not a majority of the people disagree with the decision saying that abortion is all right during the first trimester. That's not why I stood up, but when I hear people stand on this Floor and evaluate an unborn life in the terms of dollars and cents and what we have to pay in aid to dependent children I say it exhibits a degree of moral decay that's far beyond the point that I believed it existed in in this country and I cannot, and will not, sit here and listen to someone who measures, who measures the amount of dependent

1. child support we have to pay against life or lack of it. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR SOURS): 2. 3. Senator Sours. 4. SENATOR SOURS: 5. Personal vilification has never been permitted in 6. this Chamber even though the one who just spoke considers 7. himself above the law and the rules of this Chamber. 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 9. Senator Soper. 10. SENATOR SOPER: 11. I move the previous question. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 13. Senator Soper moves the previous question. All those 14. in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. The motion 15. carries. All in favor of adoption of Senate Joint Resolution 16. 32 signify by saying aye. Opposed. The ayes have it, the 17. Resolution is adopted. The Resolution has been adopted. 18. For what purpose does Senator Fawell rise? 19. SENATOR FAWELL: 20. Well, I had a question of ... parliamentary question 21. here. I'm quite serious. I've just been able to get a 22. copy of the Resolution, and I note that it...well, are 23. we actually asking here Senator Rock for a...are we simply 24. uring Congress to initiate a constitutional amendment. 25. We're not...we're not actually... PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 26. 27. For what purpose does Senator Chew arise? 28. SENATOR CHEW: Mr. President, point of order. You have announced 29. that the Resolution has been adopted, and this after-factor 30. is not...should not be permitted in this Body. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 32.

33.

...He's...the Senator did state that he's making a

inquiry is yet. Senator, would you speak...speak to the 2. inquiry...remind you the Resolution has been adopted. 3. Senator Partee. 4. SENATOR PARTEE: 5. Let me just say to you, I was opposed to the Resolution. 6. The Resolution has been adopted. This is not a parliamentary 7. inquiry, it's an inquiry of substance. I would suggest that 8. Senator Rock is here, he'll probably meet him half way. Let 9. them talk about it and let's get on with the business. 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 11. The point is well taken. The Resolution has been 12. adopted. House Joint Resolution 16. Senator Fawell. 13. SENATOR FAWELL: 14. The...the adoption as I understood it was in regard 15. to the question as to whether we're closing debate. Not 16. on the adoption of the Resolution. 17. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 18. No. the...Resolution...I... 19. SENATOR FAWELL: 20. Well, that's not certainly the way I understood it. 21. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 22. I asked those in favor of the Resolution signify 23. by saying aye... 24. SENATOR FAWELL: 25. I...I think that everyone here was of the... 26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 27. ...and those opposed and as loud and clear... 28. SENATOR FAWELL: 29. ...opinion that it was the...the inquiry was in regard 30. to the motion...Well, if I could just have the opportunity 31. to finish one paragraph without... I think this is a tremendously 32. important question and to simply have it passed upon a voice 33.

parliamentary inquiry. I haven't determined what that

ı.

vote is...is ridiculous. Now, I...I believe Mr. President
 that everyone at least within the vicinity of my chair assumed
 that the Chair was asking about the motion that...that was
 made in regard to closing debate. I don't believe we ever
 even voted on that question, the motion was made...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Soper moved the previous question and I asked those in favor to signify by saying aye, and opposed no and that...that was carried. Now the issue is closed, if you want to discuss the Resolution with Senator Rock after the Session or during the Session and have something to bring back to this Body tomorrow or later on today fine, but... the Resolution, the Chair will...rule the Resolution has been adopted. Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22,

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Having voted on the prevailing side then I move that the vote by which this Resolution was just passed be reconsidered. Now this is getting ridiculous when we have to do things like this, but by golly this is an important Resolution. I had several questions in regard to what the... what the implications of the particular Resolution were. I think it was unfortunate that debate was closed so quickly. But I certainly am in order to having voted on the prevailing side to ask the vote by which this Resolution was passed be reconsidered.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

I submit that the debate was not closed quickly. We talked for, Senator Berning talked for his nearly five minutes. Senator Knuppel talked for several minutes. Senator Sours talked for several minutes. If you Senators are not on your toes and paying attention that certainly isn't the Chair's fault. Senator Chew.

SENATOR CHEW:

Mr. President, he cannot decide what way he voted
 because he didn't vote at all if he didn't know what was
 going on.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13. .

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

I suggest to the Gentlemen of the Senate including the Senator from Chicago across the aisle that Senator Howard Mohr is the presiding officer. Well then why don't you be in order Senator Chew?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

There's a motion to reconsider the Resolution. Motion by Senator Fawell. Senator Knuppel for what purpose do you rise?

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

Well, point of order. He, obviously did not vote on the prevailing side because he's opposed to the motion and there's no way he can establish that he did because when he stood up he didn't realize that it even...and he's been opposed at all times. How can he say that he voted on the prevailing side and prove it?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

He stated he voted on the prevailing side and I would have to assume that he's telling the Members of the Senate that he... Now we can...we can make motion after motion. Senator Fawell is making what I would considerable...consider a reasonable request a roll call. Would that be agreeable? Senator Chew... Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

I still am asking when the Senator from Chicago started to be the presiding officer from the Floor?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

He...Senator Chew, he will sit down, that's correct.

Motion there to consider the motion...to reconsider signify 1. 2. by saying aye. Opposed. Motion to reconsider fails. Request for a roll call. Secretary will call the roll. No 4 . explanation on roll call. 5. SECRETARY: 6. Bartulis... 7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 8. Simple majority. 9. SECRETARY: 10. Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, 11. Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 12. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 13. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 14. 15. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, 16. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 17. Senator Newhouse. SENATOR NEWHOUSE: 18. 19. I'd like to ask one question. Are we voting on... 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 21. We're on roll call. . SENATOR NEWHOUSE: 22. 23. ... are we voting... are we voting on a recommendation 24. from this Body that we ask the Congress to... PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 25. 26. We're voting on a motion to reconsider. SENATOR NEWHOUSE: 27. ...amend the constitution. To reconsider what? 28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 29. The vote by which Senate Joint Resolution 32 was 30. adopted. Senator Rock... 31. SENATOR NEWHOUSE: 32.

...and the guts of that is...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): ı. Well, you're too late for the guts of it Senator. We're... 2. We're on roll call I'm... Senator, this is going to be a 3. long day and you've all been in your seats and hopefully 4. you are paying attention. We're on roll call. Senator 5. Chew, we're on roll call. Secretary conclude with the roll 6. call. 7. SECRETARY: 8. Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, 9. Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, 10. Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, 11. Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 13. Senator Weaver. 14. SENATOR WEAVER: 15. Mr. President, while the Secretary is tabulating 16. the roll call I'd like to introduce three lovely ladies 17. in the balcony, Mrs. McBroom, Mrs. Ryan and Mrs. Metz. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 19. Senator Newhouse. 20. SENATOR NEWHOUSE: 21. I would like to know how I'm recorded. 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 23. How is Senator Newhouse recorded? 24. SECRETARY: 25. Aye. 26. SENATOR NEWHOUSE: 27. Thank you. 28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 29. Recorded aye. On that question the year are seventeen 30. the mays are twenty-eight. Motion to reconsider fails. Senator 31. Buzbee on Senator Resolution 174. 32.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

Thank you Mr. President. Mr. President the genesis 1. 2. of this Resolution is that there is a cemetary in my county which has a lot of historical... I have a feeling З. that there isn't too many people interested in my cemetery 4. in my district right now. There's a cemetery in my district that has a lot of historical content. The founder, that the 6. 7. person who Will County, Illinois is named after by the way Colonel Will is buried in this cemetery. There are a lot 8. of people, a Lieutenant Governor of the State of Illinois 9. is buried here and so forth. And the genesis of this 10. Resolution is that the Jackson County Historical Society 11. asked me to introduce it saying that they would like to 12. see this cemetery preserved and not be paved over some 13. day for a commexical development or something and I would 14. ask for a favorable vote on it. 15.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

17. Further discussion? All those in favor of the adoption 18. of Senate Resolution 174 signify by saying aye. Opposed.

19. Resolution is adopted. Senator Graham House Joint Resolution 17.

20. SENATOR GRAHAM:

16.

21,

22,

23.

24. 25.

26.

27. 28.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President, Members of the Senate this Resolution actually the...Senator Chew, you were presiding awhile ago, I'm speaking now. Please. Pretty much the Calendar explains what it does. It implements Section 8...Article 8 of the... new Constitution with regard to...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Please Gentlemen let's see if we can quiet down and get some work done

29. SENATOR GRAPAM:

If they could have their arguments outside it'd be real helpful. ...Article 8, Section 4 of the Constitution regarding reporting procedures as mandated by the Constitution and makes this charge to the inter-governmental cooperation

2. in committee and there was none in the House, and I hope there's none now. I move for its adoption. 3. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 5. Any further discussion? All those in favor of 6. adoption of House Joint Resolution 17 signify by saying 7. aye. Opposed. Resolution is adopted. Senator Fawell. 8. SENATOR FAWELL: 9. I apologize for taking any more time on this issue 10. but I do rise on a point of personal privilege. And I think I am correct, and if I'm not then...then I am not. 11. 12. But it is my distinct remembrance that when Senator Soper made his motion to close debate, there was not a voice 13. 14. vote taken or asked for by the Chair. There was only one 15. voice vote taken. And I respectfully suggest the Chair 16. was mistaken in assuming that in regard to House Joint Resolution 32 that any vote was ever taken. And I submit 17. and I would like to have permanently set forth in the 18. record that at least it is my opinion that no vote on that 19. 20. Resolution has ever officially been taken... PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 21. 22. Senator... 23. SENATOR FAWELL:

commission. It's that simple. There was no opposition

...by the Illinois State Senate. I recognize the 24. Chair differs but I... I a matter of personal privilege want 25. to bring that out. I've talked to a number of my colleagues 26. here, they verify that only one vote was taken... 27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 28.

> Senator we can simplify it by you listening to the tape and then we'll be happy to talk about it tomorrow if I'm wrong, I will admit it...

31. SENATOR FAWELL:

29.

30.

32.

ı.

Fine...fine...I... 33.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): ı. 2. ... I didn't... I recollect that... 3. SENATOR FAWELL: 4. ...be glad to do so with the Chair. 5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 6. ...Ok, very fine. 7. SENATOR FAWELL: 8. Fine. 9. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 10. Senator Romano. 11. SENATOR ROMANO: 12. Mr. President, I move to reconsider voting on the 13. prevailing side on Senate Bill 926. The Calendar only 14. showed there was one House amendment, but there were two 15. House Amendments on this bill. Would like to bring the 16. bill back before us so we can approve the second House 17. amendment. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 19. Senator we'll get that...we'll hold that, take that 20. from the record, and go back to it when the Secretary 21. brings in... For what purpose does Senator Graham rise? 22. SENATOR GRAHAM: 23. I was only trying to be helpful and you took care 24. of it. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 26. ...Soper. SENATOR SOPER: 27. Mr. President, Members of the Senate I move to 28. 29. concur in the...the conference committee's report on . House Bill 24. 30. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 31. Senator. .. I'm sorry. Will you hold it for just one 32.

minute. We'll conclude this...this one and then we'll...

the Secretary has it, let's finish this item. ...Secretary
 there's only one amendment attached Senator Romano. There's
 only one amendment attached, so you'd better check with the
 House. Conference Committee Reports, the Secretary will read
 the same.

SECRETARY:

6.

8.

9.

11.

1.2.

13.

14.

15.

16. 17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

(Secretary reads Conference Committee Report)
PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Soper.

SENATOR SOPER:

The Conference Committee...was made up of Rock,
Romano, Conolly, Regner and myself from the Senate.

Sevcik, Epton, oh, three more I can't read their names.

Everybody...everybody concurred in the report.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

You move the adoption of the Conference Committee report? Any further discussion? Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. President, and Members of the Senate I'd like to rise in objection to this conference report. This conference report in what the House asked to do and rescind from the... from the Senate amendment. This amendment the House has put on excludes any other person licensed under the Illinois Medical Practice Act from doing a physical examination on their patients that they're now already doing. If they wanted to play around with this then they should have come out in the open and played around and if they're going to try to take something away from we who are licensed as a chiropractic physican or an osteopath who has a license like me which prior to 1957. This amendment denies a right that we're now doing. It's going to deny a patient who is 65 or older who's going to have to be re-examined, who is a patient and wants to go to his own physician by this wording

when they put in the wording licensed to practice medicine ١. in all its branches this is strictly restricted this 2. examination to an M.D. only and I urge this Senate to 3. reject this amendment and have a second conference committee 4. and get this language straightened out. Because we're now 5. all licensed under the Illinois Medical Practice Act, if 6. they want a licensed physician, fine, or a physician licensed 7. under the Medical Practice Act, fine. But what this limitation 8. they have on here, they're denying people such as myself and 9. other members and the patient a freedom of choice or the 10. physician..examination, and I'd appreciate the Senate not 11. to concur in this amendment and establish another con-12. ference committee. 13. PRESDIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 14.

Further discussion? Senator Soper. Senator Soper. SENATOR SOPER:

Well, I think that the amendments a good amendment and I think we ought to concur in the...in the conference report. I'll ask for roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President, and Members of the Senate. I think the Senator from Springfield has a legitmate point. I have had some...reason to be helped by the chiropractors and if they are in fact being excluded, I think perhaps he does have a point.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

The question is shall the conference committee report on HB 24 be adopted and on that question the Secretary will call the roll.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

```
ı.
         Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
2.
         Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
3.
         Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
4.
         Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
5.
         Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
6.
         Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
7.
         Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
8.
         Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
9.
         Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
10.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
               Request to call the absentees.
11.
         ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):
12.
              Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
13.
         Chew, Clarke, Course, Daley, Donnewald, Fawell, Glass,
14.
         Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan,
15.
         Knuepfer, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Mitchler,
16.
         Don Moore, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Romano, Saperstein,
17.
         Savickas, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Swinarski, Vadalabene,
18.
         Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Mr. President.
19.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
20.
               ...question the yeas are...twelve, the nays are
21.
         eleven. The conference committee report is adopted. I'm ...
22.
         I'm sorry, it is not adopted. We need 30 votes.
23.
         the Second...the Senate non-concurring in the conference
24.
         committee report, Second Conference Committee will be ...
25.
         appointed and the Secretary will so advise the House of
26.
         Representatives. We'll go to the order of Senate Bills on
27.
         2nd reading. Senator McCarthy on SB 284.
28.
         ACTING SECRETARY (MP. WRIGHT):
29.
              SB 284
                        (Secretary reads title of bill)
30.
         2nd reading of the bill.
31.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
32.
```

Senator McCarthy.

ı. SENATOR MCCARTHY: 2. Yes Mr. President I... ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 3. 4. Just a minute Senator McCarthy. The Committee on 5. Appropriations offers one amendment. 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 7. Committee Appropriations one amendment. Senator 8. McCarthy moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1. 9. those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment 10. is adopted. Any further amendments? Senator McCarthy. 11. Members of the Senate we're on 2nd reading, there's some 12. appropriation...bills that are going to be read and 13. discussed. Amendments will be offered so we would ask 14. that we have a little order please. For what purpose does 15. Senator Hall rise? 16. SENATOR KENNETH HALL: 17. I'd just like to simply ask that the Senators explain 18. what the amendments are. We don't want to be accepting 19. amendments that no one's telling what they are just saying 20. amendments. 21. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 22. Your point is well taken. Senator McCarthy would 23. you explain Amendment No. 2? 24. SENATOR MCCARTHY: Yes Mr. President. Amendment No. 2 is in addition 25. to the requested budget of the Industrial Commission of 26. 27. a substantial amount of money, I think it amounts to... million four, yes a million four, of which about 500,000 28. is additional State revenue. This came about Mr. President 29. as the Chairman of the Industrial Commission outlined to the 30. Committee by virtue of the fact that he did not have a 31. budget prepared from the preceding year from his predecessor 32.

33.

in office. And that he then after the Governor's budget

was introduced he went to the Governor with his budget l. 2. and that's the reason for the increase in the amendment. З. Generally what the amendment does is provide extra services 4. through the Industrial Commission in three fields. Number 5. one it sets up a downstate office of the Industrial Commission. 6. Number two it provides for six branch offices that will be 7. utilized in the existing offices of...of the unemployment 8. offices and the employment offices. Number three, and I 9. think most importantly it provides a system of funding 10. whereby information can be gained from the files of the Industrial Commission, used in a computer program to feed 11. 12. out to all of the people, all of the ... manufacturing 13. entities all of the employers in the State of Illinois 14. who presently are under the application of the...of the Occupational Safety Health Act. The situation as it exists 15. 16. right now on OSHA is that everybody knows that they are under 17. OSHA, but they don't know what to do about it. So this... item here I think is 700.. \$750,000 is designed to put the 18. 19. information that the Industrial Commission has through 20. its reports on accidents, it's the only agency in the State 21. that I know of that knows of all job related accidents, 22. put that into a...computer-type process and then feedback 23. that information to the employer groups in the State of 24. Illinois so that they will know what reports have to be 25. filed under OSHA. I think that's as long an explanation 26. as I can give and certainly I don't know that I can 27. enlighten it. If anybody has any specific questions I... I'd attempt to answer those. 28. 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 30. Senator McBroom. SENATOR McBROOM: 31.

-82-

32.

33.

Well, Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I rise

to oppose this amendment offered by Senator McCarthy. This

was not in the Governor's budget when he presented it on
 March 7th and Senator McCarthy probably won't agree...
 PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Gentlemen and...I don't believe the Ladies are making any noise, but please quiet it down so Senators can hear each other. Will the gentlemen at the back of the rail take their...Senator Hall, Senator Newhouse will you take your discussion off the Floor please. We're going to have to start calling you gentlemen by names and ask you to leave the Floor so the rest of us can hear. Senator McBroom.

SENATOR McBROOM:

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Yes Mr. President as I started to say, I arise to oppose this amendment of Senator McCarthy's. Although Senator McCarthy may not necessarily agree with what I'm going to say it was...it was not in the Governor's budget. Some of us felt on March 7th when we saw the Barnum and Bailey road show and extravaganza on that the budget was substantially cut many of us assumed in fact that this...was going to happen. This particular amendment would almost double the...appropriation for the Industrial Commission. And I would hope the members on this side of the aisle would oppose the amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Senator McBroom and I have been up and down the hill on what is in the budget and whats not in the budget.

But it seems to me a strong case could be made for this particular increase in the budget. We had a change in the directorship of the Illinois Industrial Commission and a...the prior director made some committments on budgetary cuts that the incoming director does not necessarily

agree with. The difficulty is that within a month of when l. he found out what was going on he took affirmative action. 2. He has tried to I think be reasonable in his requests, but з. the problem is the commission has not been able to do their 4. work adequately under the present funding to reduce it and 5. not allow this...restoration will mean the...commission will 6. be even doing a worse job than they have now. This...the 7. whole amendment is predicated upon the idea that we're going 8. to get additional Federal money and it adds \$1,400,000 if 9. I'm not mistaken Senator McCarthy, of that amount only \$500,000 10. of general revenue fund money is involved. It seems to me 11. a very reasonable amendment. Senator Nimrod has been 12. consulted in great detail about the amendment. He knows 13. the impact of it, the impact on the Industrial Commission, 14. I would hope that we would look to the working man in this 15. State and adopt an amendment that would help him. 16. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 17.

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR McBROOM:

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President, Members of the Senate I...I think I can say without fear of contradiction that there's probably no member of the Senate that's better informed on the subject of OSHA than Senator Nimrod. I'm going to ask him to respond to...to that if he will. Senator Nimrod. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President, I have gone through this amendment in great detail. Even though I am for the concept and I am for what is trying to be done and I will work for it to see that it is presented and I'm made a part of the thing, however the problem is is that at the present time this request is not a part of the grant request that's in

to the Federal government. And if that grant request is ı. amended then we will have an additional delay of several 2. months or a month or three or whatever it might be and it з. will jeopardize the program even though this is a good-4. program and I think it merits going into. It just cannot 5. be done at this time and I just can't see how we can go 6. ahead and do it. I do have an amendment however that I 7. think will help solve the problem. And with...with what 8. 9. I have looked at and gone into the budget even though this amendment is defeated, I intend to offer another 10. 11. amendment I think that will open the door to allow Senator Bruce at least that part of the experimental program the ... 12. to do the research work that's necessary to present this 13. program, I think can be undertaken with the kind of amend-14. ment that I will propose. And however under this present 15. ...amendment it...it would certainly jeopardize the whole 16. State program and it would be...it is not in the present 17. State grant. 18.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator McCarthy.

SENATOR McCARTHY:

19.

20. 21.

22.

23.

24.

25. 26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Yes, I...I've talked with Senator Nimrod and he's explained an amendment he has that perhaps helps some but yet it doesn't really fund the program of the Industrial Commission to the way in which...which the Chairman of the Commission wants it. And I think its been said many times but yet it bears repetition, that we have and we did in the last Session place on the books of the laws of the State of Illinois the Illinois implementation of the OSHA acts. I remember I was the chief sponsor and Senator Nimrod at that time was in the Industrial Commission and gave me the legislation, drafted it for me, it was adopted unanimously in this Body that the Illinois

implementation to OSHA is part of our law. That's a ı. 2. fact. Last year. Now we come along and want reasonable 3. request to fund that program so that the people should be able to know from the State of Illinois what law they're 4. 5. operating under, what are the sanctions, what are the penalities, what are their requirements. And to strike 6. 7. down this appropriation request and it doesn't meet Senator McBroom's standard test of a non-budgeted matter 8. 9. because that's previously been explained, strikes me as 10. being to create with the right hand the implementation of the OSHA act last year and then tear down with the 11. left hand by refusing to fund it. And I think the only 12. responsible thing we can do is to adopt the amendment. Urge 13.. 14. an aye vote.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

15.

16.

17.

18.

19. 20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26. 27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

In...in response to Senator McCarthy, the OSHA plan is not jeopardized or changed one single bit with...with this amendment. The thing that this does is changes the concept of the present plan of OSHA and amends it and does improve it however there isn't time to get even a request to go through on this basis. I hope that we can accomplish what is being done here at a later time and we'll do what we can to help get it done at the present...under the present circumstances. But I did want to make it clear that not passing this amendment does not endanger the present OSHA plan.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator McCarthy moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2.

All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. The amendment fails. Any further amendments? Senator Nimrod.

Amendment No. 3 by Senator Nimrod.

1. SENATOR NIMROD: 2. Mr. President briefly this amendment states that 3. if for any purpose the State Treasurer receives any Federal funds from the Industrial Commission then these 4. 5. amounts hereto appropriate shall be expended in accordance 6. with the Federal law governing the expenditures that are so granted. Basically it is if we get any additional 7. funds or any additional grants from the Federal government 8. 9. that they may be expended by the Industrial Commission in 10. accordance with the request of the Federal plan. I move 11. its adoption. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 13. Any further discussion? Senator McCarthy. 14. SENATOR McCARTHY: I don't...I don't have any...objection to the amendment. 15. Senator Nimrod showed it to me. It's a flow-through type 16. of amendment and I don't think it's the answer but I think 17. it does improve the bill so I encourage...I'm going to vote 18. 19. for the adoption of the amendment along with the offer for it. 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): Further discussion? Senator Nimrod moves the 21. adoption of Amendment No. 3. All those in favor signify 22. by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment No. 3 is adopted. 23. Further Amendments? 3rd reading. Senator Savickas, SB 318. 24. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 25. SB 318 (Secretary reads title of bill) 26. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations 27. offers one amendment. 28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 29. Senator Savickas. 30. SENATOR SAVICKAS: 31. This amendment offered in Appropriations is the pay... 32.

33.

pay plan amendment and I would move its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): ١. Senator Savickas moves the adoption of committee 2. Amendment No. 1. All those in favor signify by saying 3. aye. Opposed. Amendment is adopted. Further amendments? 4. Senator Nimrod. s. SENATOR NIMROD: 6. Mr. President I would like to present an amendment 7. 8. which allows the Department of Labor to spend in excess of the \$1,100,000 which they are budgeted for from OSHA 9. since they are allocated...going to be allocated \$1,347,000 10. This amendment allows them to receive and expend those 11. funds in excess of the amount that's listed in the budget 12. 13. and I would move for the adoption of this amendment, PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 14. 15. Further discussion? Senator Nimrod moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2. Senator Bruce. All those in favor of 16. adoption of Amendment No. 2 signify by saying aye. Opposed. 17. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd 18. reading. Senator Donnewald SB 370. 19. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 20. 21, SB 370 (Secretary reads title of bill) 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations 22. offers amendments numbered 1, 2 and 3. 23. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 24. Senator Donnewald. 25. SENATOR DONNEWALD: 26. Well, Mr. President, we could go ahead with those amendments 27. there is a possibility that I might want to bring it back 28. to 2nd... maybe tomorrow or the next day. If we can proceed. 29. Those are... I think the first amendments the pay plan. 30. That's not correct Mr. Secretary? I move its adoption. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator...Senator McBroom.

32.

Donnewald is not the pay...pay plan the first amendment 3. is for the...moving of the offices of the supervising 4. architect. And I think we're in accord on that Senator 5, Donnewald. Move the... 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 7. Senator Donnewald moves the adoption of Amendment 8. No. 1. Just one minute. We'll have the Secretary read 9. Amendment No. 1. We have a difference of opinion here. 10. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 11. Amendment No. 1 (Secretary reads Amendment No. 1) 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 13. Mr. Secretary will you hold this bill and take it... 14. take it out of the record. Go to... Senator Bruce, SB 697. 15. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 16. SB 697 (Secretary reads title of bill) 17. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations 18. offers amendments numbered 1, 2, 3 and 4. 19. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 20. Senator McBroom. 21. SENATOR McBROOM: 22. Yes, well, Amendment No. 1 if our records are correct 23. here is the pay plan amendment and I'd like to move its 24. adoption Mr. President. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 26. Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1. 27. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment 28. is adopted. Amendment No. 2 Senator McBroom. 29. SENATOR McBROOM: 30. 2...Amendment No. 2 Mr. President adds \$260,000. And 31.

First...first amendment..Mr. President, Senator

SENATOR McBROOM:

1.

2.

32.

33.

I believe we're in accord on this one and I'd move the

provides for an increase in personnel from 56 to 70 people.

adoption of it. 1. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 2. З. Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2. 4. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment 5. No. 2 is adopted. Senator McBroom on Amendment No. 3. SENATOR McBROOM: 6. 7. Yes, Mr. President this provides for the transfer 8. of the office of the supervising architect. There's 77 people involved to the Capital Development Board. The 9. increase in funds is \$1,375,000. I move its adoption Mr. 10. President. 11. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 13. Further discussion? Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 3. All those in favor signify 14. 15. by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment No. 3 is adopted. Senator 16. McBroom on Amendment No. 4. SENATOR McBROOM: 17. 18. This is simply a language change Mr. President. 19. move its adoption. 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 21. Senator Bruce. SENATOR BRUCE: 22. 23. Well, I just wonder if we... I can't recall that one. What was the language change? Oh, yes, yes, I'm sorry. 24. I...that...that's right. I remember that amendment now. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 26. Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 4. 27. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amend-28. ment No. 4 is adopted. Further amcadments? Senator Bruce. 29. SENATOR BRUCE: 30. Yes I believe I have an amendment at the Secretary's 31. 32.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Will you explain your amendment? 1. SENATOR BRUCE: 2. Yes Mr. President. This is a reappropriation of 3. \$7.6 million to the Capital Development Bond Board. I understand there will be opposition to this amendment. Senator McBroom has... 6 . PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 7. Senator McBroom. 8. 9. SENATOR McBROOM: Senator Bruce I wonder if we could adopt the amendment 10. that would take care of Senator Fawell's bill, the administra-11. tion of elementary and secondary schools. Could we... I think 12. we're in tandem on that one. Could we offer that as Amendment 13. No. 5 and adopt that one before we go into this? 14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 15. Senator McBroom on Amendment No. 5. 16. SENATOR McBROOM: 17. Well, I just explained it Mr. President. I... I move 18. 19. its adoption. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 20. Further discussion? All those in favor of adoption 21. of Amendment No. 5 signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amend-22. ment No. 5 is adopted. Further amendments? Senator Bruce. 23. SENATOR BRUCE: 24. Yes as I believe this is Amendment No. 7. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 26. 27. 6. SENATOR BRUCE: 28. 6. A 7.6 million dollar reappropriation to the 29. Capital Development Board. I understand there's opposition 30. to this and I would alert the membership that if this money 31. is not reappropriated projects throughout the State of 32.

33.

Illinois will be terminated. Contractors within your district

will be required to go to the Court of Claims and you l. will be a very unpopular person in your district. 2. 3. I understand the argument against this is somehow Governor Walker has underestimated reappropriations and appropriations 4. 5. so as to keep his budget lower. I don't know what happened. I know that we've had the wettest March in almost recorded 6. history in Illinois and many of these projects are behind 7. time. I'm going to read off a list of the projects and 8. Senators involved so that when they vote they'll be able 9. 10. to explain to their members and to their contractors and 11. the people that live in mental health hospitals and want to have additional parks within their districts why they 12. did so. Senator Vadalabene will be interested in Horseshoe 13. 14. Lake in the acquisition of money for that lake will be ... 15. terminated by the failure to adopt this. Senator Bell will no longer be able to acquire Thorn Creek Woods at 16. a million five. Senator Harris, the Marseilles Conserva-17. 18. tion Area at Camp Logan, that's the...the replacement site 19. of a hundred and twenty is not going to be done this year. Nation Point in Rend Lake in Senator Bruce's district 20. is not going to proceed forward. Senator Conolly and 21. 22. Berning will lose \$490,000 for the Chain-of-Lakes. There are additional amounts of \$200,000 for various Senators that 23. ... the CDB could not pick up. Now going into capital, 24. Senator Romano will lose \$170,100. Senator Harris \$244,200 25. for boiler conversion at the Illinois State Penitentary at 26. Pontiac, that project will terminate. Stateville, Joilet, 27. Senator Bell, 61,290. The R.V. Monahan Construction Co., 28. Utility Air Conditioning and Heating, and Public Electric 29. Constructions Co. will be able Senator Bell to go into 30. the Court of Claims and I'm sure get their money but at 31. the present time, if this amendment fails that's their 32. only route. Senator McBroom will lose \$155,571 project at 33.

Kankakee State Hospital. Senator Buzbee's project at l. 2. Menard for \$22,090 will be terminated. McBroom for 193,000 at Manteno. McBroom for 63,000 at Manteno. Senator Harris ٦. for 43,000 at Dwight. Senator Buzbee will lose the Illinois 4. 5. Security Hospital at Menard for 4,197,800. Senator Shapiro will not be able to improve the Dixon State School, Cottages 6. 7. A-9, B-9, Phil Swegert and Associates Architects have completed 8. design work for which they will not be paid at this point. 9. Senator Shapiro stands to lose \$1,020,000. At Dixon Senator 10. Shapiro stands to lose in the neighborhood of 95..\$105,000 11. for design work and installation of a...compactor, the 12. re-roofing of the administration building, activity center 13. and power plant. Lincoln State School at Lincoln, Senator 14. Harber Hall, 220,000 for air conditioning. Bowen Cottage 15. will be terminated. Lincoln State School, Senator Harber 16. Hall 500,000 air conditioning, Water and Fuller Cottages. 17. Again at Lincoln State School, Senator Hall, \$2,167,400 18. contractors from Chicago, Springfield, Danville, Bloomington, 19. Kewanee, Centralia, and Danville will be involved in Court 20. of Claims suits for work that has already been done. In 21. addition Senator Conolly would be interested that \$4,995,600 22. worth of work done at Waukegan Mental Retardation facility 23. in site improvements involving seven contractors will be able to seek their remedies for rebursement for work that 24. 25. they've done in the Court of Claims. Senator Scholl will 26. be able to explain to... 27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 28.

Senator may I interrupt? How many pages do you have left? SENATOR BRUCE:

I think...I think we have just two more, if I can just enumerate those so the Senators know that when these ...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

29. 30.

31. 32.

Well, your time is up Senator and I... 3 SENATOR BRUCE: 2 All right. If I may just close then. Senator ٦. Scholl's loosing \$3,695,000. Don Moore, two million six. 4. Senator Nimrod, \$4,000,000... 5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 6 Senator Nimrod. 7. SENATOR NIMROD: 8. Mr. President...Mr. President I might wonder if Senator 9. Bruce might answer a question. Does he know for a fact 10. since he's been reading his scare list over there, does 11. he know for a fact that monies under the Capital Development 12. and other areas can ... be transferred to complete these 13. projects? 14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 15. Senator Bruce. 16. SENATOR BRUCE: 17. Well, since these are obligations of the Capital 18. Development Bond Board as you know projects are approved 19. and authorized by this Legislature for specific dollar 20. amounts. Failure to appropriate or reappropriate that 21. specific amount makes us liable for a law suite. I would 22. recall a conversation of Senator Buzbee this morning where 23. we amended a reappropriation item by \$25 out of some 24. hundreds of thousands of dollars so that the amount of 25. pay out would equal the amount of the reappropriation. 26. Failure to do that will put in...jeopardy many of these 27. projects. Now if...if you don't want to reappropriate it, 28. I suppose the other thing is...is to put it in FY '74... 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 30. Senator Nimrod for what Purpose... 31. SENATOR NIMROD: 32.

33.

Mr. President, I asked a question and I'm getting

an orator. I just want to know if monies within the Capital Development Board that are available cannot ... 2. Does Senator Bruce know, it just takes a yes or no answer. 3. Do you know whether monies in that area can be transferred 4. 5. to cover these expenditures? These committments. 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): Senator Bruce. 7. SENATOR BRUCE: 8. No. 9. SENATOR NIMROD: 10. 11. No, you do not know. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 12. 13. Senator Nimrod. Senator...Senator Nimrod after you're 14. around here awhile you'll learn when you ask a question 15. it isn't a simple yes or no answer and you open the door to all kinds of conversation so maybe you have learned 16. 17. something. Senator McBroom. SENATOR McBROOM: 18. Well, Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I would 19. 20. suggest to Senator Bruce that he made a very eloquent argument 21. to the members of the Senate, and to the press which corroborated 22. what I said and what President Harris said, what Speaker Blair said that the Governor's budget was purposely under-23. stated, that it was phony, it was a fraud, perpetrated on 24. the people of the State of Illinois, we pay Director Holby 25. 26. good money to try to look after these things, and I certainly

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Buzbee. 32.

SENATOR BUZBEE: 33.

to do.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

1.

want to resist the amendment. Senator Bruce I've told you

over again and over I think that it was a P.T. Barnum road-

show spectacular. And I certainly resist what your're attempting

Thank you, Mr. President. Mr. President, I am looking over the two projects in my particular district. One of them the Department of Mental Health, the Illinois Security Hospital at Menard which is a \$4,197,000 project. Of course that project is well underway. I'm looking at the four contractors here, one of them Helmont LaBonta, Cassenbaum in Belleville, Tibbits Plumbing and Heating In Danville, the Blaze Inc. of Centralia, the Quality Sheet Metal Works of Carbondale. Now, I know at least one of those contractors and I know that's going to be...going to cost him a lot of money to get his lawyers to go to Claims Court to be able to get the money owed to him by the State of Illinois for the work that he's done on the Illinois Security Hospital at Menard. I think that's probably true of all of these contractors and I think that it is certainly going to be pointed out to him very well as well as the other contractors that we were not able to pay him, the State of Illinois was not able to pay him this year if we don't get this amendment on and the reason why we were not able to pay him. Thank you. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Partee.

SENATOR PARTEE:

1. 2.

з.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8. 9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21. 22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Well, Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I was just simply intrigued at the research that Senator Bruce has done which points out the losses to many of my friends in their districts if this amendment is not adopted, and I happen to like these gentlemen and I would certainly like to see all of them back. And I just can't believe that they're not going to support this to see that the money goes in their district. In any event because I like them so much I'm going to support the amendment for the people of their district and I certainly hope that they

do likewise.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18. 19.

20.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

I don't think Mr. President what's going on here is too much different than what happened in the previous Session. I don't recall whether it was Senator Bruce or some other member who offered...\$18,000,000 out of the Department of Conservation and left the authorization there to spend the money. I...I don't know what I can add Mr. President from what I've already said and I would certainly resist this amendment. And if these contractors Senator Buzbee have problems I would suggest to you that you tell them wherein the problem lies and have them find

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

their way to the second floor.

Any further discussion? That's...I'm permitting you to close. I wondered if there's any further discussion? Senator Bruce close the debate.

SENATOR BRUCE:

21. Well, I... I prefaced my comments and mentioned 22. Senator McBroom explicitly. The difficulty here is I 23. believe we act somewhat irresponsibly... no matter who is at fault, whether ... the weather and the...and March and... 24. architects whose fees come in late, or contractors who 25. 26. do not meet deadlines or Governors who may not put 27. additional money in budget. But the question is are you 28. going to pay people for work they have done for the State of Illinois which is not completed by the 30th day of → 29. June, 1973. Now, if we're not going to do it I think we 30. take it very irresponsible approach to government. You're 31. going to have difficulty getting contractors to come in 32. here if we know that 7.6 million dollars worth of contracts 33.

are not going to be paid this year. I move the adoption ١. of the amendment. 2 PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 3. Senator Bruce moves the adoption of Amendment No. 6. 4. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Request 5. for a roll call. Secretary will call the roll. 6. SECRETARY: 7. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 8. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 9. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 10. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 11. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 12. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 13. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 14. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 15. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 16. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 17. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): Donnewald, aye. Berning, no. Ozinga, no. Sours, no. 19. 20. McBroom, no. Regner, no. Conolly, no. Senator McBroom. Request to call the absentees. No. On that question the 21. 22. yeas are twenty-one, the nays are twenty-seven. Amendment 23. No. 6 fails. Any further amendments? 3rd reading. Senator Bruce, SB 702. 24. SECRETARY: 25. SB 702 (Secretary reads title of bill) 26. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. 27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 28. Senator Bruce. 29. SENATOR BRUCE: 30. Yeah. Are we all right on this Mr. President to go 31. with this one, 702? 32.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Yes we are. 1. SENATOR BRUCE: 2. Fine. This is \$70,000,000 for interest in retirement 3. of bonds. I know of no objection, it's just an obligation 4. of the State. I move for a favorable roll call. 5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 6. To...advance it to 3rd reading. 7. SENATOR BRUCE: 8. I want to move it, right. 9. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 10. Any...amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator 11. Rock, SB 1053 and that series. Senator Rock. 12. 13. SENATOR ROCK: Yes thank you Mr. President Ladies and Gentlemen of 14. the Senate, these bills are the leasing occupation tax bills. 15. In the Committee on Revenue some six or seven amendments 16. were offered. I do not feel at this time they're in the 17. 18. proper shape yet, I would therefore move Mr. President that this series of bills be recommitted to the Senate Committee 19. on Revenue. 20. 21. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): Senator Rock moves to recommit SB 1053, 1054, 1056, 22. 1058, 1059, 1060, 1062 and 1063 to the Committee on Revenue. 23. Is there leave? Leave to recommit that series of bills? 24. Senator Donnewald on SB 370. 25. ·SECRETARY: 26. SB 370 (Secretary reads title of bill) 27. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations 28. offers...amendments 1, 2 and 3. 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 30. Senator Donnewald. 31. SENATOR DONNEWALD: 32.

33.

Yes Mr. President, Members of the Senate, there are

three amendments as the Secretary...the Secretary recited. ١. I'm not going to resist Amendment No. 2 or 3, but I would... 2. would ask that the Senate not concur with Amendment No. 1. 3. Now what I'm trying to do here, the Amendment No. 1 really 4. consists of four parts, and I might recite what actually 5. 6. Amendment No. 1 attempts to do and why we are resisting. The Administration was cut 27% after they had already cut 7. down to 20%. Real estate was cut 30% after it had been -8. cut 25%. Vehicles had a reduction in personal services 9. of \$13,000 out of a total of 2,600,000. Now the fourth 10. 11. part of that particular Amendment No. 1, if I could have some attention Mr. President. The fourth part of that 12. particular Amendment No. 1 has to...deals with the architects 13. office which we will not object to and which I would attempt 14. 15. if we can succeed in defeating Amendment No. 1, we will then introduce Amendment No. 4 which in effect will transfer 16. the architects office where ... it is attempted to be done 17. in this amendment. I would ask that the Senate do not 18. concur with Amendment No. 1 and I would ask for a roll call. 19.

Senator Graham.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

SENATOR GRAHAM:

20.

21. 22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

Might suggest Mr. President that we're having more caucuses than the Floor is entitled to at this time and we're explaining amendments dealing with a tremendous amount of expenditures of State funds and I am amazed at the lack of attention.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Your point is well taken Senator. Tomorrow they *11 ask what happened. Senator Donnewald do you conclude? Have you concluded?

SENATOR DONNEWALD:

33. ...concluded, yes sir.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): l. Senator...Senator McBroom. 2. SENATOR MCBROOM: 3. Mr. President, I don't...not sure I heard what 4. Senator Donnewald said at last... 5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 6. He...he moved adoption. 7. SENATOR MCBROOM: 8. ... moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1? Committee 9. Amendment No. 1, is...that's fine. 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 11. I'm...I'm sorry it...restated it...is a little noisy 12. and we'll ask the Members one more time to please quiet 13. down so we can all hear. Senator Donnewald. 14. SENATOR DONNEWALD: 15. Well, all right. I'm not going to resist Amendment 16. No. 2 or 3. I will resist Amendment No. 1. There are 17. four parts to Amendment No. 1. The fourth of which is 18. the architect's portion which we...are in agreement. And 19. my Amendment No. 4, if I am successful in Tabling Amendment 20. No. 1 will be then introduced. 21. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 22. Senator McBroom. 23. SENATOR MCBROOM: 24 Well, I'd like to move the adoption of Amendment 25. No. 1 then Mr. President. I think it's a good amendment. 26. The thrust of what Senator Donnewald is talking about are 27. individuals who have been eliminated and I would assume 28. that the Governor would want it that way. I heard a great 29. deal about reallocating priorities and getting rid of paper 30. shufflers and I... I presume that's what these people are 31. and I would think that Senator Donnewald might even be 32. going contrary to the Governor's wishes here.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): ı. Senator Donnewald. 2. SENATOR DONNEWALD: 3. Well, in...in response to that Mr. President that 4. particular item was taken care of by the 20...20% cut 5. which was then increased to 27% and on down the line. 6. That had been taken care of but there were further cuts 7. made by this particular Amendment No. 1. 8. PRESIDING OFFICER . (SENATOR MOHR): 9. Senator McBroom. 10. SENATOR MCBROOM: 11. I move the adoption of Amendment No. 1, Mr. President. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 13. Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1. 14. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Request 15. for a roll call. Secretary will call the roll. 16. SECRETARY: 17. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 18. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 19. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 20. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 21. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 22. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 23. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 24. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 25. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 26. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 28. Glass, aye. Graham, aye. McBroom, aye. Request 29. to call the absentees. 30. SECRETARY: 31. Bartulis, Course, Keegan, Knuepfer, Saperstein, 32.

Swinarski, Partee.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): ı. On that question the yeas are twenty-eight, the 2. nays are twenty-six. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Further 3. 4. amendments? Senator McBroom. SENATOR McBROOM: 5. I want to move to Table Amendment No. 2...committee 6. Amendment No. 2 Mr. President. I think...you want me to 7. explain that Senator Donnewald. Amendment No. 2 is a 8. \$35,000 increase for remodeling the State of Illinois 9. Building in Chicago for the handicapped. The ... when the ... 10. Senator Bruce has given me the ok sign here, Senator 11. Donnewald. 12. 13. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): Senator Donnewald. 14. SENATOR DONNEWALD: 15. Well...well, of course I think this is just a little 16. bit of a political maneuver. The money is already there 17. for that. If you want the credit, we'll give it to you. 18. We'll....we'll accept your Tabling of the Amendment. 19. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 20. 21. . Senator McBroom. SENATOR McBROOM: 22. Well, I didn't finish Mr. President. I move to 23. Table Amendment No. 2 . Could we dispose of that and 24. then I have an amendment on the Secretary's desk. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 26. Senator McBroom moves to Table Amendment No. 2. 27. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. 28. Amendment No. 2 has been Tabled. 29. SECRETARY: 30. Amendment No. 3 by the Committee on Appropriations. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 32.

Senator McBroom.

2.	Now, this amendment Mr. President reinstates \$55,000
3.	for remodeling and moving expenses as recommended by the
4.	Space Needs Commission for moving the Division of Waterways
5.	from the Department of Transportation Building, moving the
6.	Illinois Information Service to the Division of Waterways
7.	Building and remodeling the Division of Waterways Building
8.	to the needs of the Illinois Information Service and it
9.	also reinstates the \$35,000 all in
10.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
11.	Senator.
12.	SENATOR McBROOM:
13.	I move the
14.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
15,	Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 3.
16.	All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amend-
17.	ment No. 3 is adopted. Further amendments? Further amend-
18.	ments Senator McBroom?
19.	SENATOR McBROOM:
20.	Well, the other amendment is a committee amendment.
21.	And that eliminates the transfer clause. And I don't think
22.	there's any problem there. Is there Senator Donnewald?
23.	SECRETARY:
24.	4, Senator McBroom.
25.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
26.	Senator McBroom.
27.	SENATOR McBROOM:
28.	Move the adoption of it Mr. President.
29.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
30.	Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 4.
31.	All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment
32.	No. 4 is adopted. Further amendments? Are there further
22	amendments Senator McBroom? Any amendments from the Floor?

SENATOR McBROOM:

ı.

- 3rd reading. SB 191, Senator Saperstein. Senator Regner
- on the Floor? Senator Saperstein? Senator Regner, SB 1199.
- Hold it. Senate Bills, 3rd reading. SB 115, Senator
- 4. Knuppel. Senator Chew, 291. I would like to Table
- 5. SB 311. Is there leave? SB 311 is Tabled. Senator
- 6. Bruce, SB 378. SB 443, Senator Walker. 443, Senator
- 7. Walker. Do you want to call that bill? SB 443.
- 8. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):
- 9. SB 443 (Secretary reads title of bill)
- 10. 3rd reading of the bill.
- 11. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
- 12. Senator Walker.
- 13. SENATOR WALKER:
- 14. Thank you, Mr. President, Members of the Senate. SB 443
- 15. as amended does just what the synopsis says; appropriates
- 16. \$91,052,545 for the ordinary and contingent expenses
- 17. of the Board of Governors of the State Colleges and
- 18. Universities. I know of no opposition. I'd appreciate
- 19. a favorable roll call.
- 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
- 21. Any further discussion? The question is shall SB
- 22. 443 pass and on that question the Secretary will call the
- 23. roll.
- 24. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):
- 25. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
- 26. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
- 27. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
- 28. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
- 29. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
- 30. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
- 31. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
- 32. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
- 33. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

ı. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): Partee, aye. Romano, aye. Carroll, aye. Newhouse, 3. aye. Kosinski, aye. Donnewald, aye. Smith, aye. Knuppel, 4. aye. Soper, aye. On that question the yeas are forty-5. 6. three, the mays are none. SB 443 having received a constitutional 7. majority is declared passed. SB 449, Senator Weaver. SENATOR WEAVER: 8. 9. Mr. President I would like permission to bring 10. 449 back to the order of 2nd reading for a technical 11. amendment. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 13. Is there leave? So ordered. SB 443 is back to 14. the order of 2nd reading, or 449. Senator Weaver, will 15. you explain your amendment. SENATOR WEAVER: 16. 17. Mr. President this is a technical amendment to satisfy the Comptroller's Office. If there's any 18. 19. questions about it, I'd be happy to explain it. It has to do with paying twelve month salaries over a nine month 20. period and it includes salaries paid...unpaid to academic 21, 22. personnel...for personal services rendered during academic year 72-73. I move the adoption of the amendment. 23. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 24. Senator Weaver moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1. 25. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. 26 No. 1 is adopted. Further amendments? 3rd reading. 27. Senator Shapiro, SB 478. 28. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 29. (Secretary reads title of bill) 30. 3rd reading of the bill. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 32. Senator Shapiro.

SENATOR SHAPIRO: 2. Mr. President, Members of the Senate SB 478 is 3, the appropriation bill for the Board of Regents for 4. the fiscal year ending June 30th, 1974. And the total 5. amount of \$98.9 million of which 48.1 is general revenue, 6, and 14.7 is Board of Regents income fund. I would urge 7. a favorable roll call. 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 9. Any further discussion? The question shall SB 478 10. pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll. 11. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 12. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 13. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 14. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 15. 16. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 17. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 18. 19. Saperstein. Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 20. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 21, 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 23. Palmer, aye. Swinarski, aye. Nimrod, aye. Scholl, 24. aye. Carroll, aye. Graham, aye. Palmer, aye. Harris, aye. On that question the yeas are forty-five, the nays 25. 26. are none. SB 478 having received the constitutional majority 27. is declared passed. Senator Shapiro on SB 494. 28. SENATOR SHAPIRO: 29. Mr... PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 30. 31. Senator Weaver, for what purpose do you rise? SENATOR WEAVER; 32. Mr. President you called SB 49...excuse me, I had 449.

ı.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 1. 2. We'll get back to you. Senator Shapiro. з. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 4. SB 494 (Secretary reads title of bill) 5. 3rd reading of the bill. 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 7. Senator Shapiro. 8. SENATOR SHAPIRO: 9. Mr. President, Members of the Senate SB 494 makes 10. the appropriations and the reappropriations for the permanent improvements of the Board of Regents in a total 11. amount of 62.9 million, of which 4.9 million is general 12. 13. revenue and 58 million is from the Capital Development Bond Fund. I would urge a favorable roll call. 14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 15. Any further discussion? The question shall SB 494 16. 17. pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll. 18. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 19. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 20. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 21. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 22. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 23. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 24. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 25. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 26. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 27. 28. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 29. On that question the yeas are forty-four, the nays 30. are none. SB 494 having received a constitutional majority 31. is declared passed. SB 591, Senator Walker. 32.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

```
SB 591
                       (Secretary reads title of bill)
 l.
          3rd reading of the bill.
 2.
          PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
 3.
               Senator Walker.
 4.
 5.
          SENATOR WALKER:
 6.
               Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate, this
 7.
          is the Capital appropriation for Eastern, Northeastern,
          Western, Chicago's State and Governor's State. And I'd -
 8.
 9.
          appreciate a favorable roll call.
10.
          PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
               Any further discussion? The question is shall
11.
          SB 591 pass and on that question the Secretary will call
12.
13.
          the roll.
          SECRETARY:
14.
15.
              Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
16.
          Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
17.
          Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
18.
          Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
19.
          Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
20.
          Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
21.
        Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
22.
         Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
23.
         Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
24.
         Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
          PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
25.
               Graham, aye. Weaver, aye. Harris, aye. Chew, aye.
26.
        On that question the year are forty-seven, the mays are
27.
          none. SB 591 having received the constitutional majority
28.
          is declared passed. Senator Vadalabene, SB 503.
29.
          SECRETARY:
30.
               SB 503
                        (Secretary reads title of bill)
31.
          3rd reading of the bill.
32.
          PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
```

Senator Vadalabene. 1. 2. SENATOR VADALABENE: Yes, thank you Mr. President and Members of the Senate. 3. I would like to have leave of the Senate to return SB 503 4 . for a similar technical amendment that was offered just a 5. few minutes ago by Senator Weaver. 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 7. Is there leave to return SB 503 to 2nd reading for 8. 9. amendment? Leave. Will you explain the amendment Senator? SENATOR VADALABENE: 10. Yes as I stated earlier this is a technical amendment 11. which I think will satisfy the Comptroller's Office in the 12. salaries accrued in fiscal 73-74 for personal services and 13. 14. I move for its adoption. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 15. Any further discussion? Senator Vadalabene moves 16. the adoption... Amendment No. 2. All those in favor signify 17. 18. by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Further 19. amendments? 3rd reading. Senator Glass, SB 620. SECRETARY: 20. SB 620 (Secretary reads title of bill) 21. 22. 3rd reading of the bill. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 23. Senator Glass. 24. SENATOR GLASS: 25. Thank you Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen. SB 26. 620 and 621 are really companion bills. They provide 27. aid for vocational education. The appropriation is 7.2 28. million dcllars. We revised the language of SB 620 -29. following the committee hearing and amended it so that 30. I believe at least in form it's satisfactory to Senator 31. Bruce. The...the bill in essence would provide assistance 32.

to schools offering vocational education programs to cover

the difference in cost between those programs and the
 academically oriented programs. I think it's a tremendously
 important bill, it's important for the State I believe to
 assist vocational education and I would urge an aye vote
 on SB 620.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion? Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

6. 7.

8.

33.

Well Mr. President I rise in opposition to the bill. 9. 10. I made it quite clear in committee that I was not going to Bartulisize the bill. I did think there were problems with 11. I was going to amend it but I did not plan to vote for 12. it on the Floor and made that quite clear. I think some of 13. the problems in the bill still exist and that is the question 14. of State of Illinois is going to pay the additional cost 15. of offering vocational programs as compared to the cost of 16. 17. ... of academic programs. I don't think the formula will adequately protect the general revenue fund from raids 18. from schools who approve vocational programs and keep the 19. 20. cost of their academic programs very low thereby increasing the difference and increasing the amount of money that the 21. State will pay because we pay that difference. I would 22. point out that the Vocational Board received \$14,000,000 23. this year. This would grant to them an additional \$7,000,000 24. of unbudgeted funds adding 1/3rd of their budget in one 25. year. I think that if this is a valuable program it should 26. include...be included in the formula . We should try to 27. get more money to the schools and some schools don't offer 28. vocational programs. Think this is a bad precedent to 29. 30. begin with. I think it's a very good idea but unfortunately the formula is difficult and secondly the money is just 31. not there. 32.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion? Senator Glass. ı. SENATOR GLASS: 2. з. Well just closing the debate. Mr. President and Senators these bills were developed by the Urban Education 4. Commission of which a number of the Senators here are members. 5. 6. I think it's becoming increasingly apparent that we need to 7. give support to vocational programs that many of the young 8. people in the State are motivated to go into this type of 9. training and yet the programs are inadequate. I think there's no doubt of that and I believe that we ought to emphasize 10. the trades and some of the vocational courses and...not 11. give as much emphasis to college degrees and this bill I 12. 13. think would assist our vocational department in...in meeting some of its goals and...objectives. And I would 14. urge an aye vote. 15. 16. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): The question is shall SB 620 pass and on that question 17. the Secretary will call the roll. 18. 19. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 20. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 21. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 22. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 23. 24. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 25. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 26. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 27. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 28. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 30. Harris, aye. Bartulis, aye. Newhouse, aye. 31. aye. Carroll, aye. Kosinski, aye. Buzbee, aye. McBroom,

aye. Dougherty, aye. Knuppel, aye. Walker, aye. Netsch, aye.

32.

first, Senator. On that question the yeas are forty-2. three, the mays are three. SB 620 having received the 3. constitutional majority is declared passed. SB 621, 4. 5. Senator Glass. SECRETARY: 6. (Secretary reads title of bill) 7. 3rd reading of the bill. 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 9. Senator Glass. 10. SENATOR GLASS: 11. Mr. President this is the appropriation companion 12. bill to SB 620, appropriating 7.2 million dollars and I 13. urge a favorable roll call. 14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 15. Further discussion? Question shall SB 621 pass 16. and on that question the Secretary will call the roll. 17. SECRETARY: 18. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 19. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 20. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 21, Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 22. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 23. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 24. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 25. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 26. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 27. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 29. Knuppel, aye. Course, aye. Swinarski, aye. Newhouse, 30. aye. On that question the yeas are forty-four, the nays 31. are two. SB 621 having received a constitutional majority 32. is declared passed. We'll return to Senator Weaver's SB 449. 33.

Got as many votes on the second roll call as you did the

ı.

2.	SB 449 (Secretary reads title of bill)
3.	3rd reading of the bill.
4.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
5.	Senator Weaver.
6.	SENATOR WEAVER:
7.	Mr. President Members of the Senate, this is an
8.	appropriation to the University of Illinois Board of
9.	Trustees for the operation of fiscal year 74 in the
10.	amount of \$235,966,945. If there's any questions I'll
11.	be happy to try to answer it.
12.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
13.	Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 449
14.	pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll.
15.	SECRETARY:
16.	Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
17.	Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
18.	Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
19.	Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
20.	Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
21.	Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
22.	Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
23.	Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
24.	Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
25.	Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
26.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
27.	Latherow, aye. Netsch, aye. Smith, aye. On that
28.	question the yeas are forty-seven, the mays are none.
29.	SB 449 having received a constitutional majority is declared
30.	passed. We have in our presence in the Chamber our
31.	Attorney General Bill Scott. Nice to see you Mr. General.
32.	SB 503, Senator Vadalabene.
33.	SECRETARY:

ı.

SECRETARY:

SB 503 (Secretary reads title of bill) 1. 3rd reading of the bill. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 3. Senator Vadalabene. 4. SENATOR VADALABENE: 5. 6. Thank you Mr. President and Members of the Senate. SB 503 as amended is the ordinary and contingent expenses 7. of Southern Illinois University and I appreciate a favorable 8. vote. 9. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 10. Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 503 11. pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll. 12. SECRETARY: 13. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 14. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 15. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 16. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 17. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 18. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 19. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 20. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 21, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 22. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 23. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 24. Romano, aye. Swinarski, aye. McBroom, aye. 25. Don Moore, aye. I... I don't know that signal Senator. 26. Scholl, aye. On that question the yeas are forty-eight, 27. 28. the nays are none. SB 503 having received a constitutional 29. majority is declared passed. We'll go out of the order for one bill here. Senator Weaver on SB 808. 30. 31. SECRETARY: SB 808 32. (Secretary reads title of bill) 3rd reading of the bill.

ı. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 2. Senator Weaver. з. SENATOR WEAVER: 4. SB 808 Mr. President and Members of the Senate is 5. the annual appropriation to the capital improvements 6. for the...to the Board of Trustees of the University of 7. Illinois. If there are any questions I'll be happy to 8. try to answer them. 9. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): 10. Any further discussion? The question is shall SB 11. 808 pass, and on that question the Secretary will call 12. the roll. SECRETARY: 13. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 14. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 15. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 16. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 17. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 18. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 19. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 20. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 21. 22. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 23. 24. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 25. On that question the ayes are forty-five, the nays are none. SB 808 having received a constitutional majority 26. 27. is declared passed. 659, Senator Vadalabene. SECRETARY: 28. SB 659 (Secretary reads title of bill) 29. 30. 3rd reading of the bill. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 31. Senator Vadalabene. 32.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Thank you Mr. President and Members of the Senate. 1. This is the annual appropriation of the capital improvements 2. of Southern Illinois University and I would appreciate your 3. 4. favorable vote. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 5. Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 659 6. 7. pass, upon that question the Secretary will call the roll. SECRETARY: 8. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 9. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 10. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 11. 12. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 13. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 14. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 15. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 16. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 17. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 19. Netsch, aye. On that question the ayes are forty-20. six, the mays are none. SB 659 having received a con-21. stitutional majority is declared passed. 698, Senator Bruce. 22. SECRETARY: 23. (Secretary reads title of bill) SB 698 24. 3rd reading of the bill. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 26. Senator Bruce. 27. SENATOR BRUCE: 28. Yes Mr. President I'd like to have leave of the Body 29. to move SB 698 back to the order of 2nd reading for the 30. purpose of an amendment. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 32.

Is there leave? Leave is granted.

1. SENATOR BRUCE: 2. Yes Amendment is at the Secretary's desk. I believe 3. that's Amendment No. 1. Amendment No. 1 contains a reallocation 4. of amounts approved by the Board of Higher Education. A 5. technical change, and combines two reappropriation sections 6. into one reappropriation section and there is absolutely no 7. increase in the dollar total of the bill. It also adds an 8. effective date which was inadvertently left off of the bill. I move the adoption of the amendment. 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 11. Is there any discussion? Question is...all in favor 12. of the amendment signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. Amend-13... ments adopted. 3rd reading. 701, Senator Bruce. 699, excuse 14. me. 15. SECRETARY: 16. SB 699 (Secretary reads title of bill) 17. 3rd reading of the bill. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 18: 19. Senator Bruce. 20. SENATOR BRUCE: 21. Yes, there is an amendment on there I believe at this 22. point I'd like to move to Table Amendment No. 1 which was 23. offered by Senator Shapiro. There's an agreement that this 24. amendment should be Tabled. Do we have to take that back to 25. 2nd reading first? All right... 26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 27. Leave...leave to take 699 back to 2nd reading. Is there leave? Leave is granted. 28. SENATOR BRUCE: 29. I now move to Table Amendment No. 1 to SB 699. 30.

Senator Bruce moves to reconsider the vote by which

Amendment No 1 to SB 699 was adopted. All in favor signify

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

31.

32.

ı. by saying aye. Opposed nay. Granted. Motion carried. 2. Now Senator Bruce moves to Table Amendment No. 1 to SB З. 699. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. 4. The amendments Tabled. 3rd reading. 698. We'll have to 5. wait for both of them to come back from Enrolling and 6. Engrossing, Senator Bruce. 701. 7. SECRETARY: 8. SB 701 (Secretary reads title of bill) 9. 3rd reading of the bill. 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 11. Senator Bruce. 12. SENATOR BRUCE: 13. This is merely \$63,000,000 for payment of interest 14. and retirement of State bonded indebtedness. I ask for 15. a favorable roll call. 16. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 17. Is there any discussion? Senator McBroom. 18. SENATOR McBROOM: 19. Mr. President I wonder if you or the Secretary could 20. tell me, is there any amendment on this bill? 21. SECRETARY: 22. No amendments. 23. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 731 24. pass, and upon that question the Secretary will call the roll. 25. SECRETARY: 26. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 27. 28. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 29. Dougherty Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 30. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 31. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 32.

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, l. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 2. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 3. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 4. Senator Vadalabene, aye. Senator Netsch, aye. 5. Senator Merritt, aye. Senator Scholl, aye. On that 6. question the ayes are forty-two, and the mays are none. 7. SB 701 having received a constitutional majority is passed. 8. Senator Don Moore requests leave to call 899 back to the 9. order of 2nd reading for the purpose of an amendment. 10. Is there leave? Leave is granted. Sentor Moore. 11. SENATOR MOORE: 12. Yes Mr. President, Members of the Senate, there is 13. an agreed amendment that is going to go on, I'd like to 14. yield to Senator Hynes. I have discussed this amendment 15. with Senator McBroom and we have no objection to it and 16. at this time I would yield to Senator Hynes. 17. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 18. Senator Hynes. 19. SENATOR HYNES: 20. First Mr. President I would move to Table Amendment 21. No. 2 which was previously affixed in the Appropriations 22. Committee and then adopted here on the Floor. So I would 23 move to reconsider the vote by which Amendment No.2 was 24. adopted. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 26. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. 27. Motion carries. 28. SENATOR HINES: 29. And I move to Table Amendment No. 2. 30. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 31. Senator Hynes moves to Table Amendment No. 2 to 32. SB 899. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay.

The amendments Tabled. Senator Hynes. l. 2. SENATOR HYNES: Now I have a new amendment which I believe Mr. З. Secretary is Amendment No. 3. All right, I will move 4. 5. ... offer Amendment No. 3 and move its adoption. And by way of explanation Amendment No. 2 which we just Tabled 6. transferred or rather deleted from the appropriation to 7. 8. the Department the slightly over \$11,000,000 under the old...appropriated to the Department in connection with 9. 10. the Older Americans Act and we had previously...attached 11. an amendment to the appropriation bill for the Department of the Aging including that money. We now find that because 12. 13. the bill creating the Department of the Aging will not become effective for three months after it becomes law, 14. 15. it is necessary to leave a partial appropriation in the Department of Public Aid for that purpose. And this new 16. amendment does precisely that, it puts enough money into 17. the Department of Public Aid to continue the aged program 18. 19. for that three month period. I move its adoption. 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): Senator Hynes, Secretary wonders whether this new 21. amendment is...fits in with the bill now that the one 22 23. amendment has been Tabled. 24. SENATOR HYNES: Yes it...yes it does. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 26. Senator Hynes moves the adoption of Amendment No. 3 . 27. 28. to SB 899. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. Amendments adopted. Any further amendments? 29. reading. 698, Senator Bruce. 30. SECRETARY: 31. SB 698 (Secretary reads title of bill) 32.

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 1. Senator Bruce. 2. SENATOR BRUCE: 3. Yes this is the annual appropriation for the operation of all of the junior colleges throughout the State of Illinois. 5. And, as Senator Smith has just told me it's only \$239,000,000 6. this time and its a lot...lot smaller amount than some other 7. bills on the Calendar. I would ask for a favorable roll call. 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 9. Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 89... 10. 698 , 698 pass. And upon that question the Secretary will 11. call the roll. 12. SECRETARY: 13. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 14. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 15. 16. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 17. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 18. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 19. 20. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 21. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 22. 23. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 24. On that question the ayes are forty-four, the nays 25. are none. SB 698 having received a constitutional majority 26. is declared passed. 699. 27. SECRETARY: 28. (Secretary reads title of bill) 29. 3rd reading of the bill. 30. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 31. Senator Bruce. 32.

SENATOR BRUCE:

SB 699 raises the flat grant for junior colleges 2. from 16.50 to \$18. I believe this meets with the approval 3. of the Board of Higher Education and I would ask for a 4. favorable roll call. 5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 6. Is there any discussion? The question is shall SB 7. 699 pass and upon that question the Secretary will call 8. the roll. 9. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 10. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 11. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 12. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 13. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 14. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 15. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 16. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 17. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 18. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 19. 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 21. Glass, aye. Shapiro, aye. On that question the ayes 22. are forty-five, the mays are none. SB 699 having received 23. a constitutional majority is declared passed. 733, Senator 24. Savickas. 25. SECRETARY: 26. SB 733 (Secretary reads title of bill) 27. 3rd reading of the bill. 28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 29. Senator Savickas. 30. SENATOR SAVICKAS: Mr. President, Members of the Senate I would move at 31. this time to have 733 put on postponed consideration so 32. it can be with its companion bill 734. 33.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 2. Senator Savickas moves to place SB 733 on post-З. poned consideration. Is there leave? Leave is granted. 735, Senator Savickas. Same fate? 5. SECRETARY: 6. SB 735 (Secretary reads title of bill) 7. 3rd reading of the bill. 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 9. Senator Savickas. 10. SENATOR SAVICKAS: 11. I would hope to consider 735 and 736 and...as companion 12. bills. One is the authorization and one is the appropriation. 13. The authorization is 735 and thats the Department of 14. Transportation to make improvements in the Willow-Higgins 15. Watershed in Cook County. And 736 is the appropriation it-16. self. I would solicit a favorable roll call. 17. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 18. Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 735 19. pass. Upon that question the Secretary will call the roll. 20. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 21. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 22. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 23. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 24. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 25. 26. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 27. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, . 28. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, * 29. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 30. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 31. Palmer, aye. Latherow, no. Walker, no. Chew, aye. 32.

1.

Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVICKAS: 1. 2. Would you poll the absentees Mr. Chairman? PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 3. 4. The absentees will be polled. 5. SECRETARY: 6. Bell, Berning, Clarke, Davidson, Graham, Harber 7. Hall, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, McCarthy, Mitchler, 8. Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 9. Ozinga, Regner, Roe, Saperstein, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, 10. Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Weaver, Mr. President. 11. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 12. Senator Savickas. SENATOR SAVICKAS: 13: Mr. Chairman I move for a postponed consideration 14. 15. on these bills. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 16. 17. SB 735 will be placed on postponed consideration. 18. 736. Senator Savickas. 19. SENATOR SAVICKAS: 20. I would also move to put 736 on postponed consideration. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 21. 736 will be placed on postponed consideration. If 22. 23. there's leave. Is there leave? Leave is granted. 883, Senator Hynes. 24. 25. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 26. (Secretary reads title of bill) 3rd reading of the bill. 27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 28. Senator Hynes. 29. SENATOR HYNES: 30. This is the appropriation to fund the school aid 31. formula for fiscal 74. It is in an amount sufficient to 32.

fund...any of the major formula proposals still pending

1. in the General Assembly. And I would urge your support. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 3. Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 883 4. pass and upon that question the Secretary will call the roll. 5. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 6. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 7. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth -8. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 9. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 10. 11. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 12. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 13. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 14. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 15. 16. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): . 17. Senator Palmer, aye. Newhouse, aye. Walker, aye. 18. Berning, aye. On that question the ayes are forty and 19. the nays are none. SB 883 having received a constitutional 20. majority is declared passed. 954, Senator Nimrod. 21. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 22. SB 954 (Secretary reads title of bill) 23. 3rd reading of the bill. 24. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 25. Senator Nimrod. 26. SENATOR NIMROD: 27. Mr. President this is on a matching fund basis and 28. this would allow the...no township to receive no more 29. than 10% of the particular grant. In other words, no township can get over \$50,000 on...on the amount of this 30. grant and they would have to match it with their own money. 31. And there is some \$160,000 that's in the drug abuse program 32.

in the Superintendent of Instruction's budget. And which

\$80,000 of that is Federal grant...funds. I would ask for ı. a favorable roll call in order to be sure to offer an 2. 3. opportunity for townships throughout the State to...which 4. in many cases are involved directly with all the high schools 5. to have an opportunity to have this drug abuse educational 6. program. 7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

8. Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE: 9.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19. 20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

10. Well, Senator Nimrod would you yield for a question? PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 11.

He indicates that he will.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

I think this is certainly a worthy type cause and I would love to be one to jump on the bandwagon but I...I don't know why you have this going to township governments. Do they claim any particular expertise in being able to handle drug abuse programs?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Yes the townships presently are responsible for townships committee on youth which are involved in the juvenile area and in the area of drug programs and education which is a large part of their activities of which they are presently involved in. And so what we're saying is that if this is the case then certainly townships generally are within those township lines for high schools and it gives a homogeneous unit in order to be able to reach that particular group, rather than do it by a municipality or a village or a county which would have several schools and would have to have a lot more money or parts of schools where you'll be cutting some children out. So this...this seems to be the

level for the kind of distribution and the kind of education
 that we're trying to accomplish.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Well, I rise in opposition to this bill, laudable though its intent may be. We...we presently have appropriations for this purpose in the appropriations to the Superintendent, not...in connection with townships however. There are also numerous local programs that are funded by the Department of Mental Health. I just think this is the wrong direction to be going in. And I would urge that the members of this side not support this measure.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Welsh.

SENATOR WELSH:

In addition Mr. President, Members of the Senate, the township government may use revenue sharing in this very important subject. I also would urge the defeat of this bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there further discussion? Senator Nimrod may close debate.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Let me take a couple...make a couple of comments.

First of all there cannot be revenue sharing funds that would come in for which would be the contributions for the grants for the local governments, we're constantly looking for local governments to do things and to get involved. Here we have an opportunity instead of saying that...the entire money comes from the State that we can get local communities who want to do something about their job that here's a chance for them to actually get involved and

```
problem is very acute. We can reach hundreds and thousands
2.
         of students. No program can be approved or be enacted with-
з.
         out the approval of the Superintendent of Public Instruction.
4.
        You have complete control and reins on it and it means what
5.
         we're saying then is saying we do not want drug abuse
6.
         programs that can reach our youth which is the...one of
7.
         the major...one of the major problems facing us today.
8.
         Here's a chance for us to do this and I would ask that
9.
         you give this a favorable vote.
10.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):
11.
              Question is shall SB 954 pass, and upon that question
12.
         the Secretary will call the roll.
13.
14.
          SECRETARY:
             Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
15.
          Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
16.
          Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
17.
18.
          Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
          Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
19.
          Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
20.
          Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
21.
          Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
22.
          Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
23.
          Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
24.
          PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):
25.
               Newhouse, no. Sponsor asked that SB 954 be placed
26.
          on postponed consideration. 10...Senator Hynes, 1061.
27.
          SECRETARY:
28.
               SB 1061 (Secretary reads title of bill)
29.
          3rd reading of the bill.
30.
          PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):
31.
               Senator Hynes.
32.
```

be willing to put up money to accomplish this. Our

1.

SENATOR HYNES:

This is a bill which we have debated and discussed l. on several occasions. It is now in the form in which it 2. left the Revenue Committee with the amendment requested 3. by Senator Harber Hall. It provides for a 4% interest 4. payment on taxes paid under protest when the taxpayer 5. 6. ultimately receives a refund. It is necessary for the effective and orderly administration of the tax collection 7. process in this State. The...in Cook County the cost for 8. a...calendar year is estimated to be 40 to \$80,000 which 9. I think would justify a similar estimation for downstate. 10. 11. The reason for it is that taxpayers have brought chaos to the collection procedures in Cook County by filing 12. suits in the Federal court inequity, in various courts 13. other than the County court where the suit should be heard. 14. This bill is supported by the State's attorney of Cook 15. 16. County, by the County Assessor. I would ask for your 17. favorable consideration. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 19. 1061 pass and upon that question the Secretary will call 20. 21.

the roll.
SECRETARY:

22.

33.

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 23. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 24. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 25. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 26. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 27. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 28. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 29. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 30. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 31. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 32.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

1. The absentees will be called. Johns, aye. 2. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Buzbee, Chew, Clarke, 3. 4. Conolly, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Hynes, Keegan, Knuepfer, 5. Knuppel, Latherow, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, 6. Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Regner, Saperstein, 7. Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Sommer, Soper, Sours, 8. Swinarski, Walker, Weaver, Mr. President. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 9. 10. Newhouse, aye. Nimrod, no. On that question the ayes are twenty-six, the nays are seven. SB 1061 having 11. 12. failed to receive a constitutional majority is declared lost. 1081, Senator Latherow. 11... 1154. 1159, 13. 14. Senator Netsch. SECRETARY: 15. 16. SB 1159 (Secretary reads title of bill) 17. 3rd reading of the bill. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): Senator Netsch. 19. 20. SENATOR NETSCH: 21. Mr. President...may I first move SB 1159 back to the 22. order of 2nd reading for additional amendments. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 23. Is there leave? Leave is granted. 24. 25. SENATOR NETSCH: 26. May I proceed with these amendments? The...one of them is noncontroversial. The others, same cannot be 27. said of. I would like first move to reconsider the vote 28. by which Amendment No. 2 to SB 1159 was adopted. And* 29. the purpose incidently is to substitute a revised pay-30. plan amendment. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 32.

Is there leave? Leave is granted.

1. SENATOR NETSCH:

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28. 29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

2. All right. I would then move to Table Amendment No. 2. 3.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Netsch moves to Table Amendment No. 2 to SB 1159. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. Motion carries. Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

I would then move the adoption of Amendment No. 3. That...or what I have designated as Amendment No. 3, that is the revised pay plan. It does not as we are told change the amount, it simply reallocates the amount the pay plan within the Department. I understand there's no objection to that. Is that correct?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Netsch moves to adoption of Amendment No. 3 to SB 1159. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. The amendments adopted. Any further amendments? Senator Netsch.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 4 by Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Yes. Amendment No. 4 has two parts to it. The first part adds \$282,000 which will be infact to the Division of Child Welfare and is intended to represent the State's share of continuing the funding of the... Emergency Employment Act Funds that are still available to this Department. we do not have this amount we will presumably lose the \$205,000 of Federal funds still available, or some...or some large part thereof and we will also lose the 73 * employees who are funded by this amount of money. The second part of the amendment adds \$168,840 and it is intended for a terribly important emergency project at

Herrick House which is one of the facilities of the

Department. This is one of the projects, in effect it 1. 2. amounts to a tie up to the sewer system. Right now they are not using...they are not tied into the city sewer 3. system. There is very dangerous...sanitation problem and 4. 5. this has...was originally started as one of the environ-6. mental projects that Governor Ogilvie asked to be included 7. in general services appropriations last...last appropria-8. tion year, last fiscal year. It was. They got started, 9. for some reason... For some reason it has been dropped 10. from sight. The...it is about ready to go to bid. The 11. design is all done. The...as I understand the bids actually 12. have been solicited and it is just being held in limbo 13. until somebody puts the appropriation into an appropriation 14. bill for the next fiscal year. It is an absolutely essential project. Those are the two parts of this 15. amendment, Amendment No. 4. I would move its adoption 16. and I would answer any questions. 17. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 18. Is there any discussion on the amendment? Senator

19. 20. McBroom.

SENATOR McBROOM:

21.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

22. Yes. Senator Netsch, can you tell me was this in the Governor's budget message on March 7th, request 23. for these funds? 24.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

I'm not sure that anybody...I don't know the answer to that question, Senator McBroom and I'm not sure that anybody does because the Department was under the impression that this amount was to be included in a lump sum appropriation that would be in the General Services budget. They have been told subsequently that it is not

1. there. And they can't find it anywhere. And it has to 2.

be done and so the Department felt that the only way that

3. it could assure that the money was available to continue

the project was to include it in its own budget. 4.

5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

6. Senator McBroom.

SENATOR McBROOM:

7.

16.

17.

19.

20. 21.

22.

23. 24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

8. Well, Senator Netsch I would suggest to you that the 9. answer to the question that I asked you I already knew, 10. the answer is no. This is another case we've heard all 11. day of understatement for publicity purposes on the March 7th roadshow. I resist this amendment. I...don't believe 12. Senator Netsch my information is that the Department even 13.. 14. requested this amendment. And I would certainly request 15. the members on this side of the aisle to resist your

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

18. Is there further discussion? Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

amendment.

That is not correct. The Department did request this appropriation, and they did it when they determined as best they could that they were not covered in any lump sum appropriation in General Services. It appears that it was an oversight that no one caught until fairly recently, and I would suggest to you that it's kind of counterproductive not to include it here or somewhere. If you want to put it in some other budget, that's perfectly all right with me, but this project has got to be done. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

The question is shall Amentment No. 4 to SB 1159 be adopted. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. The amendment is...Senator Netsch requests a roll call. A roll call will be taken.

SECRETARY: 1. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 2. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, З. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 4. 5. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 6. 7. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 8. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 9. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 10. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 11. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 13. Graham, no. Conolly, no. Fawell...Graham, no. Conolly, no. Fawell, aye. Roe, no. Schaffer, no. 14. Swinarski, aye. Sours...Sours, no. Mitchler, no. Bell, 15. Regner, no. Savickas, aye or no? You're not recorded. 16. 17 Savickas, aye. Course...not recorded. Vadalabene, aye. Fawell, no. ...can't hear himself count. The ayes are 18. 19. twenty-five, the nays are twenty-seven, Amendment No. 4 20. is lost. Any further amendments? Senator Netsch. 21. SENATOR NETSCH: Mr. President... 22. SECRETARY: 23. ... Senator Netsch. 24. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): 25. Senator Netsch. 26. SENATOR NETSCH: 27. Ok? Amendment No. 5 amends the matching fund language, 28. Section 11 on page 10 and adds the sum... It appropriates 29. the sum of \$150,000 for the purpose of...of matched funding. 30. This is what has come to be known as the ILEH match, the 31. Illinois Law Enforcement Hard Match. It was not included 32.

as a separate item in the budget or in the appropriation

bill because the Department was not sure how to handle 1. this item and assumed that it would be able to simply 2. pull the money out from other items. It is...our view 3. and I gather that of ILEK that there ought to be a set 4. sum available for this kind of hard match if indeed the 5. Department does ever get an ILEH grant. If it does not, 6. the money is restricted in its use and it would not be 7. available for any other purpose. I think it is a much 8. more direct and straightforward way for the Legislature 9. to keep track of what indeed it is costing individual 10. departments in matching funds in order to obtain the 11. Illinois Law Enforcement Grant.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there any discussion? Senator McBroom.

SENATOR McBROOM:

12:

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

30.

31.

32.

33.

I would...Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I...arise.... to oppose this amendment also. The Department has indicated to our staff in discussions that they plan to generate this money internally through savings and other means. I think it's unnecessary and I certainly oppose the amendment. Suggest that the members on this side vote no.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Any further discussion? Senator Netsch accepts the same roll call? All in favor of the amendment signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. The amendment is lost.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 6 by Senator Netsch. 29.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Mr. President, Amendment No. 6 involves the whole

1. question of the method of funding day care grants by 2. the State of Illinois during the next fiscal year. The З. Department had not included a major sum for that purpose 4. in its appropriation. It did have a line item of 5.1 5. million which involved the State's direct payment for 6. certain...types of day care services such as in migrant 7. labor camps, in housing project, and so forth. Last 8. fiscal year there was in addition a very substantial 9. appropriation over \$20,000,000 for the whole reimbursable 10. matching grant program under Title 4-A of the Federal Social Security Act for day care. It is essentially 11. 12. a conduit process, that is the money comes in first of 13. all from local community grants, it is then...it is then 14. funded temporarily by the State and ultimately reimbursed 15. 75% by the Federal government. The Department had thought 16. that it could run that money through a special trust fund 17. in the Department of Public Aid. And it intended to attempt 18. that. There are two problems. One is we are not absolutely 19. sure that that can be done leagally. I've looked at the 20. statutes. I think it...it's possible but it is not clear 21. and it certainly creates some problems in terms of who is responsible. I think secondly and more important is the 22. 23. fact that the day care programs belongs to the Department of Children and Family Services. That is the Agency that 24. runs the program. As you look at the budget of the Depart-25. ment at this point in time there is nothing to indicate 26. that. It seems to me that it is much more open, direct 27. and identifiable budgeting again so the Legislature can . 28. keep track of it if the appropriation shows up in the" 29. Department of Children and Family Service appropriation 30. bill. We think...it doesn't make any difference in terms 31. of the amount of general revenue funds involved, but we 32. think it is a...an important good budgeting practice and 33.

given also the possibility that they could not legally
 do this, it makes a great deal of sense. I would move
 the adoption of the amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR McBROOM:

4.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

1.2.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30. 31.

32. 33. Senator Netsch can you tell me if this money was in the March 7th budget, was it requested then? Outlined there?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

No. My understanding is that it was never intended to be either...it was not this...Agency's budget nor was it in the Public Aid Budget. It represents ultimately Federal funds and the idea was that instead of appropriating it and then getting the reimbursement. That the...the

Department would just turn the whole thing over to public aid and allow the money to be in effect run through the

Department of Public Aid special trust fund. So they were not subjecting the money to the appropriation process which incidently I also think is not a desirable thing.

That is one reason why we requested that they...they change and do it in this fashion. But it is Federal money, not... not essentially State money.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR McBROOM:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate I think of all of the amendments that Senator Netsch...has offered that this is the least needed. Director Miller told our staff that this money was not necessary to carry out his responsibilities and I would again submit to the Members of

2. that was part of the March 7th roadshow. I resist it. З. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 4. Senator Netsch. SENATOR NETSCH: 6. Am I ready to close Mr. President, or is there other 7. discussion? 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 9. I'm ready. I'm ready if you are. 10. SENATOR NETSCH: 11. I am. Well, I...I will not fully repeat the points 12. I have already made. This is from the Legislature's 13. point of view, this is a much better method of budgeting, 14. what we have proposed in this amendment. It allows us to 15. know the amount of money available for day care, how it is 16. to be spent, and through what agency. I would also suggest 17. one other thing, that if we do not make some sum available 18. for day care, given the uncertainty... of the Federal Title 19. 4-A program it is very possible that all the day care 20. agencies in this State which have been dependent on this 21. program may find themselves cut adrift with no way to get 22. any funds to keep themselves going. I hope that does not happen, but without a general revenue appropriation to 23. 24. pick...to fill any gaps in the Federal program that well 25. could happen. And I would strongly suggest to you Gentlemen on that side of the aisle that you'd better not want to 26.

the Senate that this is one more piece of gimmickry

carry that on your consciences.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

29. Senator Netsch moves to adopt Amendment...No. 6.*

30. All in favor of the adoption signify by saying aye. Opposed.

31. Noes have it, the amendment is lost. Been a request for

32. a roll call. Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

27.

33.

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, l. 2. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, З. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 4. Hall, Hynes, 5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 6. Just a moment Mr. Secretary. When you Gentlemen 7. are ready for us to continue with the roll we will so 8. we can hear the response. Until that time we shall wait. 9. Continue. 10. SECRETARY: Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, 11. McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don 12. 13. Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, 14. Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, 15. Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, 16. Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. 17. President. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 19. Scholl, no. McBroom, no. Did you vote? 20. been a request for a call of the absentees. Absentees 21. will be called. 22. SECRETARY: 23. Chew, Clarke, Fawell, Keegan, Knuepfer, Netsch, 24. Romano, Saperstein . PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 25. 26. On the question the nay were twenty-eight, the yeas were twenty-six, the motion fails. Any further amendments? 27. 3rd reading. Now we'll...we'll return to SB/157, Senator 28. 29. Hynes. SECRETARY: 30. SB 1157 (Secretary reads title of bill) 31. 3rd reading of the bill. 32. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 33.

l. Senator Hynes. 2. SENATOR HYNES: 3. This...this is the annual appropriation for the 4. operations of the Superintendent of Public Instruction. 5. The operational portion of the budget is down slightly 6. from last year. It also contains many of the categorical 7. grants which the Superintendent of Public Instruction 8. administers. There is an amendment offered in the 9. Appropriations Committee on...which reduces the amount 10. of those grants by approximately \$10,000,000. And I 11. would urge your favorable consideration of the bill. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 13. Any further discussion? The question before the 14. Senate is shall SB 1157 pass. The Secretary will call 15. the roll. 16. SECRETARY: 17. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 18. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 19. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 20. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 21. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 22. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 23. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 24. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 25. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 27. 28.

Graham, aye. Glass, aye. Latherow, aye. On this question the yeas were forty-five, the nays were one. The bill having received the constitutional majority required is therefore declared passed. Next bill will be SB 1160, Senator Wooten. 1160.

SECRETARY:

29.

30.

31.

32. 33.

1. SB 1160. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 3. Senator Wooten. 4. SENATOR WOOTEN: 5. Mr. President I would request unanimous consent of 6. the Body to return SB 1160 to the order of 2nd reading 7. for the purpose of Tabling amendment and adding some 8. amendments. 9. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 10. You've heard the request of the Senator from Rock 11. Island, is leave granted? Leave is granted. The bill 12. is now on the order of 2nd reading. Senator Wooten. 13. SENATOR WOOTEN: 14. And now Mr. President, I would request that committee 15. Amendment No. 2 be Tabled. I believe we have the consent 16. of the other side in this matter, and I would so move. .17. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRHAAM): 18. Senator Wooten having voted on the... We're checking 19. the legality of the bill with regard to amendments, Senator 20. Carroll. You got your answer. Senator Wooten move to 21. reconsider the vote by which Amendment No. 2 was adopted. 22. All in favor of the motion will signify by saying aye. 23. Opposed. The ayes have it, the motion prevails. Senator 24. Wooten now moves to Table Amendment...committee Amendment No. 2 to SB 1160, all in favor signify by saying aye. 25. 26. Opposed. The ayes have it, the amendment is Tabled. 27. Senator McBroom. 28. SENATOR McBROOM: 29. Well what Senator Wooten said is exactly correct. The...the effect of what has taken place here is we 30. reinstal the...the Office of Health Economics in the 31. Risk Management Division and the Travel allowance is 32.

reduced by \$30,900 and I...am in accord with what Senator

2. it up there, and I move the...I move the adoption of 3. the Amendment I just sent to you, Mr. Secretary. don't know what number it is, I'll yield... Amendment No. 4. 5. 3. I move the adoption of Amendment No. 3. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 6. 7. Senator...Senator McBroom moves the adoption of agreed 8. Amendment No. 3 to SB 1160. All in favor will signify by . 9. saying aye. Opposed. The ayes have it the amendment is 10. adopted. The bill will be returned to the order of ... 11. one more amendment? I'm sorry. 12. SECRETARY: 13. Amendment No. 4 by Senator Wooten. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 14. 15. Senator Wooten. SENATOR WOOTEN: 16. 17. Yes, Mr. President I wish I could say this...this is 18. an agreed amendment but it is not. It increases the 19. appropriation for the Division of Management Information. It is requested by the Department as they will be handling 20. 21. all the computer work for various State agencies. They 22. envision a tremendous increase in this particular division 23. and so they have requested the increase in the amounts 24. that are listed in Senate...amendment to SB 1160, No. 4 25. and I would move the adoption of that amendment. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 26. Senator McBroom. 27. 28. SENATOR McBROOM: I...would have to resist this amendment. 29.

Wooten is doing here. We've discussed it. I've sent

ı.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President, Members of the Senate this amount was

not in the March budget. This particular department is

up over \$600,000 over last year and I believe as Senator

Wooten said that this would increase it a million six if

I heard him correctly and I would hope that the members 1. on this side of the aisle would resist that amendment. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 3. All in favor of the motion of Senator Wooten to 4. adopt Amendment No. 4...will signify by saying aye. Opposed. 5. The motion does not prevail. Any further amendments? Bill 6. will be returned to the order of 3rd reading. Senator 7. Regner. Ω. SENATOR REGNER: 9. Mr. President I have an amendment up on the Secretary's 10. 11. desk somewhere there. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 12. Bill will be brought back to 2nd reading, 'cause 13. we didn't have it up here. What bill is that on? 14. SENATOR REGNER: 15. On 1160. It's a correction amendment, there was some 16. wrong wordage in the original bill. 17. 18. SECRETARY: Amendment No. 5 by Senator Regner. 19. SENATOR REGNER: 20. Mr. President what...what this does is regarding 21. the Division of Risk Management in the original appropriation 22. bill it states, for electronic data processing, and that's 23. an error. It should be for Risk Management of State Owned 24. Property. The appropriation of \$50,000 is still the same 25. all it does is correct the wordage and I move for its 26. 27. adoption. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 28. All in favor of the motion of the Senator from -29. Mount Prospect signify by saying aye. Opposed. 30. ayes have it, the amendment is adopted. Any further 31.

32.

33.

amendments? Are we sure? 3rd reading. Next bill, 1175,

Senator Wooten. SB 1175. Senator Wooten wishes to have

l. the bill recalled to the order of 2nd reading for the ... 2. you do not? З. SECRETARY: 4. SB 1175 (Secretary reads title of bill) 5. 3rd reading of the bill. 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 7. Senator Wooten. 8. SENATOR WOOTEN: 9. Mr. President I regret that the bulk of the amount 10. appropriated in this particular bill was not in the 11. Governor's budget of March 7th and it is the product 12. of another kind of road show but still I move the passage 13. of SB 1175. 14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 15. Any further discussion? Question before the Senate 16. is shall SB 1175 pass. On that question the Secretary 17. will call the roll. 18. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 19. 20. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 21. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 22. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 23. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 24. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 25. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 26. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 27. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 29. Graham was I, wasn't I Ken? Merritt, aye. 30. this question the yeas are thirty-six, one voting no. 31.

required is therefore declared passed. Next bill will be

The bill having received the constitutional majority

32.

SB 1160. Is it back yet? It may not be back yet Senator. 1. 1160, are we ready? We'll have to wait until it gets back. 2. З. SB 1178. 4. SECRETARY: 5. SB 1178 (Secretary reads title of bill) 2nd reading of the bill...3rd reading of the bill. 6. 7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 8. Senator Shapiro. 9. SENATOR SHAPIRO: . 10. Mr. President, Members of the Senate SB 1178... 11. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 12. Gentlemen, please. 13. SENATOR SHAPIRO: 14. ...appropriates 29.5 million to the Board of Higher 15. Education for the ordinary and contingent expenses for 16. the next fiscal year. Of this total amount, a little 17. over a million is for operations, the rest of the money 18. is for grants to pupils and institutions, non-public 19. institutions for capital development and I would appreciate 20. a favorable roll call. 21. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 22. Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 1178 23. pass. Secretary will call the roll. 24. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 25. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 26. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 27. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 28. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 29. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 30. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 31.

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

32.

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 1. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 3. Palmer, aye. Who? Mitchler, aye. On this question the yeas were thirty-nine, the nays were none. The bill 5. having received the constitutional majority required is 6. therefore declared passed. Next bill will be 1159. 7. SECRETARY: 8. SB 1159 (Secretary reads title of bill) 3rd reading of the bill. 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 11. Senator Netsch. 12. SENATOR NETSCH: 13. Mr. President this is the regular annual appropriation 14. for the Department of Children and Family Services and 15. while it is not in exactly the form I would wish, I would 16. urge a favorable roll call. 17. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 18. Any further discussion? The question before the 19. Senate is shall SB 1178 pass. The Secretary will call the roll. 20. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 21. 22. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 23. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 24. 25. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman. 26. 27. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 28. Sommer, Sorer, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, -29. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 30. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 31. 32. There re votes being cast contrary to what the

sign said when we started is on the bill 1159. Schaffer,

ı. aye. Weaver, aye. Scholl, aye. Carroll, aye. You 2. fellows make it awfully difficult for me to read you 3. when you're running and voting at the same time. Stay 4. put will you? On this question the year were forty-seven, 5. the mays were none and the bill having received the 6. constitutional majority required is therefore declared 7. passed. Next bill will be 1160. 8. SECRETARY: 9. SB 1160 (Secretary reads title of bill) 10. 3rd reading of the bill. 11. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 12. Senator Wooten. 13. SENATOR WOOTEN: 14. I would ask for a favorable roll call. 15. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 16. The question before the Senate is shall SB 1160 pass. 17. Secretary will call the roll on 1160, 1160. 18. SECRETARY: 19. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 20. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 21. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 22. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 23. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 24. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 25. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 26. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 27. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 28. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 30. On this question the yeas were forty-six, the nays 31. were none. The bill having received the constitutional 32. majority required is therefore declared passed.

bill will be SB 1192.

.1. SECRETARY: 2. SB 1192 (Secretary reads title of bill) 3rd reading of the bill. З. 4. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 5. Senator Rock. SENATOR ROCK: 6. 7. Thank you Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the 8. Senate, SB 1192 introduced by Senator Howard Mohr and 9. myself does exactly what the title says. It transfers 10. the Department of Aeronautics with its rights, powers, 11. duties and personnel to the Department of Transportation. 12. Be happy to answer any questions. I'd request a favorable 13. roll call. ...the Director of Transportation and the Director of the Department of Aeronautics came into 14. 15. Senate Executive Committee and testified in favor of this move. And we are not impairing the rights of any 16. 17. single individual now presently employed by the Department of Aeronautics. I'd ask for a favorable roll call. 18. 19. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 20. Senator Harris. 21. SENATOR HARRIS: 22. Mr. President this is a bill that did come in at the request of the administration and there were some 23. 24. early problems that surfaced on it. The Department of 25. Transportation and the personnel in the Department of Aeronautics or the Director there have accommodated 26. 27. themselves to those problems. The physical location of the department has been agreed to, it's going to 28. remain where it is and, I would just say that I know that 29. I understand that the problems have been worked out. I 30. would encourage support for this bill. 31.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Harber Hall.

32.

SENATOR HARBER HALL: l. 2. Will the sponsor yield for a question? PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 3. He indicates he will. Senator Rock. SENATOR HARBER HALL: 5. We...we have a number of agencies...State agencies 6. that have their own aircraft, manage them and isn't even 7. under the Department of Aeronautics, but is it intended that all transportation be transferred to the Department 9. of Transportation and...has there been anything in your 10. bill that would transfer aircraft not assigned to the 11. Department of Aeronautics to the Department of Transportation 12. for...for proper management? 13. 14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Senator Rock. 15. SENATOR ROCK: 16. 17. That...that is another problem. It is not however dealt with in the terms of this bill. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 19. Any further discussion? Question before the Senate 20. is shall SB 1192 pass. Secretary will call the roll. 21. 22. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 23. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 24. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 25. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 26. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 27. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 28. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 29. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 30. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 31. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 32. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

ı. Romano, aye. On this question the yeas are forty-2. one, the mays were two. The bill having received the 3. constitutional majority required is therefore declared 4. passed. Next bill will be SB 291. Senator Buzbee, for 5. what purpose do you rise? 6. SENATOR BUZBEE: 7. Mr. President, I just wanted to remind you that I 8. would like to call 1154 if you can get around to it today. 9. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 10. We're going to work...we're working back toward 11. that Senator. You can plan to do it. 12. SECRETARY: 13. SB 291 (Secretary reads title of bill) 14. 3rd reading of the bill. 15. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 16. Senator Chew you are recognized, formally. 17. SENATOR CHEW: 18. Mr. President, thank you very kindly. This was 19. dealt with on yesterday and as you're aware the amendments 20. were accepted and I know of no opposition at this time 21. and I would ask for a favorable roll call. 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 23. Any further discussion? Question before the 24. Senate is shall SB 291 pass. Secretary will call the 25. roll. 26. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 27. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 28. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 29. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 30. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 31. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 32. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, l. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 2. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 3. 4. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 5. Merritt, aye. Berning, aye. On this question the 6. yeas are thirty-seven, the nays are two. The bill having 7. received the constitutional majority required is therefore 8. declared passed. Next bill will be Senator Saperstein's 9. 1142. Remember that. 10. SECRETARY: SB 1142 11. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 13. Are you prepared Senator or did you want to call the 14. bill? We don't have many more days. Senator Saperstein. SENATOR SAPERSTEIN: 15. 16. Mr. President I ask your forebearance. I was lying 17. down for awhile and we held 1142 which represents the 18. appropriation for the scholarship commission to find out 19. what will happen to the part-time scholarships. And 20. if you will give me a few minutes to find out what happened 21. to that bill... 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 23. ...you are not prepared then, that's your answer. 24. SENATOR SAPERSTEIN: 25. Right. Right. 26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 27. Next bill will SB 1154, Senator Buzbee. 28. SECRETARY: 29. SB 1154 (Secretary reads title of bill) 30. 3rd reading of the bill. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Senator Buzbee. 32.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

1. Yes Mr. President this is the bill that's required 2. by law for OSPI to put in. It appropriates the following sums from the common school fund to the OSPI for the 3. 4. teachers' retirement system payments for downstate and 5. the City of Chicago, a total of \$252,3...203,000 and I'd 6. appreciate a favorable roll call. 7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 8. Any further discussion? On...the question is shall . 9. SB 1154 pass. On that question the Secretary will call 10. the roll. 11. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 12. 13. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 14. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 15. 16. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 17. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 18. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 19. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 20. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 21, 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 23. Senator Harber Hall, aye. McBroom, aye. Palmer, aye. 24. On this question the yeas were forty-eight, the nays were 25. none. The bill having received the constitutional majority 26. required is therefore declared passed. Next bill will be 27. SB 1158, Senator Swinarski. Are you prepared? You're ready. 28. Senator Soper. Senator Soper, we're trying to call a bill. Senator Swinarski is prepared Mr. Secretary on 1158. -29. SECRETARY: 30. SB 1158 (Secretary reads title of bill) 31. 3rd reading of the bill. 32.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Swinarski. 1. 2. SENATOR SWINARSKI: Mr. President this is the appropriation for the З. Department of Corrections. The budget relfects approximate-4. (one) point million dollar savings since last year. And 5. I...I ask for a favorable roll call. 7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 1158 8. pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll. 9. 10. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 11. 12. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 13. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 14. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 15. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 16. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 17. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 18. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 19. 20. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 21. Carroll, aye. Johns, aye. Buzbee, aye. On that 22. question the yeas were fifty. The mays were none. The 23. bill having received the constitutional majority required 24. is declared passed. Senator Saperstein indicates that she 25. is prepared on SB 1142. 26. SECRETARY: 27. (Secretary reads title of bill) 28. 3rd reading of the bill. 29. SENATOR SAPERSTEIN: 30. Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate 31. this represents the appropriation for the Illinois State 32.

33.

Scholarship Commission. It does have an amendment and the

amendment will make it possible for students who wish to

attend universities and colleges in the State of Illinois 2. to file applications. I move, I mean I hope you will з. support it. Thank you. 4. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 5. Any further discussion? Ouestion before the Senate 6. is shall SB 1142 pass. Secretary will call the roll. 7. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 8. 9. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 10. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 11. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 12. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 13. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 14. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 15. 16. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 17. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 19. Swinarski, aye. Romano, aye. Are you prepared on 20. 1148 Senator? On this question the yeas were forty-seven, 21. the nays were none. The bill having received the constitutional 22. majority required is declared passed. Senator Saperstein 23. indicates she's prepared on SB 1148. 24. SECRETARY: 25. SB 1148 (Secretary reads title of bill) 26. -3rd reading of the bill. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 27. 28. Senator Saperstein. SENATOR SAPERSTEIN: 29. Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, 30. this bill represents an increase in the top level of 31.

l.

32.

33.

scholarships from 12...from 1200 to 1300. The original

bill called for 1350, but by common consent was reduced

to 1100. I move...I urge your support. 1. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): з. Any discussion? The question is shall SB 1148 pass. 4. Secretary will call the roll. 5. SECRETARY: 6. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 7. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 8. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 9. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 10. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 11. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 12. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 13. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 14. 15. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 16. Roe, aye. Mr. President, aye. Newhouse, aye. 17. Soper, aye. Buzbee, aye. Second roll call is productive. 18. 19. On this question the yeas are forty-two, the nays are two. 20. The bill having received the constitutional majority is 21, therefore declared passed. Senator Romano for what purpose 22. do you seek recognition? 23. SENATOR ROMANO: Mr. President having voted on the prevailing side 24. I now move to reconsider the vote by which we concurred 25. the Amendment No. 1 to SB 926. 26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 27. You have heard the request of the Senator and I 28. think you might want to explain why you're doing it Stnator 29. Romano. 30. SENATOR ROMANO: 31.

in fact the Clerk of the House forgot to send one of the

... was a technical error in one of the amendments,

32.

1. amendments over to the Senate and this is the only... 2. way we have to correct that mistake. 3. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 4. Senator Harris. SENATOR HARRIS: 6. Well what we need to do as Senator Romano has pointed 7. out, there's a technical problem involved here and the 8. simplest way to cure it without...amending an earlier 9. Journal of the Senate is to reconsider, move then to 10. non-concur, request the House to recede and get into 11. conference committee and then we can clear up both 12. journals. So that's the appropriate course of action. 13. We are really going through a technical procedure here. 14. It has the Senate sponsor's support and I recommend that 15. we support Senator Romano in the motion to reconsider and 16. then we react and send a message back to request the House 17. to recede...will not recede and we'll get into conference to get the matter cured. 18. 19. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 20. All in favor of the motion of Senator Romano signify by saying aye. Motion to reconsider prevails. Now Senator 21. 22. Romano. 23. SENATOR ROMANO: I now move we do not concur with the House amendment 24. 25. to SB 926. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 26. Senator Romano move's that we do not concur with 27. House Amendment No.1 to SB 926, and the House be so 28. advised. All in favor will signify by saying aye. 29. Opposed. The ayes have it and the House will be advised. 30.

Senator...Senator Harris. Senator Regner. You had indicated you had some business you wanted to transact.

31.

32.

33.

SENATOR REGNER:

Mr. President I had asked to...on 2nd reading there ı. 2. is SB 1199 and I would like to have that advanced to 3rd reading. I've discussed this with the Minority spokesman 3. 4. of the Appropriation Committee on the other side and we 5. are working on the necessary amendments on it, then we 6. can move it back tomorrow and pass tomorrow. We had some 7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 8. 9. Senator Regner asks leave of the Body to move to the order of Senate Bills on 2nd reading for the purpose 10. of advancing SB 1199 with the...promise that it will be 11. 12. brought back from 3rd reading in the event it is advanced. Is leave granted? Leave is granted, the bill is now on 13. the order of 2nd reading. Was on 2nd reading, it's back... 14. 15. the bill is on 2nd reading, it will be read a 2nd time. 16. I knew something should happen. 17. ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 18. SB 1199 (Secretary reads title of bill) 2nd reading of the bill. There are committee amendments. 19. 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): There were no committee amendments. Any amendments 21. 22. from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bills, 3rd reading. We...we...We have been advised by Enrolling and Engrossing 23. that we can move ahead on SB 899. That would seem to be 24. the wisest course of action at this time if you're prepared 25. Senator Don Moore. 26. 27. SECRETARY: SB 899 (Secretary reads title of bill) 28. 3rd reading of the bill. 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 30. Senator Moore. 31. SENATOR DON MOORE: 32.

33.

Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate, SB 899

- as amended is for the ordinary and contingent expenses of ı. 2. the Department of Public Aid. The appropriation is approximately \$1,320,523,100... 3. 4. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 5. Please Gentlemen. SENATOR DON MOORE: 6. 7. This is a reduction over the last fiscal year's 8. budget. And I'd be happy to answer any questions or if 9. there are none, I would respectfully request a favorable 10. roll call. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 11. 12. Any discussion? Question is shall SB 899 pass. Secretary will call the roll. 13. 14. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce... 15. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 16. 17. Bruce, aye. SECRETARY: 18. 19. Buzbee, Carroll... PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 20. 21. We're on passage stage Gentlemen, please. SECRETARY: 22. 23. Carroll...Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, 24. Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, 25. Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, 26.
- Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, 29. Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, 30. Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock,

- 31.
- PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 32.

27.

28.

Newhouse, aye. On this question the yeas are forty-two, 33.

the nays were six, voting present one. Bill having l. received the constitutional majority is therefore 2. declared passed. That is...last of the action on Senate 3. Bills, 3rd. I would like to have the Secretary read a 4. Constitutional Amendment that I have - my House member 5. 6. has some interest in - a 2nd time and then we'll go to House Bills 3rd. Read both of them. Let's read both of 7. those, we haven't done these. SJR 15 and JR 16 be read a 8. 9. 2nd time. SECRETARY: 10. Senate Joint Resolution 15, Constitutional Amendment. 11. 12. (Secretary reads Resolution) 2nd reading of the Resolution. 13. House Joint Resolution, Constitutional Amendment No. 16. 14. (Secretary reads Resolution) 15. 2nd reading of the Resolution. 16. (SENATOR GRAHAM): 17. PRESIDING OFFICER We'll now be on the order of House Bills on 3rd reading 18. as we had previously agreed yesterday. The first bill call ... 19. 20. Senator Harris. SENATOR HARRIS: 21. Mr. President I know some of you are asking not only 22. me but the other leadership. I announced that we would 23. work until around 6:00. It appears to me now and we have 24. had quite a productive day, that I would like to suggest 25. that we work to get moving on as many House Bills on 3rd 26. reading as we can. Let's work until 6:30 and as close to 27. 6:30 as we can we'll adjourn. 28. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 29. Senator Sours are you rising to be recognized? Senator 30. Sours. 31. SENATOR SOURS: 32.

33.

I'm striving to be recognized but not on a 3rd reading

matter, a little matter I left with the Chair earlier this

afternoon.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

I wasn't in the Chair and I have no idea what you're
 talking about.

5. SENATOR SOURS:

6. 7.

8.

9.

11.

13.

17.

18.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Well, it's...it's really a motherhood bill. It's

HB 1134 that is residing presently..in Executive. Time
is getting short, I'd like to make the proper motion now
or at your convenience to have the Executive Committee
discharged and it put on 2nd reading.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

12. Senator...

SENATOR SOURS:

I...I have cleared it with Senator Ozinga. It is an
 absolute as I say a motherhood bill. There's no appropriation.
 It designates a route...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Harris.

19. SENATOR HARRIS:

Mr. President now we've just gone through two days of motions dealing with something similar to this and it seems to me that this the kind of thing that ought to be worked out in advance. I know nothing about it and I'm certainly not going to start in now at this point making exceptions to what has been a policy that we've stuck to here for two days. Now I think we ought to move until there is some understanding on this that I dont' think we can take up the time of the Senate doing the same thing that we've gone through on all these motions the last two days.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Leave is not granted. We now on...back to the order of House Bills on 3rd reading as per our agreement Senator

Fawell will call HB 372 and the next House Bill after
 that will be HB 547. Senator Fawell.

SECRETARY:

3.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18. 19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25. 26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

4. HB 372 (Secretary reads title of bill)5. 3rd reading of the bill.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate, HB 372 is Representative William Walsh's bill in the House. It involves a very important concept that the dual district in Illinois have been communicating to the Legislature for I think for the last ten years. I think the time has come for the Legislature to eliminate the disparity of treatment that presently exists under the law insofar as State aid is concerned going to high school districts and to grade school districts. What this bill does... PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator, let's...let's wait just a moment. The...
right on your right, gentlemen. Senator Shapiro your
seatmate is addressing the Chamber. Senator Fawell.
SENATOR FAWELL:

The...the...the bill is really very important. It's rather involved piece of legislation. I don't think any of us are ready to listen very long and I'm frankly not ready to talk very long on this subject. Sufficed to say that what this bill does in all of your dual districts, Ladies and Gentlemen in your home areas are vitally concerned in this legislation because it culminates a ten year crusade on their part. And what it does is to bring about the concept in Illinois so that no longer we will require that our grade school districts and our high school districts will have to meet a higher qualifying

rate before they are ready and have a right to receive ı. 2. State aid. Now bear in mind that this has no effect upon the qualifying rate or upon the State aid formula 3. as it pertains to unit districts. But, it does have a 4. tremendous helping effect upon our elementary and our 5. high school districts. Bear in mind too that 54% of 6. our school population outside of the City of Chicago 7. attend our dual districts, not the unit districts, back 8. 9. in 1947 when the concept of giving greater State aid to unit districts first came into being it had some basis 10. because at that time we had approximately 12,000 school 11. districts and many of those districts were very, very 12. small and did not have sufficient student population 13. 14. to be able to give the diversity of curriculum and diversity of teacher talent which a larger school district 15. can give. The irony of our times however is that your 16. dual districts by in large today have larger student 17. population, can give greater diversity of teachers' 18. talent and curriculum to their students and yet receive 19. less State aid on the erroneous assumption that dual 20. districts are supposed to be smaller districts with 21. 22. lesser population. This especially is not true in the northeastern part of the State of Illinois where for 23. many years your dual districts could not take advantage 24. of going into the unit district set up when they could 25. otherwise do so because they needed the double bonding 26. 27. power because they were growing so very fast and had to build so many buildings. Today they find it and many 28. times very impossible to now go into the unit... 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 30. Senator your time has expired.

So therefore I would hope that this Body would join

31.

32.

33.

SENATOR FAWELL:

1. with the House of Representatives and adopt the concept

of elimination of the disparity so that dual districts

can be first class school districts in terms of State

aid along with unit districts. Thank you.

5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any...further discussion? Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

4.

6.

7.

32.

33.

8. Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I rise in 9. opposition to this bill. We have in this General Assembly 10. debated the question of the school aid formula and the 11. question of parity for the dual districts over the past 12. two Sessions at great length. And in each of those 13. Sessions the Legislature has moved toward parity. In 14. this Session again efforts have been made to do precisely 15. that. But this bill goes too far and is grossly unfair 16. to most of the districts...to most of the districts in 17. this State. To the unit district in particular. 18. allocates \$60,000,000 for dual districts alone. We 19. recognize the fact and...SB 882 which was defeated in 20. Committee recognized the fact that there is a problem. 21. And an effort was made in that legislation to phase out 22. this discrimiantion over a five year period, which would 23. be a reasonable approach to the subject. This attemptS 24. to go most of the way in one year at a cost of \$60,000,000 and even if we recognized at the very beginning that 25. 26. there is some inequity in the formula, it's necessary I think to recognize that the formula is riddled with 27. inequities , that these inequities exists for other 28. 29. districts throughout the State. There is ... a lack of 30. proper recognition of urban problems. The articles and statements that can be found criticizing the existing formula 31.

are so numerous that I think everyone here has great

familiarity with them . I... I think it would be very

unfortunate, very unfortunate indeed is we were to pass 1. a...an appropriation for a sixty million dollars for 2. dual districts alone at a time when we are told that 3. the entire allocation for school aid including special 4. 5. education and all of the other mandated programs is only 6. 134 million. This will eat up a substantial part of the money available, leave very little if any to be distributed 7. to the other districts in the State, and all of them have 8. very serious problems. Furthermore this is inconsistent 9. 10. with SB 8...1484 which is a formula proposal sponsored by Senator Fawell here in the Senate. That bill if passed 11. 12. will eliminate this problem. And it seems to me that 1484 should be debated and considered before this bill is called 13. for a vote. If 1484 passes there is no necessity for this 14. 15. legislation. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 16. Just a moment Senator. Gentlemen, we're ready when 17. you are. Will the Senate be in order? You have about 18. 19. 35 seconds Senator. SENATOR HYNES: 20. Let me summarize by simply saying that we do not have 21. \$60,000,000 to allocate to dual districts alone to the 22. exclusion of all the unit districts in this State.. We 23. must be fair and equitable in the distribution of ... of 24. these funds and this certainly does not bring about equity 25. in the distribution of the funds. And I... I would oppose 26. this bill and urge all members to do likewise. 27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

SENATOR GLASS: 30.

28.

29.

31.

32.

33.

Thank you Mr. President ...

Senator Glass and then Senator Sours.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Gentlemen please.

1. SENATOR GLASS: 2. Very briefly ... 3. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 4. Just a moment, just a moment, Senator. 5. Glass is attempting to address the Chamber. Will the 6. Senate be in order? Please. Senator Glass. 7. SENATOR GLASS: 8. Mr. President, thank you and in brief response 9. to Senator Hynes I would say that the time is never 10. going to be perfect for providing equal support for 11. our students in schools throughout the State. I think 12. if you wait until there's enough money, the ... job simply 13. isn't going to be...going to get done. The question is 14. whether we're going to treat all the students in the 15. State equally in terms of State aid. We're not doing 16. it now. This bill takes a major step toward bringing 17. that about. If 1484 passes this bill may not be necessary, 18. but we don't know the outcome of that bill so I would 19. urge your support for this bill which cures a ... a 20. very patent inequity in the State aid formula. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 21. 22. Senator Sours. 23. SENATOR SOURS: 24.

Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, if this bill is passed by this Chamber and signed by the Governor as Senator Hynes has stated approximately 57,000,000 27. not 60,000,000, 42.5% of the Governor's 134,000,000 new 28. money for education purposes will be expended solely for dual districts. This bill would lower the qualifying. 29. rate for elementary districts from 84¢ to 62¢, and for 30. secondary districts 84¢ to 70¢. At the present time the 31. qualifying rate for elementary and secondary districts 32.

25.

26.

33.

combined is \$1.64 and it is \$1.08 for unit districts.

I could go on and tell you some other figures here but 1. the time is getting rather late. There are many districts 2. З. such as the one in Peoria which...with which I'm very familiar that doesn't want this bill. If there are other 4. inequities let some other future time take care of them. 5. This is a very critical time and to hand out 57 million dollars 6. of the new money certainly would have an adverse effect 7. upon the unit district. I can't support this bill. 8.

Any further discussion? Senator Partee.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

SENATOR PARTEE:

9. 10.

11.

33.

It occurs to me Mr. President that we're putting 12. the cart before the house. In answer to Senator Glass 13. let me say that no, that probably we'll never be a 14. perfect time. And I don't address this question on the 15. basis that there will ever be a perfect time. I'm not 16. really ever looking for a perfect time, but I certainly 17. would look for an appropriate time. And this is not an 18. appropriate time. Senator Fawell has a bill, there are 19. other bills, other vehicles available. This can be done. 20. This should be done, this must be done. But it ought to 21. be done over a period of time. To grab \$57,000,000 out 22. of the budget for one purpose I think is not in keeping 23. with reality. I'm not sure that the \$57,000,000 should 24. go in the one area like this. We can do this over a 25. period of time, just as the bills which Senator Harris 26. had with reference to teacher's funding over a period 27. of fifty years. We're talking about now 4 or 5 years 28. to bring this thing into an equity posture. I think * 29. it ought to be brought into an equity posture. But to 30. do it all once is sort of a glob-glommy kind of a 31. situation and it just isn't in reason in relationship 32. to all of the other districts in this State.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

No further discussion? We will put the question.

Shall...Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

1.

3.

4 .

5. Well, there's...there's just...there's just one 6. point that I do want to answer. When people say that 7. this is going to cost 57,000,000 or 60,000,000 they simply 8. have not looked at the bills or understand what the cir-9. cumstances are. I'm assuming that the formula under 1484 10. will become law, at least that that ... that's been mentioned. 11. And the school districts have the right to opt under the new formula or go under the old formula. That being 12. 13. the case many of them are going to go under the new 14. formula so you're not going to go anywhere near the 15. amount of \$57,000,000 which has been referred to. But 16. let me also say that every year for the last ten years 17. we've heard the same story, that the time isn't right. right now, and we're talking, let me tell you again, 55% 18. of the school children of the State of Illinois simply 19. 20. because they happen to be attending a district which is 21. organized on the basis of K through 8 or 9 through 12 22. are discriminated against not only do they have a higher 23. qualifying rate by the people in their district have to 24. levy a greater percentage of the real estate tax and they've been going through this for a long time now and 25. each year they have addressed themselves to the Legislature 26. and then just grudgingly we've given a few cents each 27. year in lowering the qualifying rate. The time has come 28. and in talking with Governor Walker on this he agrees, 29. also that the time has come that something ought to be 30. done. He campaigned all over our area and indicated that 31. this was part of his concept. Now obviously if these 32. formulas...if the formula bill does pass it may be able 33.

ı. to work the two in together, but I want to point out 2. to you that it is not correct to assume that it is going 3. to cost any \$54,000,000 lump sum here, by no means. But 4. it's going to bring justice to an awful lot of children 5. in the State of Illinois who have not had anything but 6. discrimination on this point for a long time and I think 7. the time is now to...do what simply has to be done. 8. think it's been overlooked also as we talk about costs 9. Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, you must recognize 10. the fact that if we continue to have this larger State 11. aid given to unit districts simply because a unit district 12. is a unit district, what you're going to have is you're 13. going to spend the money anyway because your dual districts 14. will simply opt out to become units, because it's the only 15. thing left for them to do. And you're going to end up losing, 16. a lot of very sound, well performing school districts forcing 17. them to go into the unit district set-up so they'll come 18. around and get the money that way anyway. It's time that 19. I think we addressed ourselves to this problem and the 20. time is now, we can't put it off for another year as we 21. have for ten consecutive years. I know that many of you 22. have had the people in your district talk to you about 23. this... 24.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

The Senator's time is up.

SENATOR FAWELL:

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

33.

... the concept is now. I do hope that we can have support for it. Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

The question before the Senate is shall HB 372 pass.

Senator Regner.

32. SENATOR REGNER:

Yes Mr. President, Members of the Senate just a couple

```
ı.
         of comments on this. Over the years the unit districts,
2.
         and dual districts, the dual districts which are mainly
3.
         covered in our metropolitan area just happen to be the
4.
         area from which the majority or the largest percentage
5.
         of the taxes come. Over the years these school districts
6.
         have been discriminated against, just as the suburban
7.
         metropolitan Cook County and...and other surrounding
8.
         counties have been discriminated against first in the
9.
         transportation bond issue. They've been discriminated
10.
         against in the road program that went on and it looks
11.
         like it's going to happen again in the regional transit
12.
         authority. All I'd ask is that you consider something
13.
         and give some equity to our suburban area.
14.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
15.
              Gentlemen it's your time. Senator Nimrod. Senator
16.
         Partee.
17.
         SENATOR PARTEE:
18.
              Did Senator Fawell close the debate?
19.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
20.
              I guess that I failed to recognize. I had intended
21.
         that he had done that. Yes.
22.
        SENATOR PARTEE:
23.
             Well then, then it's time for a roll call and
24.
        everybody else is out of order.
25.
        PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
26.
              The point is well taken. Senator Fawell you have
27.
        spoken twice. And exceeded your time both times.
28.
        Fawell.
29.
        SENATOR FAMELL:
30.
             I...I am going to make the request the matter be
        taken out of the record for a later presentation.
31.
```

Leave is granted. Take it out of the record.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

32.

bill will be HB 547. That took fifteen minutes to find ı. 2. that out. SECRETARY: 3. HB 547 (Secretary reads title of bill) 5. 3rd reading of the bill . 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 7. Senator Don Moore, and could we have some order please. 8. Just a moment Senator, we might as well sit here waiting for 9. order. 10. SENATOR DON MOORE: 11. Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate. 12. HB 547 was introduced in the House by Representative Yourell. 13. What the bill does it amends the Public Aid Code to prohibit the Illinois Department of Public Aid from making payments 14. 15. under the AFDC program on behalf of unborn fetuses. The 16. bill was amended in the House to provide that the requirements 17. added by the bill, Section 4-1.1 are to be inoperative to 18. the extent that it is in conflict with Federal law or 19. regulations governing grants to the State under the...under 20. Article 4 of the Code. The bill came out of committee unanimously. I'd appreciate a favorable vote. 21. 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 23. Senator Partee. SENATOR PARTEE: 24. 25. Senator Moore yield for a question? 26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 27. He indicates that he will. SENATOR PARTEE: 28. I note the other day that Judge Austin ruled in 29. the Federal court in the northern district of Illinois 30. on this question and my question now is what impact 31. would the passage of this bill have on that judicial 32. decision? 33.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Moore.

ı.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

I am informed Senator that although Judge Austin did rule on this matter, he stayed the effectiveness of the order for a period of, I believe it was 30 days, pending the outcome of this legislation. The present policy that we are following in the Department of Public Aid today is not to make payments for a fetus under AFDC. This in no way effects the prenatal care and so forth that a recipient may be in. But in the event this bill would pass, it would in effect negate Judge Austin's decision on the theory or basis that the State has not acted. If the State acts then we are in compliance. But where the State does not act why then his decision

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Partee.

would be in effect.

SENATOR PARTEE:

Perhaps you're right, but my recollection of the suit is that it was founded and based on a Federal constitutional question, so whether this State acts or not would not in my judgement alter the effect and impact of the Constituion of the United States on the question. Now, perhaps you're right but I...I just simply don't understand that.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Buzbee. The question before...Senator

Don Moore. Any further discussion? When he closes
the debate, we're going to call the roll. Senator

Don Moore is recognized and briefly, I hope. Senator Moore.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. President, all I'd like to say is

2. It does not alter in any way the present Department з. of Public Aid's policy, insofar as these matters are 4. concerned. In the absence of the State acting we are 5. mandated by the courts to make these payments. If the States do act, not only Illinois but any other State 7. and other States have so acted, why then we are not 8. under an obligation to pay AFDC to a fetus. I would 9. request a favorable roll call. 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 11. The question before the Senate is shall HB 547 12. pass. Secretary will call the roll. 13. SECRETARY: 14. Bartulis, Bell, Berning 15. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 16. Please gentlemen. 17. SECRETARY: 18. Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly, 19. Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, Fawell, 20. Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, 21. Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 23. Gentlemen please. We can't hear the responses 24. to the roll call. That's not too hard to understand 25. certainly. 26. SECRETARY: 27. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 28. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, 29. 30. Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, 31. Wooten, Mr. President. 32.

that I think this is a needed piece of legislation.

1.

33.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Conolly, aye. Vadalabene, aye. Netsch, aye. ı. Hynes, aye. Kosinski, aye. Carroll, aye. Kenny Hall, 2. no. The second roll call is really productive. Newhouse, 3. what? No. If we have 300 bills and we waste one minute 4. a bill on late roll calls that adds up to how much? One 5'. minute's a track record. On this question the yeas are 6. thirty-seven, the mays are two, present one. The bill 7. having received the constitutional majority required 8. therefore is declared passed. Next bill will be HB 582, 9. Senator Walker. The reason we skipped 577 you'll see it 10. on the Calendar tomorrow. 11.

SECRETARY:

12.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

13. HB 582 (Secretary reads title of bill)14. 3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Walker.

SENATOR WALKER:

I thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate,

HB 582 does just what the digest, synopsis says. It

reduces from 4 to 2% the State's share of collecting

certain municipal taxes. And if you want to hit 583

at the same time that applies to counties. It'll correct

what I consider an inequity. The State is charging 4,

I think 2 would administer it. It would return about

5.2 million to 1200...it...let me get this last shot

in. It will give Chicago'l and one-quarter million more

where it belongs. I'd appreciate a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any further discussion? We've explained two bills at once that's a bargain. The question is shall HB 582 pass. Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

```
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
 1.
         Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
 2.
 3.
         Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
         Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
 4.
         Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
 5.
         Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,
 6.
         Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,
 7.
         Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
 8.
         Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
 9.
10.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
              Saperstein, aye. No. Saperstein, no. I can't tell
11.
         that sign Saperstein. What is it? No. Netsch, no.
12.
13.
         We're improving. On that question the yeas were thirty-
14.
         one, the mays were two. The bill having received the
15.
         constitutional majority is therefore is declared passed.
16.
         Senator Mitchler.
17.
         SENATOR MITCHLER:
18.
              Mr. President in response to several inquiries
19.
         I'd like to announce that the Senate Industry and Labor
20.
         Committee will meet immediately following adjournment
21,
         of the Senate today in room M-1. The purpose of the
22.
         meeting will be to hear a report...
23.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
              We were really not on the order of motions.
24.
         SENATOR MITCHLER:
25.
               ...on public employees and collective bargaining.
26.
         PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
27.
28.
              Senator Walker had the Floor and I'm sorry you
         did that Senator Mitchler.
29.
         SENATOR WALKER:
30.
               ...appreciate the same roll call Mr. President on
31.
         583.
```

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

32.

1. ... question... 2. SECRETARY: HB 583 3. (Secretary reads title of bill) 4. 3rd reading of the bill. 5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Question is shall HB 583 pass. On that question the 6. 7. Secretary will call the roll. 8. SECRETARY: Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 9. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 10. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 11. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 12. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 13. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 14. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 15. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 16. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 17. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 18. 19. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 20. Johns, aye. On this question the yeas were thirtythree, the nays were none. The bill having received the 21. constitutional majority required is therefore declared 22. passed. Next bill will be SB...HB, I'm sorry, 588, Senator 23. Berning. 24. SECRETARY: 25. (Secretary reads title of bill) 26. 3rd reading of the bill. 27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 28. Senator Berning. 29. SENATOR BERNING: 30. Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Body, this 31. is simply a clarifying bill to...establish that when a 32. legal notice is required by a unit of local government

and there is no newspaper within the area or the confines of that local government, a newspaper of general circulation ١. can be used. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Any further discussion? Question before the Senate is shall HB 588 pass. Senator Soper. SENATOR SOPER: Just one...one question Senator Berning. Does this 8. make general circulation newspapers available even though the local newspaper's available? Is that what you're trying 10. to tell us? 11. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): .:2. Senator Berning. 13. SENATOR BERNING: 14. 15. No. No, it just says if there is no newspaper which 16. is published in the unit of local government or school 17. district then notice may be given by a newspaper published 18. in the county in which the unit of local government or school district is locating. Provides...it just clarifies 13. 25. the alternative for publication. 21. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 22. Senator... 23. SENATOR BERNING: 24. This came out of committee unanimously. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 25. Soper. 27. SENATOR SOPER: 14. Well, that's right. Now suppose...suppose you had a... 19. you had a newspaper published in Waukegan of general. . of general circulation but...but it wasn't circulated in a 17. small town. Would that newspaper be available then, is :1. 12. that the newspaper you'd use? PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

ı. Senator Berning. 2. SENATOR BERNING: 3. If it did not cover the area then it would not qualify. 4. No. 5. SENATOR SOPER: 6. There's...I think there's more to this bill than comes 7. up on the surface. . 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 9. Any further discussion? Question is shall HB 588 pass. 10. Secretary will call the roll. 11. SECRETARY: 12. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 13. 14. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 15. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 16. 17. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 18. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 19. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 20. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 21. 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 23. Bartulis, aye. Buzbee, aye. Hynes, aye. 24. this question the yeas were forty-two, the nays were 25. none. The bill having received the constitutional 26. majority required is therefore declared passed. And 27. the next bill will be HB 593. Senator Welsh. 28. SECRETARY: 29. HB 593 (Secretary reads title of bill) 30. 3rd reading of the bill. 31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Senator Ray Welsh. Would you like some attention, 32.

Senator? Go home, Sam.

SENATOR WELSH:

ı.

6.

7.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13. 14.

15.

16. 17.

18.

19. 20.

21. 22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29. 30.

31.

32.

Mr. President, Members of the Senate. 593...the
 synopsis accurately describes HB 593 which add public
 libraries to the list of eligible recipients of revenue
 sharing. I'd appreciate a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any discussion? Senator Harris.

8. SENATOR HARRIS:

Well, Mr. President and Members of the Senate, I just call your attention to the serious consequences of this bill. We've lived with the redistribution of the 1/12th yield of the income tax to municipalities and counties and if we begin taking care of special purpose units of government there is no end to where it goes so the diminution is going to be felt by the municipalities and counties immediately. And every other unit of local government will be in here clamoring for inclusion here. I think this is a thoroughly bad extention of the precedent that we limited very carefully in 1969 and would urge... negative reaction to this bill. The argument of course can be made for the needs of all of these special purpose districts. But I just suggest to you that this is a dangerous thing to begin and would urge a no vote. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any further discussion? Senator Merritt. SENATOR MERRITT:

Mr. President, I quite agree with everything Senator Harris has said. Senator Welsh is it not true at this point I know when the ...when the revenue sharing came about the hue and cry went up immediately from townships all throughout my district. They were not included and I don't think they're included today. Is that not right?

33. SENATOR WELSH:

ı. Townships are now included in revenue sharing. 2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 3. Senator Merritt. 4. SENATOR MERRITT: They...they are not included in State revenue sharing. 5. 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 7. Senator Welsh. 8. SENATOR WELSH: 9. It is my understanding Senator Merritt that townships 10. are included. 11. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 12. Senator Merritt. 13. SENATOR MERRITT: Federal but not State, and that's just the point I'm 14. 15. making, enlarging upon the point that Senator Harris made. 16. I think we're opening Pandora's box here for every unit of 17. government and I think it's bad legislation. 18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Any further discussion? Senator Sours. 19. 20. SENATOR SOURS: Mr. President, Senators, I've been a member of the 21. 22. board of trustees of the public library in Peoria since 23. 1956. They'd like to have this bill. I feel the same way that's been expressed. Once we start fracturing these 24. funds then of course it's who gets there first with the 25. biggest clout. One other item. While I didn't support 26. the income tax it was understood definitely between the 27. parties that it would go for municipalities only. Now . 28. we're about to repudiate that and while I was a disinterested 29. opponent, maybe not too disinterested, I think we ought to 30. honor some of the commitments that were made four years 31. 32. ago.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

l. Any further discussion? Senator Weaver. 2.

SENATOR WEAVER:

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President I rise in opposition to this. Not only are you going to cut down the 1/12th but in HB 844 the Governor is putting a lid on what that 1/12th will be. He's only putting \$80,000,000 in that distributive fund, rather than letting it float at the 1/12th figure. I think this is going to have to be dealt with next week and certainly this is no time to start chipping away at the revenues of the counties and the municipalities. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Mitchler, did you seek recognition? SENATOR MITCHLER:

Mr. President...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Mitchler.

SENATOR MITCHLER:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate if this revenue sharing is good for libraries then why isn't it good for a park district or a sanitary district or any of the local government units? Now we know that the amendment was put on the income tax to allow municipalities and counties if they so chose to give their...some of their share to education and that is still authorized. But to my knowledge there's only one municipality that gave anything to, other than themselves, and that was the City of Chicago when they gave their entire check to the Chicago Board of Education. Now if you really want to put this...these local municipal mayors and...village presidents and county boards under the gun you just open up and say that they give that to any of their local governments. Boy oh boy won't they have a time back there. I think we'd better protect them and just leave the law as it is and vote no on this.

l. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 2. Any further discussion? If not Senator Welsh will З. close the debate hopefully. 4. SENATOR WELSH: 5. Thank you Mr. President, in answer to Senator Mitchler's 6. comments, park districts are included in this measure. 7. President, I would accept a favorable roll call. 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 9. Question is shall SB 593 pass. Secretary will call 10. the roll. 11. SECRETARY: 12. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, 13. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, 14. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth 15. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, 16. Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard 17. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, 18. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, 19. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, 20. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, 21. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. 22. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 23. Merritt, no. On that question the yeas were ninteen, 24. the mays ten. The bill having...failed to receive the 25, constitutional majority required is therefore declared 26. lost. Next bill will be...HB 596. Disinterested. 27. That's an agreed bill. That will be on the list. Well, 28. we can skip that. We proceed all the way to 647, Senator 29. Bruce. 30. SECRETARY: 31. (Secretary reads title of bill) 32.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

1. I know this isn't very thrilling Gentlemen, but 2. can we have some order. 3. SECRETARY: 4. (Secretary reads title of bill) 5. 3rd reads title of bill. 6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 7. Next...the next time we have a bill of that length, 8. the sponsor will read the title. There's been a request . 9. for a roll call. Senator Bruce. 10. SENATOR BRUCE: 11. Yes Mr. President, the bill runs 102 pages and I thought 12. we'd start on page 1 and read together through the first 101 13. pages, the last two pages are merely the index. No. I would 14. just point out to the membership that everything contained 15. in this bill is already presently in the statute, not one 16. period, one letter has been changed. This is a codification 17. into one piece of legislation all the legislation that 18. relates to junior colleges. The problem is that the junior 19. college board has to watch every piece of legislation relating 20. to senior institutions to kindergartens to anything because 21. they may be involved in that particular section. Therefore 22. what we've done is to put all junior college legislation 23. presently on the books, everything presently on the books 24. is in here, so that when...we amend a junior college act 25. they don't have to watch all...when we amend the School Code 26. they don't have to always be watching. This is approved 27. by the Board of Presidents, Governors, and everybody's in 28. favor of it. It does change one thing. It changes the . 29. word junior college to community colleges. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 30. If you're going to read the 100 pages... 31.

and this is my biggie.

SENATOR BRUCE:

32.

1.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
2.	to come back. The question before the Senate is
3,	shall HB 647 pass. Senator Berning. The question is shall
4.	HB 647 pass. Secretary will call the roll.
5.	SECRETARY:
6.	Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
7.	Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
8.	Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall,
9.	Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Kneupfer,
10.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
11.	First roll call, please.
12.	SECRETARY:
13.	Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, McCarthy,
L4.	Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse,
15.	Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe,
16.	Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro,
17.	Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
18.	Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
19.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
20.	Glass, aye. Ozinga, aye. Scholl, aye. On that question
21.	the yeas were forty-five, the mays were none. The bill having
22.	received the constitutional majority is therefore declared
23.	passed. Secretary's desk, Message from the Governor.
24.	SECRETARY:
25.	(Secretary reads Message from the Governor)
26.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
27.	Executive. Senator Mitchler did you want to make
28.	that motion again you made awhile ago briefly?
29.	SENATOR MITCHLER:
30.	Mean the announcement?
31.	PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
32.	We'll get to you, we're going to wind it down now,
33.	Gentlemen.

SENATOR MITCHLER: . ı. 2. The announcement.... 3. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 4. Yes. 5. SENATOR MITCHLER: The announcement is that the Senate Industry and Labor 7. Committee will meet immediately following adjournment in 8. room M-1. Purpose will be to...receive a report from the 9. sub-committee on public employee collective bargaining. 10. There will be no witnesses, we should be through in five 11. minutes. 12. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 13. Senator McBroom. 14. SENATOR McBROOM: 15. Yes Mr. President. ... I'd like to move to discharge 16. the following bills from the Senate Appropriations Committee. 17. I don't believe that they're controversial. HB 6...Senator Hynes on the... HB 662, Senator Shapiro, appropriates \$25,000 18. to the State Board of Education. HB 6...1676, Senator Kenneth 19. 20. Hall appropriates \$100,000 to the Department of Transportation 21, from the road fund for railroad grade separation in Allerton 22. in St. Clair County. HB 1593, Senator Wooten, appropriates 23. \$100,000 to the Department of Transportation from the road fund for a grade separation in East Moline. HB 1735, Senator 24. Latherow appropriates \$26,700 to the Department of Agriculture 25. 26. to administer the Slaughter Livestock Buyers Act. I'd like leave of the Senate to discharge the Appropriations Committee 27. on those bills, Mr. President. 28. 29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Is leave granted? Leave is granted. Senator Shapiro. 30. 31. SENATOR SHAPIRO: Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I would like 32.

leave of the Senate to return a HB from 3rd to 2nd for

purposes of Tabling amendment and adopting another one.

It's non-controversial and has been agreed to...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

We have a whole table full of those. If we could do that all at one time, it would be helpful to the Secretary. Senator Harris.

SENATOR HARRIS:

2. 3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15. 16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.25.

26.

27.

28.

29. 30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President, I want the Members of the Senate to pay close attention. I want to announce what our order of business will be tomorrow. And depending upon our productivity tomorrow we will determine tomorrow whether we have to meet Saturday. We will convene when we adjourn today at 9:00 tomorrow morning. And I would hope that the Members would be here, ready to go and begin to make the day productive right away. If we are effective tomorrow we may not have to meet Saturday. It appears now that there is a strong possibility that we'll have to meet Saturday. We have after the agreed bill list tomorrow some 235 bills, House Bills on 3rd reading and a few remaining Senate Bills. Plus those that can move from Appropriations and House Bills on 1st reading still before us. We have a tremendous amount of work remaining before us. So I would urge the members to be here ready to go at 9:00 and we'll start this thing as close to 9:00 as we possibly can. Now, I would recommend that you not check out of your hotels tomorrow morning, but cover yourselves and make arrangements as we proceed through the day if it's determined tomorrow that we do not have to meet Saturday. But I would urge you to be cognizant of the fact that if we want to enjoy the therapy of a two day break we need to be productive tomorrow. Now I would further state that it is perfectly clear to me that we should be prepared to work nights every night

- next week. And I know that this is a frustration to some
 of you who have scheduled parties the final week of the
 Session. And I hope that I will not be misunderstood but
 I just can't comprehend scheduling of activities of that
 sort during the final week of the Session. Our primary
 responsibility is here. To finish up what has to be done.
 Thank you Mr. President.
- 8. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
- 9. Members of the Senate, we have a tremendous volumne
 10. of Resolutions which we are going to attempt to exp dite
 11. and close with a death resolution. And that will be easier.
 12. Remainder of business that will be transacted before the
 13. Senate today and let's be at it. Mr. Secretary.
- 14. SECRETARY:
- 15. Senate Resolution 215 by Senator Soper and all...16. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
- 17. Let's see if we cannot consider those all on one18. roll call.
- 19. SECRETARY:
- Senate Resolution 215 by Senator Soper and all
 Members of the Senate. It's congratulatory. Senate
 Resolution 216 by Senator Swinarski and it's congratulatory.
- 23. Senate Resolution 217, Senators Mitchler, Harris, Partee,
- 24. and all Members of the Senate. It's congratulatory.
- Senate Resolution 218, Senators Mitchler, Harris, Partee,
- 26. and all Senators. Congratulatory. Senate Resolution 219,
- 27. Senator Newhouse. Congratulatory. Senate Resolution 220,
- 28. Senator Newhouse. Congratulatory. 221, Senator Newhouse,
- 29. congratulatory. 222, Senator Newhouse, congratulatory.
- 30. 223, Senator Newhouse, congratulatory. 224, Senator
- 31. Newhouse, Partee, Kenneth Hall, Smith and Chew. I'm
- 32. sorry, that's...that is a death resolution.
- 33. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

We'll hold it until last. The...all of the prior ı. 2. Resolutions just read that were congratulatory, it is 3. moved by Senator Harris that these Resolutions, we do 4. adopt them. All in favor of the motion will signify by 5. saying aye. Opposed. The ayes have it, those Resolutions 6. read before will be adopted. Senator Swinarski has 7. requested that all Members be shown on his Resolution. 8. SECRETARY: 9. Senate Resolution... 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 11. The next two Resolutions are Death Resolutions. 12. Senator Harris. 13. SENATOR HARRIS: 14. Mr. President before the Secretary proceeds to that 15. order of business I want to also remind the members that 16. we will have the Agreed Bill list tomorrow afternoon at 17. 2:00. Now there...because of the length of the list it 18. will require some two hours for the Secretary's office 19. to prepare the roll calls, so we are requesting you to 20. have your list of...bills on which you wish to be recorded no 21. at the Secretary's desk by 12:00 noon. This will give 22. them the full two hours to work up their roll calls. Your 23. list of bills on which you wish to be recorded no, lay 24. on the Secretary's desk by 12:00 noon. And we will get 25. to the agreed bill list as close to 2:00 as possible. 26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 27. Mr. Secretary. 28. SECRETARY: Senate Resolution 224 by Senators Newhouse, Partee, 29. Kenneth Hall, Smith and Chew 30. 31. (Secretary reads Senate Resolution 224) PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM); 32.

Senator Partee.

SENATOR PARTEE: ı. In the absence of Senator Newhouse I move the 2. 3. suspension of the rules for the immediate consideration and adoption of this Resolution. And... 4. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 5. 6. There's a motion... 7. SENATOR PARTEE: 8. ... I would ask that all Senate Members be shown as 9. sponsors. 10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): All Senators to be shown as sponsors. Is leave 11. granted for suspension of the rules? Leave is granted. 12. 13. All in favor of the adoption of the Resolution will 14. indicate by rising. The Resolution is adopted. Mr. 15. Secretary 16. SECRETARY: 17. Senate Resolution 225, Senators Mitchler, Harris, Partee, and all members of the Senate. 18. 19. (Secretary reads Senate Resolution 225) 20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): Senator Mitchler. 21. SENATOR MITCHLER: 22. Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I would ask 23. 24. for suspension of the rules and immediate consideration and adoption of the Resolution. 25. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): 26. Been a request for a suspension of the rules. 27. leave granted? Leave is granted. Now there has been a 28. motion for adoption of the Resolution. All in favor of the 29. adoption will signify by rising. The Resolution is 30. adopted and the Senate stands adjourned until 9:00 31. tomorrow morning. 32.